

National Library of Canada

Bibliothèque nationale du Canada

Canadian Theses Service

Service des thèses canadiennes

Ottawa, Canada K1A 0N4

NOTICE

The quality of this microform is heavily dependent upon the quality of the original thesis submitted for microfilming. Every effort has been made to ensure the highest quality of reproduction possible.

If pages are missing, contact the university which granted the degree.

Some pages may, have indistinct print especially if the original pages were typed with a poor typewriter ribbon or if the university sent us an inferior photocopy.

Previously copyrighted materials (journal articles, published tests, etc.) are not filmed.

Reproduction in full or in part of this microform is governed by the Canadian Copyright Act, R.S.C. 1970, c. C-30.

AVIS

La qualité de cette microforme dépend grandement de la qualité de la thèse soumise au microfilmage. Nous avons tout fait pour assurer une qualité supérieure de reproduction.

S'il manque des pages, veuillez communiquer avec l'université qui a conféré le grade.

La qualité d'impression de certaines pages peut laisser à désirer, surtout si les pages originales ont été dactylographiées à l'aide d'un ruban usé ou si l'université nous à fait parvenir une photocopie de qualité inférieure.

Les documents qui font déjà l'objet d'un droit d'auteur (articles de revue, tests publiés, etc.) ne sont pas microfilmés.

La reproduction, même partielle, de cette microforme est soumise à la Loi canadienne sur le droit d'auteur, SRC 1970, c. C-30.



THE UNIVERSITY OF ALBERTA

A Constant Market Share Analysis of Global Wheat Markets

by

William J. Schissel

A'THESIS

SUBMITTED TO THE FACULTY OF GRADUATE STUDIES AND RESEARCH IN PARTIAL FULFILLMENT OF THE REQUIREMENTS FOR THE DEGREE OF

Master of Science

IN

Agricultural Economics

Department of Rural Economy

EDMONTON, ALBERTA

Permission has been granted to the National Library of Canada to microfilm this thesis and to lend or sell copies of the film.

The author (copyright owner) has reserved other publication rights, and neither the thesis nor extensive extracts from it may be printed or otherwise reproduced without his/her written permission.

L'autorisation a été accordée à la Bibliothèque nationale du Canada de microfilmer cette thèse et de prêter ou de vendre des exemplaires du film.

L'auteur (titulaire du droit d'auteur) se réserve les autres droits de publication; ni la thèse ni de longs extraits de celle-ci ne doivent être imprimés ou autrement reproduits sans son autorisation écrite.

ISBN 0-315-45626-4

THE UNIVERSITY OF ALBERTA RELEASE FORM

NAME OF AUTHOR William J. Schissel

TITLE OF THESIS A Constant Market Share Analysis of Global Wheat Markets.

DEGREE FOR WHICH THESIS WAS PRESENTED Master of Science YEAR THIS DEGREE GRANTED Fall 1988

Permission Is hereby granted to the UNIVERSITY OF ALBERTA
LIBRARY to reproduce single copies of this thesis and to lend or
sell such copies for private, scholarly or scientific research
purposes only.

The author reserves other publication rights, and neither the thesis nor extensive extracts from it may be printed or otherwise reproduced without the author's written permission.

(signed)____

PERMANENT ADDRESS:

11739 - 37A Ave.

Edmonton, AB

T6J 057

DATED 123/88

THE UNIVERSITY OF ALBERTA

FACULTY OF GRADUATE STUDIES AND RESEARCH

The undersigned certify that they have read, and recommend to the Faculty of Graduate Studies and Research, for acceptance, a thesis entitled A Constant Market Share Analysis of Global Wheat Markets submitted by William Schissel in partial fulfillment of the requirements for the degree of Master of Science in Agricultural Economics.

Supervisor

Date: 23 . . Daplember. 1988

This study attempts to measure export market shares for the five major wheat exporting countries or regions of the world and to attribute their success or failure to certain factors, applying a constant market share model for this purpose. Specifically each exporting country's gain or loss of export market share is attributed to one of the following factors, the general increase in world trade, the type of commodity exported, the nature of the market into which the exports are entering and lastly, to exporting nations' competitiveness.

In employing the technique of constant market share analysis to attribute export performance to the above factors, wheats are classified into three types or categories for this analysis: hard, medium and soft.

Importing countries are categorized as being industrialized, middle-income developing, less-developed, or centrally planned European countries.

The data for this study were gathered from four sources. U.S. data were obtained from the United States

Department of Agriculture, Canadia data from the Canadian

Grain Commission, Australian data from the Australian Wheat

Board and E.E.C. and Argentine data from the International

Wheat Council.

The results of the analysis seemed to confirm that Canada had been successful at marketing hard red spring wheat but that the growth in demand on a global basis, appears to be for the lower protein wheats which have more diverse applications. Thus, there may be some justification to develop a marketing infrastructure that will accommodate and encourage production of both high protein wheats which seem to have a stable demand, and the lower protein, higher yielding wheats for which there appears to have been a positive growth rate.

Acknowledgements

I wish to express my appreciation to the staff of the Department of Rural Economy for their help and support in this exercise. I would like to thank Dr. Terry Veeman, Dr. Mel Lerohl and Professor John Delehanty who were kind enough to be on my committee and in particular, I would like to thank my advisor. Dr. Michelle Veeman for her patience and support. Thanks also go to the people of the province of Alberta who helped fund this research.

I would also like to express my gratified to Catherine, Amy, Paul, Erica and Heidi who provided support and the inspiration to complete this study.

Tэ	hì	ė	٥f	Con	+	nte
1 4	DT	•	O.L		LE	11 63

	Table of Contents	-
Chapter	₹ Page	
I.	INTRODUCTION1	⊸ ?
	A. Historical Perspectives2	
•	B. The Present Situation6	. 1
•	C. Effects of Milling and Baking Technology8	
II.	RELATED LITERATURE AND THE BASIS OF THE CMS MODEL .19	
	A. A Brief Discussion of Studies Related to Analysis of Grain Market Shares	
	B. A Brief Overview of Models Analyzing Wheat Trade	•
	C. Basis of the Constant Market Share Model28	*
III.	THE DEVELOPMENT OF SHIFT-SHARE OR CONSTANT MARKET SHARE ANALYSIS	,
. IV.	CMS ANALYSIS OF GLOBAL WHEAT MARKETS	
	A. The Model52	
9	Level of Commodity Aggregation56	•
	The Sequence of Calculation of the Commodity and Market Effects61	
	Choice of Classification of Importing Region61	
	Degree of Market Consolidation63	•
	Choice of a the Base Year63	
	B. Results of the Analysis65	
	SUMMARY AND CONCLUSIONS	
	A. General Summary	
	Period 1/Period 3 comparing 1955/56 to 1964/65 with 1975/76 to 1984/8579	
	Period 1/Period 2 comparing 1955/56 to 1964/65 with 1965/66 to 1974/75	
	Period 2/Period 3 comparing 1965/66 to 1974/75 with 1975/76 to 1984/8583	
	₩ i i	

	В.	Sugge	stions	for	Further	Study	,		,	90	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
	Bibliograp	•				_	1 Sec. 1	•	- 1		
	Appendix 1	Ļ.,	• • • • • • •		•••••	•••••		, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,		97	
•	Appendix 2	2	• • • • • • • •	• • • • •		• • • • • •	; • • • • • • •	••••		104	
		·	æ		,		:				, 5

I. INTRODUCTION

Wheat has played a major role in the development of the Canadian economy, and has been especially significant in Western Canada. The grain production potential of the Canadian prairies was the stimulus for the settlement and cultivation of the prairie area in the late ninteenth and early twentieth centuries. The completion of the transcontinental railway was the final element that enabled institution of a "National) Economic Policy"

The prairie region was particularly well adapted to growing spring wheat and production expanded rapidly. With the help of a trans-continental rail system and lower cost ocean shipping, world markets for wheat were opened up to the prairie farmer. Between World War I and World War II wheat became Canada's most important export commodity and today it still plays a considerable role in Canada's trade balance, although it has been surpassed by non-agricultural commodities. As western economies experienced rapid growth in the late nineteenth and early twentieth centuries, the demand for a stable wheat supply grew also. Canada's ability to supply these markets with a consistent, high-quality high-protein wheat was an important plus for her economy. During this period the agricultural sector performed well

The settlement of the Western prairies at the turn of the century provided the incentive for central Canadian industies to produce equipment and supplies needed to develop the new region. The prairies provided a consistent food supply as well as a ready market for manufactured goods. This mutually beneficial arrangement formed the basis for the "National Economic Policy."

but more important, the whole economy progressed. However, in recent years world markets for wheat have changed and there has been some concern expressed that wheat marketing institutions in Canada have not kept abreast of changes and trends in the available mix of wheats for export.

Three factors which would substantiate this stand out; one is demand related, one is income related and a third is technology related. First, the demand for feed grains has been strong and is projected to continue to be stronger than for food grains on a worldwide basis, reflecting increased demand for meat and livestock products in a continually developing world, although in recent years, feed grain prices have declined because of substantial global surpluses. As is the case in most commodity cycles, the lower quality wheats suffer a greater decline than do the higher value wheats. Second, yield advantages of medium and lower quality wheats may have offset any price discount for these wheats; and third, technological advancements in the milling and baking industries have decreased the amounts of high quality wheats needed in the dough mix necessary to produce acceptable bakery goods.

A. Historical Perspectives

From the earliest days, Western Canada was recognized for its high quality wheat. The development and distribution of the early maturing hard red spring variety, Marquis, in

the first decade of the twentieth century, was a major step in establishing the reputation enjoyed by Canadian wheats in overseas markets. "Marquis" quality was and still is the quality standard which new varieties must meet in order to be licensed. With rigid grade standards in place to ensure quality, western Canadian producers rapid expanded production. Between World War I and World War II, Canada was the world's largest exporter of wheat (Wheat Advisory Committee, 1939). Canada has since relinquished this position to the U.S.A., but emains as a producer and major exporter of high-quality, high-protein wheat. This factor can be attributed in part to the development and maintenance of rigid grading standards which encourage the production of high quality, high protein bread wheat at the expense of increased yields.

At times in this century, notably during the World Wars and during the depression of the nineteen thirties, the United States of America was a net importer of wheat (Wheat Advisory Committee, 1939) During these periods Canada was able to supply the needs of her southern neighbor. After World War II, production of all grains expanded in the United States At this time, world wheat exports increased dramatically. The U.S.A. was able to capture a large share

For practical purposes of comparison, the varietal standard today is the variety Thatcher. It is a cross arising from Marquis and is of similar quality.

Canadian and American hard red spring wheats are similar, however, Canadian wheat is historically of more consistent quality. Canada is the only major wheat exporting country that sells large quantities of wheat by her own grade specifications.

of this growing market because of her production resources.

Some countries that at one time were self sufficient in wheat have become net importers. These countries include the Soviet Union and many Eastern European nations. As these countries try to improve the diet of their population they increasingly rely on imports for the grain used for human consumption and for the production of livestock. Also, some nations in Southeast Asia that have traditionally been rice consumers have been at least partly shifting to wheat as a major source of food.

The traditional customers for Canada's wheat have been the United Kingdom' and countries in Western Europe as well as many Eastern European nations. Since the Second World War, countries in Western Europe and more lately, the European Economic Community (E.E.C) have pursued a goal of self sufficiency in the production of agricultural commodities. Through the use of protectionist agricultural legislation they no longer need to depend on imports to satisfy domestic needs. In the last several years the E.E.C. has gone from the position of importer of Canadian wheat to one of competitor for export markets. The U.S.S.R has also been a longtime customer for Canadian wheat.

However, the size of Soviet imports are not stable or

Y

see Appendix A Table 2.

for instance, the Common Agricultural Policy (CAP) discriminates against imported food suffs through the use of a variable levy.

In 1983, the EEC produced 59.2 million metric tonnes of wheat. In turn, it consumed only 49.6 million metric tonnes.

predictable as they traditionally vary with the size of the domestic crop and the current political and/or economic situation at the time. For example, in 1972-73 the U.S.S.R. imported 15 million metric tonnes of wheat and in 1974-75 only 2.9 million tonnes. As well, United States market share dropped from 48.4% of global exports in 1981-82 to 30% in 1985-86 and has only recently rebounded somewhat because of extraordinary marketing practises. Canadian and Argentine exports on the other hand increased during these two time periods. This can be explained in part by the U.S. grain embargo against the Soviet Union. It appears that although world wheat markets are expanding, these markets are increasingly subject to a variety of exogenous forces, making long range market projections subject to a high degree of variance.

The 1969 federal report on Agriculture (Federal Task Fc e on Agriculture "Canadian Agriculture in the Seventies") commented that the Canadian Wheat Board had become an integral part of the Canadian grain economy. The report went on to say that the Wheat Board is primarily a marketing agency and as such should not be expected to provide a solution to income problems confronting prairie farmers. It resistanted that the primary role of the Wheat Board is the sale of wheat and feed grains at the best possible prices.

^{*}Canadian Agriculture in the Seventies Canada, Federal Task Force on Agriculture 1969 (P.80)

B. The Present Situation

The world wheat market at present is in a situation similar to that of the late fineteen sixties when the Task Force Report was commissioned. Agricultural markets are characterized by surpluses of many major export crops. Soviet grain purchases in the early nineteen seventies alleviated the problem of growing stocks then and prairie grain farmers enjoyed some profitable years. There is debate however, as to whether a similar recovery is likely today.

A sizeable American wheat residual has been overhanging international markets despite attempts to restrict production in the U.S.A. and the more recent aggressive export incentive programs. Domestic support policy (ie. the loan rate for wheat in the U.S.A.) and the past strength of the U.S. dollar in the early 1980's was at least partially responsible for the accumulation of this reserve. Despite the Export Enhancement Program initiated under the 1985 U.S.A. Farm Bill, considerable surpluses still exist in the U.S.A.. There is some indication that stocks are beginning to decline but much will depend on the resolve of U.S. policymakers, the strength or weakness of the U.S. dollar, and the weather in the grain growing regions of the U.S.A.. Regardless of the future path of the dollar the effect of large residual wheat stocks is negative for cereal grain

The recent PIK or Payment in Kind program instituted by the American government was an example of an attempt to curtail production. It had only limited success. The more recent BICEP or Export Enhancement Program appears to be meeting with more success.

prices

There is also evidence that the size of the wheat crop in some of the traditional wheat growing regions of the world has not fluctuated as much as in the past. Improved drought tolerance of new varieties and better resource management and farming techniques may have stabilized yields in many parts of the world. For example, recently there have been pockets of severe drought on the Canadian plains. However, yields have not declined as severely as they did in a similar situation during the nineteen thirties or for that matter, as severely as in 1961.

Whether from genetic improvements or because of better cultural practices, the variability of the global wheat crop has decreased. From the data in Appendix A Table 3, one sees that the variability of yields in the last decade does not seem to be large despite periods of drought which occurred over much of the wheat growing area of Saskatchewan during this time period. At the Western Canadian level the variation is even less pronounced.

Another factor to consider regarding production stability is that earlier maturing varieties have enabled expansion of the boundaries of traditional wheat growing areas. Where once production risks were considered too high, the black soil zone of the prairie provinces now produces wheat on a wide scale. This has been accomplished because of the development of early maturing, disease resistant

Considered to be the driest year this century in many parts of North America.

varieties. In dry years when the traditional wheat growing areas experience reduced production; the black soil zone can and does produce high yields of quality wheat. Ironically, the likelihood that the problems facing producers caused by large wheat surpluses will be solved by a natural calamity, has been reduced by genetic engineering and improved cultural practises throughout much of the world.

C. Effects of Milling and Baking Technology

Hist ically, many importing countries have imported wheat that closely approximates the type of wheat grown domestically. This enables the local milling and baking industry to process the imported wheat with little or no technological changes. However, since the nineteen sixties, flour milling and baking technology has improved considerably. New methods for separating protein fractions have allowed millers to blend and substitute different qualities of wheat to obtain the desired end product. Therefore, countries that are faced with importation of wheat on a regular basis can be expected to replace aging milling and baking equipment with technologically up to date, more flexible machinery in order to take advantage of price differentials between types of wheat.

A major technological development that has had an impact on the structure of world wheat markets was the development of the Chorleywood Baking Process (CBP) in

England during the nineteen fifties and sixties. The CBP is a guick batch mix process which fits well into the routine of all but the smallest local bakeries. Its development has also contributed to the viability of the in-store systems in the more modern larger chain stores in industrialized nations. The significance of the CBP for world wheat trade is that the process made it possible for bakers to maintain the bread quality obtained with the larger scale continuous mix, bulk fermentation dough process while reducing the percentage of expensive wheats in the flour. nineteen sixties, importation of Canadian wheat into the U.K. decreased markedly, whereas importation of medium-protein Australian wheat doubled. Earlier the use of English and French soft wheats in Britain was minimal. However as the U.K. became more fully integrated into the E.E.C. there was increasing pressure both within Britain as well as the rest of the Common Market to utilize soft wheats grown in the E.E.C. The use of medium protein "filler" wheats such as Austra Nan Standard Wheat diminished to the point where Australia no longer exports wheat to the EEC in significant amounts. British grists are now made almost exclusively using European wheats blended with only extremely small amounts of high quality Canadian and

American wheats.

For a more complete explanation of the Chorleywood Breadmaking Process see "Breadmaking - The Modern Revolution" edited by A. Williams (The British Arkady Co.)
The Common Agricultural Policy levy system sets prices for imported wheats at an artificial level making them unattractive to local millers.

Because it is less necessary to add large amounts of high quality wheat to the dough mix for traditional breads eaten in Britain, only a limited market for high quality wheat will continue to exist in the United Kingdom. In large part this is due to the high E.E.C. levies on imported wheat and so the reduction in hard wheat use may not be as widespread elsewhere where these new breadmaking technologies are adopted. However, this market may grow slowly, if at all, and the competition in this higher priced market will likely be keen. The milling industry is also making progress in the area of separating protein factions from lower quality wheats. Progress in this area may also serve to limit the amount of high quality wheats needed in the baking of quality breads.

Institutional Features

As new milling and baking technology spreads around the world, the need for high protein wheats in the dough mix for traditional breads will be reduced. As well, many regions prefer to consume wheat in other forms such as French breads, noodles, or steam breads. The overall effect is one of a shifting of demand to medium and lower quality wheats. If we look at Canada's shipments to industrialized countries in Appendix A, Table 4, we can get some idea of recent trends in traditional wheat markets. Canadian hard wheat exports to industrialized nations declined over the thirty year time period of the study, whereas shipments of hard

wheats to the middle-income elopingcountries, the less-developed countries and the centrally-planned nations increased over the same time period. The implication is that industrialized nations such as Great Britain and the Western European nations have been able to reduce their dependency on hard wheats and incorporate usage of softer domestic wheats into the breadmaking process. As well, large increases in purchases of medium quality and soft wheats are noticeable in all but the industrialized group.

Much of the increase in exports of medium quality wheats has been from the U.S.A because of the large quantities of hard red winter wheat that is produced there. A proportion of this crop would fall into the medium quality category. Canada has until recently had only the lower end of the hard red spring grades to offer to this market. Since medium quality wheats have significant yield advantages over the high quality wheats, it seems apparent that by discouraging the production of medium quality wheats the Canadian Grain Commission (the institution that controls the licensing and grading of western Canadian wheats) has lost market opportunities and restricted yield improvements that may have resulted in higher farm incomes in Western Canada.

The Latin American market has largely been filled by American medium quality wheats

It is generally accepted by plant breeders that a 1% decline in protein can result in an increase in yield of up to 10% (see Loyns, Carter, Kraut, Bushuk, Jeffrey and Ahmadi-Esfahai, Constraints to Biotechnological Developments in Canadian Grains with Special Reference to Licensing of Varieties 1984, p54.).

The Canadian Grain Commission (C.G.C.) has firmly held the view that the present strategy of almost exclusively encouraging the production of high protein wheats is the proper one. There is historical evidence that this may have been an appropriate strategy in the past. Differentiating a product on the basis of protein content seems to be a wise move when participating in a competitive marketplace. The concern is that the total market for high protein wheats is shrinking. Highprotein, hard red spring wheat has become a differentiated product with a specialized use. Its specific purpose in the milling and baking industry is as a mixer or enhancer of lower quality wheats. It appears that a major objective of the milling and baking industries is to decrease the amount of more expensive wheats used in the dough mix and still produce an acceptable product. This is likely to reduce the possibility of a long term increase in the per capita demand for high protein wheats because the protein content of bread is not a critical factor in the developed world. Therefore it makes economic sense for the baking industry to decrease the protein input, thereby decreasing input costs, as long as an acceptable product is produced.

Under some pressure from producers and other affected parties the Canadian Wheat Board 's during the nineteen

The Canadian Wheat Board is the government agency which is responsible for marketing Canadian wheat, oats, and barley on the world market and maintaining a pooling system for prairie producers for those grains. The board is also responsible for regulating imports of wheat, oats and barley. The Canadian Grain Commission is the government

seventies, tested the higher yielding variety of wheat, Glenlea. Although a late maturing variety, it had high gluten strength and a higher protein level which made it desirable as a breadmaking wheat. It was also well accepted by prairie farmers because of its yield capabilities. The Canadian Utility or CU grade was created for this type of wheat. Market development for this type of wheat appeared to be given little priority (see Loyns et al 1984, p.45.) and as a result, large price discounts and low quota allocation characterized the market for Glenlea.

With the development, in 1974, of the 3M variety
HY320, the Canadian Wheat Board was again under pressure to
license and establish grades to acommodate medium quality
wheats. The CWB contracted with prairie producers to grow
HY320 to enable the board to test the marketability of such
wheats. In 1985, HY320 was licensed and separate class and
grades were established for wheats of this type. It remains
to be seen whether this move is a change in policy direction
by the board or whether it is an interim attempt to keep
high quality hard red spring stocks from becoming
contaminated by medium quality wheats.

One factor for consideration is that the advantages obtained from 3M type wheats are not significant enough in the traditional wheat growing areas to justify planting them

3M designates wheats of medium protein content, medium gluten strength, and medium hardness

⁽con:'d) agency responsible for administering the Canada Grain Act. Its two main activities are establishing and maintaining Canada's quality standards for grain and regulating the grain handling system.

in place of hard red spring wheat (see Ulrich and Furtan, 1984). 3M wheats are well suited to the moister black soil zones of the prairies although some problems have been encountered with initial varieties because of length of maturation. Because these wheats are adapted to the moister areas of the prairies, Canada's supply of high protein, hard wheat would not likely be disrupted.

The recently established new grades for medium quality wheats should serve as a stimulus for the development of new varieties that are better adapted to the Canadian plains. These grades allow for departure from the criteria that new varieties must meet the "Marquis quality" requirement to qualify for licencing. The licensing and specification of grade standards for medium quality wheats may be regarded as a first step towards establishing long-term international markets for medium-quality Canadian wheats.

Licensing requirements as defined by the Canada Seeds
Act provide guidelines for plant breeders when new varieties
are being developed. Two guidelines in particular seem to be
highly restrictive and illustrate the regulatory authority's
preoccupation with quality and kernel characteristic. The
first of these is that the variety being tested must be
equal in quality to the varietal standard and the second is
that the sample must be visually distinguishable from other
varieties.

The varietal standard guideline has served to maintain the high quality reputation enjoyed by Canadian wheat, but

has also tended to inhibit development of varieties which might be superior in other respects, particularly with respect to yield. The second guideline, visual distinguishability, has also become a controversial requirement. Higher yielding varieties are not eligible for licensing under the present system unless they are equal in quality to Marquis. Since in most cases the increase in yield from higher yielding varieties could be obtained with little or no increase in input costs to the producer, the delay in developing and licensing 3M wheats appears to have resulted in poorer returns to the producer. This points out the need to develop a non-visual capability for varietal identification within the delivery system. Research to develop feasible tests for varietal distinguishability is. proceeding. Their development should make that requirement obsolete for grading purposes.

It is essential to be able to quickly and accurately determine changes in the global market for wheat because of increasing competition within these markets. This study will concentrate on market structure and trends in the world markets for wheat over the last fifty years. Recognition of market trends and changes in the structure of demand are important in a country such as Canada for which export markets are so significant. Time-series data on wheat exports by major exporters will be analyzed to determine if the market mix of the various types of wheat has changed

Canada relies on foreign markets to dispose of between 70 and 80 percent of her total yearly wheat production.

over time. Also, time series data imports into major importing markets will be analyzed by source of import and by class where possible. This should further enable us to make some assumptions about market mix and trend within the global wheat market.

This study attempts to evaluate the performance of the five major wheat exporting entities, namely, Argentina, Australia, Canada, the E.E.C., and the United States in the global marketplace over a thirty year time span from 1955/56 to 1984/85. The particular subperiods defined for the analysis are 1955/56 to 1964/65 (Period 1), 1965/66 to 1974/75 (Period 2) and 1975/76 to 1984/85 (Period 3). The method used to analyse the data is the Constant Market Share (CMS) model. This model allows us to analyse export performance of the focus country by attributing change to four specific factors, namely: (1) the growth in world trade, (2) the commodity composition of the country's exports, (3) the market distribution of the focus country's exports and (4)a residual, termed the competitive effect, which represents the difference between a country's actual export performance and that which would have resulted had that country maintained a constant share in each market and commodity. From the results of this analysis it is hoped one can determine if the markets for the medium and lower quality wheats have been growing more rapidly than the markets for the hard wheats traditionally grown in Western Canada.

following: (a) What would the focus country's exports have been if they had expanded at the same rate as world trade?
(b) What is the impact of the commodity composition of the focus country's exports on its export performance? (c) What is the impact of the growth in demand for the focus country's exports in the various importing regions? (d) A portion that remains is unexplained by the previous three factors and is attributed to changes in the focus country's competitiveness.

Chapter 2 will give a brief overview of some of the studies and types of models which have been applied in the past to global grain markets. This will lead into an explanation of the methodology of Constant Market Share analysis as it applies to world trade. Chapter 3 will then review some of the previous studies where Constant Market Share analysis and Shift - Share analysis, the name by which the approach is known in industrial location theory, have been used to measure growth. The sequential review of these studies should further enhance the reader's conception of . CMS analysis as it is to be applied in this study.

Chapter 4 outlines the assumptions and results of the study. An analysis of the results for each of the focus countries (the country being analysed) will be given and details of the application will be discussed. In Chapter 5 there will be an attempt to draw conclusions from the results and discuss implications for the various focus

18

countries or entities. Suggestions further study will also be discussed in Chapter 5.

II. RELATED LITERATURE AND THE BASIS OF THE CMS MODEL

There is little published information available on market prospects for various classes of wheat. This, in part, is due to the lack of available data and the difficulties involved in obtaining accurate data from importing countries.

Export statistics are not generally specific as to the particular grade or class of wheat exported to particular destinations, therefore in many instances assumptions are necessary as to grade of wheat exports depending on the exporting country. This is likely to make demand analysis for wheat of different classes or grades difficult and fraught with arbitrary assumptions.

A. A Brief Discussion of Studies Related to Analysis of Grain Market Shares.

One recent study of the economic evaluation of producing medium-quality wheat in Canada deals with the yield and revenue implications of producing the semi-dwarf wheat variety HY 320 as opposed to the traditional hard red spring wheats. This study was conducted at the University of Saskatchewan and led to the publication in 1984 of An Economic Evaluation of Producing HY320 Wheat on the Prairies by Alvin Ulrich and W. Hartley Furtan. The issue around which the paper revolves is whether the Canadian grading and licensing system has hindered maximization of producer's net

returns by adherence to policies which emphasize the development and production of high quality mixer type wheats which resulted in a delay in licensing HY 320, a higher-yielding medium protein wheat. The authors' main concern was the failure of the regulatory authority at that time to license the 3M variety HY320 even though preliminary test results indicated that it would on average yield 30% more than traditional hard spring wheat varieties.

The study used data for eleven crop years between 1972 and 1982. The prairie region was divided into crop districts and annual farmgate wheat sales were determined for these districts. Then calculations were made regarding overall yield increases, grades, and price levels that would have resulted had HY320 been grown in place of traditional wheats.

The results indicated that the black soil zone of the prairies was the area where the greatest advantage was obtainable by switching to HY320, especially in areas where grades for hard wheats are traditionally low.

The authors considered that contervative estimates were used regarding yield increases, price levels, and grades for the HY320 scenario (ie. switching all wheat acreage to the production of HY320). Their findings indicated that even under low price scenarios, HY320 increased returns to producers in the black soil zone. It is estimated that an additional 200 to 400 million dollars could have been added

HY320 is now licensed and grades have been established to accomodate these types of wheat.

to Farm income on the prairies, had producers grown HY320. This amount was comparable to the total net farm income for all farmers in Manitoba in 1982.

Estimating that HY 320 would be priced comparably to U.S. Hard Winter Ordinary (ie. above Canada Feed but below 3 CWRS) resulted in the economic incentive to grow HY320 being closely linked to the historic grading pattern for an area. Grading patterns for an area are associated with soil zones. The results of these price assumptions indicated that farmers in the brown soil zone crop districts (which have a history of higher grade patterns) would have less incentive to adopt the 3M varieties than those in the districts associated with the black and gray soil zones (those with lower grading patterns). However, Ulrich and Furtan's findings indicated that all crop districts would be better off growing HY320 exclusively if prices for this wheat were competitive with Australian Standard Wheat and with American medium quality wheat types.

The Saskatchewan study assumes that HY320 or other 3M type wheats grown in Canada would command a price similar to their major competitors, namely, Australian Standard Wheat and U.S. Hard Winter Ordinary #2. This assumption is predicated on the basis of increased marketings of 3M wheats being absorbed by the world markets without influencing price levels; that is, increased quantities of wheat in the marketing chain would not affect price levels. This may be somewhat naive depending on the characteristics of the

market into which this increased supply would enter. In other words, the question may be raised whether the market for medium-protein wheat is relatively slow growing with a relatively price inelastic demand or whether this market is an expanding one in which exporters face an elastic demand curve.

Carter, Loyns, and Ahmadi-Esfahani (1986) use a partial equilibrium model in order to estimate the economic welfare impact of changing the wheat regulatory system to allow higher-yielding varieties to compete with the traditional wheat types. Producers' gains from the adoption of the high yielding medium protein wheats were estimated to be relatively significant at between 5 and 17 percent of net farm income. The conclusions of the study were based on the assumption that Canada faces an elastic world demand unction for the semi-dwarf wheat types. The study determined that elasticity of demand was a critical factor in determining welfare changes and as such accurate estimation is critical to this type of analysis.

More recently, Veeman (1987) estimated the marginal implicit values of major characteristics of wheat in the world marketplace for nine different wheats over two separate time periods, namely 1976-77 to 1979-89 and 1980-81 to 1983-84. Pooled time-series and cross sectional data for export wheat prices were used with other variables denoting protein content; color, country of origin, and time.

Veeman's results indicated that a 1 per cent increase in

protein level was associated with a .32 per cent increase in price in the earlier period, and that in the later period, a 1 per cent increase in protein level was associated with a .47 per cent increase in price. The increase in the protein premium in the second period was attributed to global recession affecting lower-income countries, who traditionally use lower protein wheats to a greater degree than countries that import high protein wheats. The study concludes that total revenue from Canadian wheat exports could be considerably increased through development of higher yielding wheats adapted to the higher moisture regions of the prairies.

B. A Brief Overview of Models Analyzing Wheat Trade

One approach to measuring trade flows in the international market involves applying models to measure the elasticity of substitution of two goods. These types of models assume that price differences between regions are the major determinant of trade flows. They also treat a particular commodity as being homogeneous, which may be inappropriate when modeling international wheat trade. Importers are not indifferent to the source of imported wheat. Factors such as trade and institutional arrangements, political considerations and of course quality preferences influence trade flows among economic agents.

Capel and Rigaux (1974) analyzed export demand for Canadian wheat in 1974 using three different types of

models. A direct model, a substitution model, and a market share model were each used to estimate the price elasticity of demand by individual importers. These authors conclude that the substitution model did, in fact, give the most appropriate indications of price elasticities. However, the results are conditional because a model of this type makes the assumption that no cross-elasticities exist between an individual country's wheat and other commodities. The assumption is also made that income elasticities are the same for Canadian wheat as for other exporting nations' wheat.

The findings of their study were inconclusive in that the different models yielded widely varying estimates of price elasticity. However, large negative elasticity estimates predominated, indicating that there is likely a significant degree of responsiveness to price by importing nations. The magnitude of these price elasticities (greater than unity) suggests there is opportunity to realize greater gains through price reductions. Capel and Rigaux suggest that for these gains to be obtained, a multiple pricing system must be established. If such a system were not adopted by a marketing agent, gains realized through price reductions in appropriate markets would be largely offset by decreases in price in unresponsive markets. Their study concludes that the option of a multiple pricing system should be explored in Canada.

Elasticity of substitution models such as the one applied by Capel and Rigaux have been employed quite often to explain trade flows in international markets. As stated, an underlying assumption of these models is the homogeneity of the commodity being modeled, making price the major determinant of trade flows. This may have been more easily justified during the earlier part of this century when developed countries accounted for the major portion of wheat imports and the number of exporters was small. However, international wheat markets have changed radically in recent decades.

Developing nations, centrally planned economies and integrated market groups such as the European Economic Community have emerged as major influences on the traditional market structure. As a result, price differentials may have become only one determinant of trade flows. Export prices for wheat have tended to move together and it appears that short-term price increases have not influenced the market shares of individual exporters to a significant degree. This gives a further indication that quality preferences, 'trade patterns, and strategic factors must affect trade patterns.

Most countries use policy intervention in order to protect or insulate domestic agricultural sectors from world markets. Such policy interventions or variables can be said

^{&#}x27;For example, 1CWRS wheat has become a differentiated product in the United Kingdom where its specific purpose is as an "enhancer" or mixer with poorer quality wheat.

to have a considerable impact on trade patterns. Earlier models such as the one developed by McCalla (1966) and some of the more recent ones such as the one provided by Alaouze, Watson, and Sturgess (1978) have not ignored government intervention. McCalla makes the case for a duopoly pricing model in which Canada is a price leader and the United States, through the use of an export subsidy, follows the Canadian price leader.

Alaouze, Watson, and Sturgess suggest that changes in the structure of the world wheat economy were such as to include Australia in the wheat exporting oligopoly. Again, the major underlying assumption in these models is that wheat is a homogeneous product. It is assumed, however, that elasticities of substitution between wheat from selling countries is sufficient that smaller exporters can erode the market share of the major exporters.

A possible problem with these approaches is that policy interventions are treated as exogenous influences and have not been subjected to econometric analysis. Studies by Zwart and Meilke (1979) and by Abbott (1979) have attempted to endogenize government policy. These are models of price intervention which show how common forms of discretionary intervention (for example, pricing policies, tariffs) at the domestic level can destabilize world prices. These and other studies of international agricultural policy impacts on trade indicate that most countries involved in the international wheat trade do have domestic policies that

influence world markets. Furthermore, such studies have provided evidence that changes in domestic pricing policy may be as effective as an international buffer stock policy would be in providing price stability.

Armington (1969) developed a model in which goods are differentiated by their country of origin. Elasticities of substitution are used to generate trade flows between all pairs of importing and exporting countries. Three basic assumptions are made in these models. First, the marginal rate of substitution between two kinds of wheat is independent of other consumer goods. Second, there is constant elasticity of substitution between any two types of wheat, and third, the elasticity of substitution between two kinds of wheat in a market is the same as the elasticity of substitution between any other combination of commodities in that market.

Grennes, Johnson and Thursby (1978) applied the Armington approach directly to agricultural commodities. They attempted to predict trade flows and carried out policy analysis with the model. Rather than estimating elasticities, of substitution for each of the countries of origin they utilized existing elasticity estimates for several agricultural commodities for pairs of trading countries in all markets.

another approach to analyzing a country's export growth is to apply constant market share analysis (CMS). The method was used in industrial location theory, where it is known as

shift share analysis, as a means to measure locational shifts between regions for various industries. It has also been used in the study of export markets to assess whether export growth is attributable to a country's export structure or to its competitiveness. For example Rigaux (1971) used the technique to analyze market shares for Canadian wheat exports from 1963-64 to 1967-68. His analysis attributed export growth to two effects; namely, the "distribution" and "competitive" effects. Some limitations were evident from the analysis, mainly due to the randomness of the comparison periods and the short-run aspects of the of the study period.

C. Basis of the Constant Market Share Model

In its simplest form the CMS identity is:

s = x/X = f(c/C), where:

s = the export share of the focus country,

x = exports of the focus country,

X = exports of the world,

c = competitiveness of the focus country,

C = competitiveness of the world. (see Leamer and Stern, 1970)

Differentiating with respect to time gives:

x=sX+Xs where a dotted variable denotes a time derivative of that variable. In this form, a country's export growth is explained by a global growth effect

Leamer, E. E. and R. M. Stern, Quantitative International Economics, Allyn and Bacon, Boston, Mass. 1970.

($s\dot{x}$), and a competitive effect (Xs). The global growth effect represents what a country's share would have been if it had maintained its share of exports while the residual, termed the competitive effect, is attributed to the country's relative competitiveness.

Recognizing that a country's export structure may be affected by specializing in low or high growth commodities or exports to low or high growth markets leads to a slightly more complex CMS model in which i, a particular commodity, and j, a particular market, are introduced. From the simple identity: $\mathbf{s}_{u} = \frac{\mathbf{x}_{u}}{X_{u}} = \int_{u} \frac{c_{u}}{c_{u}} d\mathbf{x}_{u} + \sum_{i} \sum_{j} X_{u} \mathbf{s}_{u}$, total export growth would be represented by: $\dot{\mathbf{x}} = \sum_{i} \sum_{j} \mathbf{s}_{u} \dot{\mathbf{x}}_{u} + \sum_{i} \sum_{j} X_{u} \mathbf{s}_{u}$. By expanding the previous identity we acquire two additional terms with which can be measured the presence or absence of favorable commodity and market structures: $\dot{\mathbf{x}} = \mathbf{s}\dot{\mathbf{x}} + \left(\sum_{i} \mathbf{s}_{i}\dot{\mathbf{x}}_{i} - \mathbf{s}\dot{\mathbf{x}}\right) + \left(\sum_{i} \sum_{j} X_{u} \mathbf{s}_{u}\right)$

The first term on the right hand side of the expanded identity is viewed as the global growth effect and represents the country's growth in exports had it maintained its share of global growth. The second term is called the commodity effect or commodity composition effect and measures the degree to which a country's export structure was concentrated in high versus low growth commodities. The third term on the right side of the identity is termed the market effect. It attempted to measure the degree to which a country's export structure is concentrated in high as versus low growth markets. The fourth term was in effect a residual

term and represented that portion that is left over after the first three terms have been calculated. This residual is what is attributed to a country's success (or lack thereof) in terms of export structure, in other words, its competitiveness. In effect it is the difference between the focus country's actual market share and that predicted by the base period calculations.

This study uses CMS analysis to attempt to explain some of the trends and characteristics of trade flows in global wheat markets over the past thirty years. By ascribing favorable or unfavorable export growth to a country's export structure including market composition, commodity composition, and competitiveness, some inferences may be made about a nation's past approaches to production and marketing of wheat. Realistically, a comprehensive analysis of export growth should contain a variety of variables such as government policies, factor availability, technological infrastructure and demand characteristics. CMS analysis does not account for these variables and as such is used only as a vehicle to examine the past structure of a nation's export growth. Any inferences or assumptions made about future export growth are constrained by the scope of the analysis and its inherent limitations.

III. THE DEVELOPMENT OF SHIFT-SHARE OR CONSTANT MARKET SHARE ANALYSIS

The methodology involved in CMS analysis was originally applied to analyzing problems involved with industrial location and regional shifts of manufacturing industries and in this context is known as Shift-Share analysis. Factors which determine the location of specific manufacturing industries are numerous and complex, and rapid changes in locational patterns occur in many industries in a relatively short period of time. Creamer (1942) was the first to formally apply this methodology to an economic problem and his analysis provides the basis for all the more recent studies using the Shift-Share or the Constant Market Share technique. He attempted to measure and explain geographic changes that had occurred in American manufacturing based on shifts or redistributions in employment within the manufacturing sector between 1929 and 1937. The conclusions drawn from the comparison of these two time periods were restricted by the inherent problems or limitations involved in comparing two discrete periods.

The analysis was limited to 141 U.S. industries which reported more than 10,000 wage earners in either 1929 or 1937. The percentage change between the two time periods was calculated for each of the 141 industries and then grouped according to the following:

Group 1: Increases of 24 per cent or greater

Group 2: Increases of 6 to 24 per cent

Group 3: Increases of 1 to 6 per cent.

Group 4: Increases or decreases of less than 1 per cent

Group 5: Decreases from 1 to 11 per cent

Group 6: Decreases from 11 to 21 per cent

Group 7: Decreases of 21 per cent or greater

Creamer described the types of locational shifts either into or away from an area, in this case, a.U.S. state.

"Absolute shifts" were described as occurring in one of two ways. Firstly, an "absolute shift" occurs if employment shifts into a state at a greater rate than into the whole nation or from employment increasing in a state while it declined nationally. In the first instance, the shift was measured by calculating the state's actual growth and its proportional share of the U.S. increase. In the second case the computation is performed by summing the state's actual increase and its proportional share of the national decline.

Similarily, shifts away from a region or state are classified as either "absolute" or "relative" shifts.

"Absolute shifts" occur when an industry that has expanded employment nationally contracts in the state or focus region. This shift is measured by summing the decline with the gain that the state or focus region would have attained if it had received a proportional share of national expansion. The second type of absolute shift occurs when employment in an industry that has been declining nationally

falls at a greater rate in the focus region. This is measured by calculating the difference in the rate of actual decline between the focus region and what would have been achieved had it attained its proportional share of decline. A "relative shift" occurs when the industry that has expanded employment at the national level expands in the focus region but at a lesser rate than at the national level. This is measured by taking the difference between the actual gain and that which would have been attained had the focus region had its proportional share of the national increase.

In a given industry, shifts into will equal shifts away from, or all wage (non management) jobs will equal all shifts, either into or away from an industry divided by two.

Creamer measured the amount of change in an industry by using the available data to total all shifts in the focus state, dividing by two, and expressing the result as a ratio of wage jobs in the whole industry in the second time period (ie. 1937). Shift ratios were calculated for 139 industries and presented in a format of seven groupings. Creamer noted that the median shift ratio for the entire group was only 8.6 percent and that two-thirds of the group had a shift ratio of less than 11 percent. More interestingly, but perhaps not unexpected, was that the median ratio for groups 1, 2, and 3 was 10.5 percent while the median ratio for contracting industries was 7.8 percent. The hypothesis behind this difference is that expanding industries

acquiring new capacian can shift more easily than contracting industries dealing with unused capacity. Indeed, the study noted a direct correlation between the size of the median shift ratio and the degree of expansion in groups 1, 2, and 3. The declining industries showed no such relationship between pecentage decline and median shift ratio.

creamer went on to classify the 139 industries as either "shifting" or "non-shifting" based on the median number of wage jobs involved in shifts for the 139 industries. He somewhat arbitrarily labels industries with wage job shifts greater than the median as "shifting", unless they fell into the bottom quartile with regard to shift ratios. The others were labelled "non-shifting". Of the 139 industries in the study, 72 were labelled as "shifting" industries. Because the shifting industries were by definition those in which wage job shifts exceeded 2516 (the median number of wage job shifts for the 139 industries) it was natural that the industries showing the greatest number of shifts were the larger ones and also tended to expand at a higher rate than the entire group.

Creamer used the ratio of wages to value-added to ascertain whether there was a noticeable difference between the "shifting" and "non-shifting" industries. His findings indicated that this ratio tended to be greater for shifting industries, suggesting that labor cost differentials were likely a contributing factor in many of the shifts.

Tyszynski (1951) used Creamer's analysis as a model and adapted differential analysis or "Shift-Share analysis" to world trade. His study was an attempt to measure the significant changes in global demand structure for exports of manufactured commodities. He pointed out improvements in industrial equipment and transportation over the period under study had clearly disadvantaged some types of industries and in turn some countries. The older industrialized nations had adapted in varying degrees to change. The aim of the study was to present a clearer picture of the changes in the competitive positions of the world's leading manufacturers and to identify changes in world demand for exports.

The study identified five years over which to perform a comparative analysis. Four of these (1899, 1913, 1929 and 1937) were chosen because they were years of peak economic performance. A further year, 1950, was included becaute it was the year for which the most recent do to were available and since it was also a year in which global recovery from World War II was well under way.

Manufactured commodities were categorized into sixteen groups and changes in the percentage hare of the individual groups were measured for 11 countries ' which in total accounted for 80 to 85 percent of the total world trade in these commodities from 1901 to 1938.

U.K., U.S.A., France, Germany, Belgium, Italy, Sweden, Switzerland, Canada, India, Japan

The study identified three criteria upon which manufactured goods were classified: the nature of the material; the stage of production; and the final use. Since the primary concern of the analysis was to study international location of industry, grouping articles having fundamentally different production processes, labor requirements, or capital needs was considered to be inappropriate. Tyszynski also did not attempt to differentiate between consumer goods and capital goods in his categorization of industries. More useful information may have resulted had he attempted to do this.

Another problem identified in the study was that of harmonizing the different classification systems of the various countries. To do this, the items under each national classification system were disaggregated and regrouped under the 17 classifications adopted by the study. In general, goods for re-export were excluded except in cases where further processing or manufacturing added substantially to the value of the good. Tyszynski also used reported annual average rates of exchange to adjust values to pounds sterling.

بخرا

The Belgium Tariff Negotiations or BTN, a group of mainly industrialized nations, is presently attempting to get the majority of nations in the World to adopt a system of reporting trade statistics in a standardized format known as The Harmonized System. This system would combine both the tariff and the statistical reporting classifications into one system and would be standardized for all countries adopting the system. The United Nations is supporting the move to the Harmonized system and as of 1988, the Standard International Trade Classification will be dropped and the H.S. system adopted.

The first analytical step of the study involved the re-classification for the five separate years under study. Next, the percentage share of each of the sixteen groups of manufactured product exports from the eleven countries was calculated for the five chosen years and listed in order of the largest average annual increase for their share of world trade. Tyszynski fitted a regression line across the five period (year) groupings and measured the slope in order to determine the average annual growth rate in manufactured products. Based on this growth rate five industry groups were classified as expanding, five as stable and six as declining. These thends tended to be steady.

The author then identifies "absolute" and "relative" increases and attempts to explain some of the expected and unexpected results for the various groups. Next, he calculates the percentage share of total world trade (i.e. the manufacturing exports of the eleven nations) for each country. Because nine of the nations in the study experienced a significant increase in trade between 1937 and 1950, (largely at the expense of Japan and Germany, due to World War II), the analysis was performed over the period from 1899 to 1937.

Recalculations were done to determine the percentage shares between 1937 and 1950 excluding Japan and Germany, in order to establish how the nine nations compared. This indicated that exports from all the countries, except Belgium, increased in absolute terms between 1937 and 1950

at the expense of Japan and Germany, and that the largest increase was from the U.S.A. and France. The U.K. on the other hand, suffered the largest relative decrease in relation to the others.

Tyszynski noted that a nations share of global trade may change due to one or both of the following: 1) its share of trade in each commodity or category may remain the same while the relative importance of the categories change; or 2) its share of individual groups may decline. Tyszynski labels these as a change in the structure of world trade; and, a change in a country's competitiveness. To measure these two causes, it was assumed that countries continue to maintain their initial share of the market (their competitive position in year one) in the final year of the period under study. The difference between the hypothetical share in the final year (computed from the base year share) and the actual share in the base year was attributed to the change in structure of world trade. The difference between the hypothetical share for the end year and the actual or observed share for the end year was attributed to the country's competitiveness. This comparison was done for the eleven nations for the two time periods of 1899 and 1937 and subsequently for four nations for the two time periods 1937 and 1950. Interestingly, the changing structure of world trade had significantly less impact on the results than did the change in competitiveness for all nations.

Tyszynski concluded that there did not seem to be a positive correlation between improved competiveness and a nation's degree of concentration in export commodities which are expanding world trade. France, for example, showed a shift in structure towards the expanding groups of commodities but apparently suffered a decline in competitive position in world markets during the period of the study.

Tyszynski concludes that changes in the patterns of world trade in the fifty years under study were fundamental structural changes. The three countries which gained most in export markets, namely, the U.S.A., Japan and Canada, did so by improving their competitive positions in different groups of commodities. It was concluded that comparative advantage in production from different endowments enjoyed by each nation underlaid the observed changes.

The study also concludes that changes in relative position among the eleven countries were due to a country's ability to compete in markets for various individual commodity groups rather than structural shifts in world demand for exports. As well, there was no clear correlation between changes in the structure of trade (expanding, stable or declining) and the individual country's percentage share of world trade.

For the period between 1937 and 1950, eight of the nine major exporters (Belgium excluded) benefitted from the post-war decline in both Japan's and Germany's competitiveness. Of the eight countries, it was apparent

that the U.S.A., France and Canada had marked improvement in their comparative position while the U.K. had a substantial relative decline.

Spiegelglas (1959) conducted a study to determine whether patterns of world exports of manufactured commodities had altered between 1937 and 1956 (a relatively normal pre-World War II year and a post-recovery year respectively). A second purpose of the paper was to update the findings of Tyszynski's study.

Spiegelglas adopted Tyszynski's classification of commodity groupings in order to facilitate a meaningful comparison. Two countries (Switzerland and India) were omitted and Tyszynski's results were adjusted to facilitate the nine country format. The nine countries, namely the United States, Canada, Japan, Italy, Sweden, United Kingdom, Germany, France and Belgium accounted for over 85% of the value of the exports of manufactured goods for all countries in 1956.

Calculations showing the percentage share of world exports of manufactures of the nine countries for 1937, 1950 and 1956 revealed that the U.S.A. had attained the dominant position in world export of manufactured goods by 1956.

The study determined the competitive positions of the various countries within the commodity categories for the years 1937, 1950 and 1956 and calculated each country's share for each of the seventeen commodity groups in each of the three years. From this the author was able to determine

the number of categories in which a country's share improved or worsened. The procedure used by Tyszynski was adopted. Thus, hypothetical total export figures and subsequently shares are computed for each country for the year 1956, based on the assumption that each country maintained its base-year share in the final period of the study. The difference between these hypothetical shares and the actual share in 1956 was defined as the competitive effect. On this basis, it was concluded that the United States, France, Canada, Italy and Belgium improved their competitive position at the expense of the United Kingdom and Germany.

Next, the study determined the changes in relative importance of the individual commodity groups. Spiegelglas uses the same approach as Tyszynski in that he divided the commodities into groups that were expanding, stable, or declining.

Spiegelglas concluded that the analysis indicates that almost without exception, the world export shares of the countries after 1950 tended to revert back to their 1937 position. That is, six countries (Belgium excepted) moved downwards while Germany and Japan tended to move upwards. He further concluded that 1956 more closely resembled 1937 than did 1950. Comparing the trends, 1899 to 1937 and 1937 to 1956, shows that nine of 16 commodity groups maintained their long term trends and more important, a further four groups reverted back to their pre-war position following World War II.

Spiegelglas devised a test to measure stability between the two time periods, which he calls a "coefficient of stability" or "S" measurement. The procedure involved converting all numbers into rankings for each matrix.

Another matrix was then generated which provides the differences between the corresponding ranks for the countries involved. The sum of the positive or negative differences was then calculated and used as the numerator in the following formula:

$$S = 1 - \frac{\sum_{|\mathbf{x}_i - \mathbf{x}_{i-1}|}{2}}{\frac{N^2}{4}}$$
 (Fig. 3.1)

where: u is the rank of each entry in year i: and N is the total number of observations.

Spiegelglas' use of rankings to determine stability ignores the magnitude of differences involved in the rankings and as such may be somewhat simplistic. Differences in the magnitude of change within a non-changing ranking may be equally as important as the ranking itself. His results indicated that the time period 1950 to 1956 appeared to be the most stable.

The study concludes that changes in both "competition" and "structure" were influential in changing the distribution of world exports over the 1937-1956 period with the competitive effect being the stronger of the two. Also, pre-World War 2 patterns tended to be restored in the 1950

to 1956 period.

3

Subsequent to the earlier CMS studies conducted by Tyszynski, Baldwin (1958), and Spiegelglas, many analyses have been conducted using this technique and there has been much discussion as to the appropriateness of this type of analysis for measuring export growth.

Stern (1967) used CMS analysis to measure the changes in Italy's exports using data for the years 1955, 1959,1962, and 1963. The calculations were based on seven commodity groups defined under the Standard Industrial Trade

Classifications (SITC) and applied to ten importing regions. Stern noted that to have a more rigorous analysis would require that the goods be grouped into more homogeneous categories, but because of data constraints, the study was forced to use SITC classifications.

The study adopted the standard CMS format:

$$X' - X = \left(\sum_{i=1}^{7} r_{i} X_{i} - \sum_{i=1}^{7} X_{i}\right) + \left(\sum_{i=1}^{7} r_{i} X_{i} - \sum_{i=1}^{7} r_{i} X_{i}\right) + \left(\sum_{i=1}^{7} \sum_{j=1}^{10} X'_{ij} - \sum_{i=1}^{7} \sum_{j=1}^{10} r_{ij} X_{ij}\right)$$
(Equation 3.2)

where:

X=Italian exports in period 1;

X'=Italian exports in period 2;

r=increase in world exports to all importing areas
(except Italy) between adjacent time periods;

i=denotes the commodity groups; and

j=denotes the importing regions.

In applying the model, first the amount by which Italy's exports would have increased over the base year if they had grown at the same rate as world demand, was calculated. In notational terms this is, $\sum_{i=1}^{r} rX_i - \sum_{i=1}^{r} X_i$

Secondly, an estimate of the increases which Italy would have realized in each commodity group, had they risen at the world rate for each group, was calculated. This amount was then subtracted from the amount for each group had they risen at the same rate as total world exports. Thus, notationally: $\sum_{i=1}^{7} r_i X_i - \sum_{i} r X_i$

The third step was to estimate Italy's increases in exports for each commodity group had it maintained its share in each major market for that particular category. From this is subtracted the amount by which each commodity group would have increased had it risen at the same rate as world exports of that particular commodity. In notational terms this is $\sum_{i=1}^{7} \sum_{j=1}^{10} r_{ij} X_{ij} - \sum_{i=1}^{7} r_{ij} X_{ij}$

The sum of these three terms was then deducted from the total increase in Italian exports. The remaining portion was then attributed to Italy's competitiveness or lack of it over the period of time under study.

In summarizing this section of his analysis, Stern touched on some of the limitations inherent in the method of calculation, especially as it pertains to his data. The analysis assumes that the various factors specified in the study are independent and additive. It is assumed that each

component can be isolated without ambiguity. Stern notes that the levels of data aggregation may also be a shortcoming in CMS studies. Changes that may occur for a particular commodity within the commodity grouping or for a country within the regional groupings cannot be analyzed even if they are responsible for shifts in export shares for the group.

Richardson (1971) identified and summarized some further problems which arise in the application of Constant Market Share analysis to export growth. He pointed out that the basic dentity of the approach is: s = q/Q = f(c/C), where:

s=focus country's export share
q=total exports of the focus country
Q-total world exports
c=competitiveness of the focus country
C=world competitiveness.

Richardson noted the problem of choosing an appropriate measure to determine relative competitiveness. He noted that most studies use relative prices but that price alone as a measure omits influences from such variables as improvements or declines in quality, servicing and trade arrangements.

Another underlying problem in CMS analysis is deciding what is the appropriate measure of export shares. Some CMS analyses have used — t value shares because reliable volume or quantity data are not available in many cases. The

problem with using value shares is that shares will not only vary with relative competitiveness but also with changes in relative price. In other words, an increase in relative competitiveness which is consistent with a fall in relative prices could lead to a fall in export value share if the elasticity of substitution was less than one. Even if the changes in quantity and value shares are in the same direction, a bias is introduced because rarely if ever will the magnitude of the change be the same. The competitive effect, which depends directly on changes in export share, could be either positive or negative and still be consistent with falling relative prices. Richardson notes that conceivably, CMS analysis could be performed using both values and quantities with totally contrasting results regarding the signs of the commodity, market and competitive effects.

Richardson also points out that the elasticity of substitution relationship implied by the simple share function equation s = q/Q = f(c/C) has some limitations with regard to commodity homogeneity. Generally if goods are homogeneous, or relatively so, prices vary over a small range. In reality, regional market shares for items may be quite sensitive to other factors which can shift demand. Supply factors such as striles or weather, gan affect market shares and not be reflected in prices. As well, if commodities are not highly homogeneous or can be differentiated by source, then prices will not be the only

wariable influencing export shares. Income and availability may be equally as important.

Richardson also refers to the problem of defining an appropriate standard area. What is the "proper" world for a particular nation's exports? For example, it could be inappropriate to use a particular region as the appropriate standard area when attempting to measure the competitiveness of a country which trades mainly within other specific geographic regions or within a particular economic union. Depending on the countries and commodities being analyzed it may be more appropriate to specify a different "world" for each focus country in the analysis.

The study also identifies two problems involved with the actual application of CMS analysis. There is potentially wide variability in results due to differences in commodity aggregation and/or market groupings. The problem of heterogeneity of goods is one that Stern (1967) also discussed. For example, classifications containing variations in type of commodities (i.e. new improved lines of goods vs. obsolete goods) can distort the analysis because one country may have a greater number of new improved goods in a particular category whereas another may possibly have very few. Variations within market groupings can also distort results.

Richardson also points out that the basic CMS identity can be applied to calculate the "market effect" before the "commodity effect" with equal correctness. That

 $\sum_{j} s_{j} \hat{Q}_{j} - s \hat{Q}_{j}$ where j stands for the market total for all commodities, becomes the market effect and

 $\sum_{i} \sum_{j} s_{ij} \dot{Q}_{ij} - \sum_{j} s_{ij} \dot{Q}_{ij}$ becomes the commodity effect.

A second major problem described in the Richardson study is that of the time periods used as base periods in the analysis. In reality CMS analysis is performed over a discrete period of time. The CMS identity, however, refers to a distinct point in time. The simple CMS identity could be written in several ways. Firstly, $\Delta q = s^{\circ} \Delta Q + Q^{\circ} \Delta s$ could be a standard way of performing the analysis, where the superscript 0 indicates the first point in time and 1 indicates the second point in time under study and where q is the quantity exported by the focus country, s is the expected share for the focus country and Q is the total exports for all countries. Equally as proper, Richardson points out that the identity could be rewritten as:

 $\Delta q = s' \Delta Q + Q^o \Delta s$, or as: $\Delta q = s^o \Delta Q + Q^o \Delta s + \Delta s \Delta Q$ where $\Delta ds \Delta Q$ is an interaction term. In effect, the difference between the first and second identity is the base period weighting. The third identity uses the beginning of the period under study as the base and accounts for the change over time with the interaction term

As AQ. None of the three identities has any of ticular superiority over the other; however, Richardson suggests that it might be useful to derive information from the data set using the three methods as more comprehensive conclusions may be drawn without having to further

manipulate or enhance the data set.

Richardson considers that an equally important criterion for measuring competitiveness would be whether a country is able to dominate not only in the commodity group that represent a high proportion of global trade, but also whether a country has increased export shares in the rapidly growing categories. Therefore, the interaction term,

 $\Delta s \Delta Q$, could be useful for deriving more information from the data, although it is no more than the difference between the two competitive effects $\sum \sum Q^{\dagger} \Delta s$ and $\sum \sum Q^{\bullet} \Delta s$ where again, 0 and 1 refer to the beginning and the end of the period under study.

Richardson concludes by suggesting three methods of improvement in the implementation of the CMS technique. They are:

- 1. the calculation of several sets of CMS effects through the use of different base weights or starting points within the same set of data.
- 2. the selection of the "appropriate" world for each competitor and, ideally, for each commodity.
 - 3. the use of quantity data rather than values.

The results suggest that over the period of the study the major factor contributing to increased U.S. exports was the increase in global trade. Conversely, the major factor inhibiting U.S. export growth was the competitiveness effect. The author explains that, as noted by Richardson, a country's decline in competitiveness may largely be a reflection of decreases in relative prices which normally accompany an expansion in exports. This suggests that countries experiencing faster growth rates should gain increased share in world trade. If this is so, there should be a correlation between a nation's gross domestic product (GDP) and export unit values. Bowen and Pelzman compare growth rates of export unit values for the three time periods for several selected industrialized countries. The results indicate that in the second two of the three time periods, U.S. export unit values were considerably smaller than for major competitors.

The author hypothesizes that because U.S. GDP was lower than for its major competitors in all three subperiods, the measured loss in competitiveness could be due to the growth in GDP among major trading partners. They suggest that it is not surprising that economic growth would be tied to export performance, but, what may be questionable is the attempt to isolate this factor from a country's measured competitiveness. Bowen and Pelzman present a comparison of the growth rates in export unit values for selected industNial countries for the three time periods. The authors

concluded that the results tended to verify the suspicion that a decline in the competitiveness component may be associated with a decline in relative prices and not necessarily only a decline in "competitiveness".

Bowen and Pelzman conclude that over the entire 1962-77 period the U.S. experienced a decline in competitiveness which showed up in the residual or competitiveness component of the CMS equation. In some instances the market distribution and commodity effects enhanced the U.S. position, but the overriding impact was the residual effect.

Overall, the major conclusion emerging from the study was that the decline in U.S. export shares in the 1960's and early 1970's was due to competitiveness factors plus slower growth in key export markets, expecially in the early 1970's.

IV. CMS ANALYSIS OF GLOBAL WHEAT MARKETS

The last thirty years have seen considerable increases in global wheat trade as well as some change of players in the market place. Canada, the U.S.A., Australia, Argentina and more recently, the European Economic Community (EEC) have emerged as the major exporters of wheat. Conversely, countries such as the Soviet Union have changed from being net exporters of wheat to large net importers of many cereal grains.

This study attempts to measure the relative competitiveness of the five major wheat exporting countries or regions. These are the U.S.A., Canada, Australia, Argentina and the E.E.C.. Table 1 of Appendix A provides data showing wheat exports for each of these major exporters (along with the total global trade in wheat) for the years 1961 to 1985.

From this data one can ascertain that the five major exporters consistently account for over 80% of world wheat trade and in recent years this figure has risen to over 90%.

A. The Model

A number of factors affect a country's relative competitiveness in a given world market. Factors such as price and a variety of non-price influences such as product quality and infrastructural services, play a role in determining a country's competitiveness. Although influences such as domestic shortages or changing demand conditions are

factors which may affect a country's "competitiveness", historic analysis of market shares can provide some basis from which to assess competitiveness.

This study attempts to evaluate the performance of the major exporters, for three wheat types: hard wheats, medium wheats and soft wheats over four different importing regions (industrialized countries, middle income developing countries, less developed countries and countries with centrally planned economies).

The method used to analyze export performance for the various countries and types of wheat is the CMS model. This model attributes or divides the growth of a country's gross exports 'into four separate effects. These are termed the world trade effect, the commodition effect, the market distribution effect and the competitiveness effect.

The approach attempts to measure the extent to which a country has maintained its export growth rate or has deviated from a "constant share norm". The market distribution effects or the commodity composition effects may explain differences in exports over time for a particular country. Deviations from the norm could also be explained in part by the focus country's increased or decreased concentration in growing or declining markets, or by that country's concentration in commodities for which demand is growing or declining more rapidly than the global

Gross exports data were obtained from the Australian Wheat Board, the Canadian Wheat Board, the United States Department of Agriculture and the International Wheat Council.

norm. The fourth component of the identity represents the difference between a country's actual increase in exports and that which would have been attained had the country maintained its "constant share" for each commodity in each market; it is sometimes calculated as a sidual.

The CMS identity in this can be written as:

$$X' - X = \left(\sum_{i} rX_{i} - \sum_{i} X_{i}\right) + \left(\sum_{i} rX_{i} - \sum_{i} rX_{i}\right) + \left(\sum_{i} rX_{i}\right) + \left(\sum_{i} rX_{i} - \sum_{i} rX_{i}\right) + \left(\sum_{i} rX_{i}\right) +$$

where:

r = growth rate of total world trade in wheat.

r, = growth rate of global wheat trade in wheat type i.

 r_{u} =growth rate of wheat imports of wheat type i by region j.

 \boldsymbol{X} =total wheat exports of the focus country in the base period.

 $\boldsymbol{x}^{'}$ =total wheat exports of the focus country in period two.

i =type of wheat (i.e. hard, medium, soft).

j =importing region.

The first term on the right hand side of the identity is the world trade effect. This indicates what the focus country's wheat exports would have been if they had expanded at the same rate as the global trade in wheat. The second term or commodity effect indicates the influence of the change in the composition of the focus country's wheat

exports on growth. For example, if a country specializes in medium protein wheat and global trade in this type of wheat is growing rapidly, we would expect to see that country's wheat exports also growing rapidly. The third term, the market distribution effect, measures whether the focus country's exports are being directed towards a growing or declining sub-market and whether or not the country's exports are growing or declining proportionately. The last term, the residual, is termed the competitiveness effect and indicates the extent to which the focus country's wheat exports were above or below the "constant share" norm or that portion explained by the first three terms.

As previously explained, the CMS procedure has conceptual and empirical limitations. Conceptually, the CMS equation is an identity and although it can have a causal interpretation it is not clear that the CMS identity does have such a relationship to a country's export performance. A more comprehensive analysis of export growth could examine a wide variety of factors such as market structure, demand patterns, factor availability, and government policy. This study uses CMS analysis as a basis for some interpretation of world wheat markets with the realization that a more comprehensive analysis may be warranted upon examination of the results.

Because the analysis uses quantity shares rather than value shares, it avoids the pitfall present in CMS studies that use value shares as a proxy for analyzing export

growth. As pointed out by Richardson (1971, p. 231) a positive commodity effect, which would normally be attributed to a focus country's exports being skewed toward commodities experiencing rapid growth, can also be partially explained by commodities wnose relative prices are rising rapidly. World wheat market studies based on quantity shares will be unhampered by this distortion of the commodity effect. Another qualifier with this type of analysis is that the CMS procedure provides an evaluation of past shifts in a country's exports and as such does not provide an indication of a country's future performance, other than that which can be obtained from projecting future export trends from past information. Identifying future trends in global wheat trade cannot be solely based on past shifts but must be qualified by knowledge of the likelihood of changes in both demand and supply factors. Besides the conceptual problems identified _here, CMS analysis also suffers from problems of applications which have been identified previously. The major issues and problems are outlined below and an explanation of how each of these are applied in this study is given.

Level of Commodity Aggregation

The first problem arises from the fact that the components of the basic identity will vary with the level of aggregation of the commodity classes. It is desirable to have the commodity classifications as homogeneous as

possible but in many instances lack of disaggregated data or the cost of collecting and processing such data may lead to the use of broader commodity groupings.

This analysis categorizes all wheats traded globally into three groups, namely, hard, medium and soft. These categories rather than referring only to the actual physical hardness of the wheat are more closely linked to protein content and as such may be more appropriately labelled as such. Nonetheless, for this study we have assumed that protein content is generally linked to physical hardness and have named the categories accordingly. In a sense this categorization seems quite simple, especially since purchasing nations may often substitute wheats from one class in favor of another. However, in the last decade there appears to be growing evidence that high quality hard wheats are becoming more differentiated and that they are being used more often as "mixer" wheats . For example, the European Economic Community which is a net exporter of wheat still imports sizeable quantities of high protein wheats from Canada to enhance the quality of the dough mix with which they produce a more acceptable quality of bread. Similarly, Japan uses a proportion of high protein hard wheats in many baking applications.

Medium protein wheats are used as "filler" wheats

[&]quot;mixer" is a term used to refer to high protein wheats which are used to increase the leavening qualities of the dough mix for certain baking applications.

[&]quot;filler" is a term used to refer to a broad category of wheats that are used to form the bulk of the dough mix in applications that do not require high rising capabilities.

and generally have broader uses than do the hard wheats.

They are used in the dough mixes for the production of both leavened and unleavened breads and other baking applications suited to the lower protein content of these wheats.

Australian Standard White (ASW) and U.S. Hard Winter Ordinary (USHWO) are the two main types traded internationally that fall within this class. They have a wide variety of applications for human consumption as well as being used for feed, especially in times of global surplus.

The soft wheats also have various applications depending on where they are used but in most parts of the world they are considered a pastry wheat and as such are used in cakes, cookies, biscuits and many unleavened products.

This study analyzes the market growth for three categories of wheat, thus some arbitrary decisions were made as to into which category different types or grades of wheat would be placed. Table 4.1 gives the categories of classes of wheat used in this study.

Wheats from Argentina are placed in the hard or high protein category because they are of the hard red spring bread-making type. Argentine wheat generally trades at a discount to other exporting nation's hard spring types in part because of quality variations from region to region and

⁽cont'd) These wheats have a much more diverse usage than do the hard wheats in that they are used in many parts of the world in noodles and steamed breads as well as a variety of othe unleavened applications.

Table 4.1 COMMODITY CATEGORIES USED, IN THIS STUDY.

HARD	MEDIUM	SOFT
Argentine wheat	Australian wheat (chiefly ASW)	E.E.C. wheats
Canadian wheat	U.S.A. (HRW grades)	U.S.A. (SRW)
U.S.A. (DNS grades)		U.S.A. (SWW)
		U.S.A. (other)
		Other nations' wheats

CW - Canadian Western

HRW - Hard Red Winter

DNS - Dark Northern Spring SRW - Soft Red Winter

SWW - Soft White Wheat

ASW - Australian Standard Wheat

other - mainly admixtures

year to year, and a grading system which is less exacting than, for instance, Canada's system. Argentina also pursues an aggressive pricing policy because exports of agricultural goods are a major source of foreign exchange which Argentina is chronically short of.

Most wheat from Canada is placed in the hard category. 1 CWRS is generally acknowledged to be the most uniform, highest quality bread-making wheat in the world. The majority of Canadian wheat exported to other nations is of the hard red spring variety and is traditionally used as a breadmaking wheat. However, recently large amounts of Canada 3CW .wheat has been traded for use as a "filler" wheat for bread-making. Also, in recent years, significant amounts of 3CW and Canada Feed grades of wheat have been exported to world markets, especially to the People's Republic of China. While these may be intended for use as animal feed, much of this wheat is also used for food. In times of global grain surpluses one might speculate that Canadian wheat would more apt to enter into feed market channels than in years of shortage. However, even in the last five years it is apparent that the shipments of Canada's top quality hard red spring types, even in the face of unprecedented surpluses, are relatively high. Because of its reputation, the historic usage pattern and the relatively consistent and high protein level, Canadian wheat exports in total have been regarded as ${\cal F}$ "hard" for this analysis.

^{#1} Canada Western Red Spring Wheat

60

U.S. Dark Northern Spring wheats are hard red spring types but have historically been discounted slightly from Canadian Western Red Spring largely because of a less exacting grading system. This class has also been categorized as "hard" for this analysis.

Exports from Australia have been placed in the "medium" category because the large majority of Australian wheat exports consist of Australian Standard Wheat (ASW). 'ASW can be viewed as a "filler" type wheat in terms of baking traditional British and North American breads, and is used by countries that either mix in small amounts of higher quality wheats or in uses where the leavening quality of the dough mix is not a prime concern.

U.S. hard red winter wheat (USHRW) has also been placed in the "medium" category though there is likely some overlap with the "hard" category because of the higher quality of the upper end of the grades for this type. Again, because the majority of the wheat in this class is traded as Hard Red Winter Ordinary, which more closely competes with medium quality filler wheats, it was decided to place this type of wheat in the "medium" category.

European soft wheats, U.S. Soft Red Winter wheat, U.S. Soft White Wheat, other U.S. wheats, and other wheats are all classified in the soft wheat category. Wheats in this class are used for pastry, crackers, noodles and a

originally denoted as FAQ (fair average quality).

[,] mainly admixtures wheat traded by countries other than the five majors

multitude of unleavened applications, or for feed.

The Sequence of Calculation of the Commodity and Market Effects

As noted earlier, Richardson (1971) indicated that the sequence of calculation of the commodity and market effects can be legitimately changed. The sum of the two effects would be the same but by altering the sequence of calculation the individual effects are calculated differently and can take on different magnitudes. In this analysis of global wheat markets, both the standard calculation, $X' - X = \left(\sum_{t} r_{X_t} - \sum_{t} X_t\right) + \left(\sum_{t} r_{t} X_{t} - \sum_{t} r_{t} X_t\right) + \left(\sum_{t} r_{t} X_{t} - \sum_{t} r_{t} X_{t}\right) + \left(\sum_{t} r_{t} X_{t}\right) + \left(\sum$

Choice of Classification of Importing Region.

In principle, choice of an appropriate world or market for each competitor, and comparisons made only on the basis of competition within that area (world) should be an important aspect of CMS analysis. Houston (1967) provides an adequate description of the problem in his 1967 analysis of regional growth within the U.S.A.

implicitly assumes that the market area of all goods is national, or uniform if some other base is used. If, in a region, the market area of a good is subnational, as indeed is nearly always true, then it is neither in competition with all other regions producing the same goods, nor can it expect to share in the average U.S. increase in aggregate demand. To be conceptually correct shift and share analysis would have to use the market area of an industry as the base against which growth is measured in that industry.

The rationale behind the selection of a "proper" world is sound. Physical location and/or economic union, in many cases are important considerations in the selection of a "proper" world. For example, a landlocked African nation cannot be compared with a country such as Taiwan with wider access, whether through locational or other infrastructural advantage, to a more diverse marketplace. However, in this analysis of global wheat markets, the "proper" world is taken to be the entire world. The rationale behing this is that the majority of exporting nations and certainly the five major ones identified in this study have roughly equal access to importing nations. The nature of bulk freighter transportation which results in low per unit costs for

transportation of bulk commodities is a significant factor in the global nature of the wheat market. In effect, distance from markets may have become less of a competitive factor over time because of improvements in loading and transportation facilities. The advent of the supertanker may have been particularily significant.

Degree of Market Consolidation.

CMS effects will vary with the degree of market consolidation. In this analysis, markets have been grouped into four different categories based on per capita gross domestic product (GDP). Some oil exporting nations "with high per capita GDP were ranked as middle income developing nations because of the disparity of income within the general populace. The four groups used in this analysis are labelled as i)industrialized countries, ii)middle income developing countries, iii)less developed countries and iv)countries with centrally planned economies. A complete list of countries by category is given in the Appendix A.

Choice of a the Base Year

Because the data used in this analysis of global wheat trade is in physical quantity units rather than values, problems associated with having to index the values are avoided. CMS analysis is purports to measure a discrete time period, whereas the CMS identity refers to only one point in

Saudi Arabia, Kuwait, Bahrain, United Arab Emirates

Choice of a the Base Year

Because the data used in this analysis of global wheat trade is in physical quantity units rather than values, problems associated with having to index the values are avoided.* CMS analysis is purports to measure a discrete time period, whereas the CMS identity refers to only one point in time. As Richardson points out and using his terminology in which 's' denotes market share, the identity calculates the commodity effect as $\sum s_i^o X_i - \sum s^o X_i$, the market effect as $\sum \sum s_{ij}^{o} X_{ij} - \sum s_{ij}^{o} X_{ij}$, and the competitiveness effect as , but, an equally correct analysis could be done by calculating the commodity effect as $\sum s_i^1 X_i - \sum s^1 X_i$, the market effect as $\sum \sum s_{ij}^{i} X_{ij} - \sum s_{i}^{i} X_{i}$, and the competitiveness effect as $\sum \sum X_{ij}^{o} - \sum \sum s_{ij} X_{ij}$. In fact, neither identity is superior to the other. Baldwin suggests the addition of the interaction effect $\Delta s \Delta x$ to the identity to attempt to account for changes attributable to various different base weightings.

Over the time period under study in CMS analysis, both a country's export structure and world exports are continually changing. One would like to know s_{ij} and χ_{ij} at every moment over the period of the study. However, this study uses ten year averages as beginning and end periods for the analysis to reduce the chance of picking a base year

The superscripts 0 and 1 refer to two separate points in the analysis, presumably but not necessarily, the beginning and the end.

which is not representative of the trend. Period one is an average for the ten year period 1955/56 to 1964/65, period two is an average for the period 1965/66 to 1974/75, and period three is an average for the period 1975/76 to 1984/85.

B. Results of the Analysis

Tables 4.2, 4.3 and 4.4 given in this section of chapter 4 provide a comparison of the results for the thirty year period using the three time periods mentioned previously. Table 4.2 provides results of a comparison of the elects of period 1 (1955/56 to 1964/65), to period 3 (1975/75 to 1984/85). Table 4.3 provides a similar comparison of the effects of period 1 (1955/56 to 1964/65) to period 2 (1965/66 to 1974/75), and Table 4.4 provides a comparison of the effects for period 2 (1965/66 to 1974/75) to period 3 (1975/76 to 1984/85). Two sets of calculations were made for each of the comparisons. Along with the standard CMS calculation, an analysis was performed in which the sequence of the calculation of the commodity composition effects and the market distribution effects are changed (ie. the effects are reversed). The results of both these calculations are provided in the tables.

Table 4.2 provides the estimates of the source of growth in wheat exports for each of the five exporting

nations and for the "other " category. Afterist glance, two features are evident. Firstly, all countries in the study (the five major exporters and the conglomeration of "others") had positive growth in wheat exports attributable to the world trade effect or the growth in world trade. This is not surprising in view of the substantial increase in wheat trade over the thirty year period of the study. Of the five major exporting regions Canada shows the largest percentage gain from the growth in world trade although the U.S.A. had a higher absolute gain. One is tempted to attribute this to a growth in demand for the hard red spring types of wheat sold by Canada but this may also be due to the increased substitution of these hard wheats (especially the lower end of the grade spectrum) in applications where medium protein or soft wheats are traditionally used.

The commodity effect or the impact of the commodity composition of wheats was somewhat variable for the major exporters for all the time periods. The calculation of the commodity and market effects reversed gave no sign changes and in most cases the discrepancies between the two calculations were relatively insignificant. However, as Table 4.2 shows, Canada, with a commodity effect amounting to -21.7% or -1,443,000 tonnes from the initial calculation, and -80.2% or -5,321,000 tonnes with the effects reversed, exhibited a significant difference as did the other countries category with results of 73.7% and 119.2% respectively. Argentina at -15% from the first calculation

~ \$

and -8.3% with the effects reversed or an aggregate change of 177,000 tonnes, Australia at -6% and -4.9% or an aggregate change of 80,000 tonnes and the E.E.C. at 10.2% and 11.2% or an aggregate change of 73,000 tonnes were relatively unchanged by the reversal of the calculation of the effects. The U.S.A. at 1.8% and 16% was relatively unchanged in percentage terms but in absolute terms displayed a change of almost 3 million tonnes.

The results of the commodity effect or commodity composition effect was negative for Canada, Argentina and Australia. In absolute terms the negative effect attributed to Canada is particularly evident. For the E.E.C. and the U.S.A. the effect was small but positive and it was the largest for "others". This tendency may be explained by the relatively recent emergence of the E.E.C. as a major exporter of wheats and the concentration of European production in the soft and medium wheats.

Spring wheat production and Australia which concentrates on production of medium type milling wheats may have been more restricted by a marketplace with increasingly diverse demands. The market effects in most instances are not substantially affected by the reversed calculation of the market and commodity effects. Argentina at 7.2% from the initial calculation, and .5% calculated with the effects reversed or a change of 177,000 tonnes in absolute terms, Australia at -24% and -24.8% respectively or a change of

80,000 tonnes in absolute terms, the E.E.C. at 40.6% and 39.6% or a change of 74,000 tonnes in absolute terms and the "others" caregory at -115.7% and -161.2% or a change of 657,000 tonnes in absolute terms exhibit no sign changes and in three of the cases the magnitude of the change is relatively insignificant. The U.S.A. at 13% from the initial calculation and -1.2% calculated with the effects reversed or an absolute change of 2,911,000 tonnes although exhibiting a sign change could still be classified as insignificant because of the relatively small magnitude of the change in percentage terms. Canada exhibits a sign change as well as a substantial change in magnitude between the initial calculation and the calculation with the effects reversed.

The market effects in Table 4.2 indicate that the changes from the reversal of the calculation of the effects were minimal with the exception of Canada. Indeed, Australia with market effects of -24% from the initial calculation and -24.8% with the effects reversed; and, the E.E.C. with effects of 40.6% from the initial calculation and 39.6% with the effects reversed, were almost unchanged. The "others" category displayed a change with the effects calculated in reverse but the direction of the change was the same and the size of the change could not be considered large enough to negate the asssumptions of the analysis.

From the calculations it appears that the E.E.C. gained the most from changes in global wheat market distribution.

The rise of the Soviet Union and several Eastern bloc nations as importers of wheat and the rise of the E.E.C. as a major exporting entity were coincidental and may explain the impact of the market distribution effect for the E.E.C. from period 1 to period 3. Of the five major e porters, Australia shows the greatest loss from the mar at distribution effect from period 1 to period 3. Ossibly due to its geographical isolation from traditional importers and the decline in purchases by these historically allied nations.

The impact of the market distribution effects for Argentina at 7.2% and the U.S.A. at 13% are positive. From the calculation with the effects reversed, Argentina at .5% or an absolute market effect of 13,000 tonnes, and the U.S.A. at -1.2% or an absolute effect of -251,000 tonnes display only marginal impacts. From the initial calculation, the results show that both countries benefitted from market distribution although the benefit is relatively small. The magnitude of change between the initial calculation and the calculation with the effects reversed is very small suggesting that the impact from the market distribution for these two nations is negligible to marginally positive.

The magnitude of the change in the market distribution effect for Canada with impacts of -3.8% and 54.6% with the effects reversed or, an absolute change of 3,878,000 tonnes, shows significant disparity. If one were to accept -3.8% as the impact then it would be satisfactory to assume that the

change in market distribution has had little impact on exports of Canadian wheat. If we accept 54.6% as the impact, one would have to assume that market distribution has been favorable for Canadian wheat exports. Upon reflection, Canada has likely gained through changes in market distribution due to her proximity to the growing Asian market. On the other hand, Canada has also suffered from losses in traditional European markets, especially in the last ten years. Tempering the whole market distribution impact is the tremendous increase in transportation technology and efficiency. Decreased per unit transportation cost has likely made the geographical distribution less important for Canada. Political affiliation has however remained a factor.

The most striking factor in Table 4.2 is the positive impact of the competitive effect for all countries.

Australia at 117.1% and Canada at 99.2% showed the largest pecentage gains due to the competitiveness factor, although in terms of absolute magnitude the U.S.A. displayed the greatest gain with almost 15 million tonnes being attributed to the competitive effect. Argentina at 89.6% and the U.S.A. at 72.6% were not far behind Australia and Canada in percentage gain. The E.E.C. at 41.7% showed the smallest gain due to competitiveness although in terms of absolute increase, they were ahead of Argentina with ove 3 million

For instance, Cuba, a significant importer of Canadian wheat, does not purchase grain from its nearest neighbor, the U.S.A..

tonnes being attributed to the competitive effect.

Table 4.3 provides a summary of the CMS analysis for time period 1 (1955/56 to 1964/65) and time period 2 (1965/66 to 1974/75). The most striking feature of Table 4.3is the significant negative impact of the world trade effect on all exporting countries between these two periods. This general impact could partially be as a result of the low level of increase in total global wheat trade between the two time periods. The significant negative impact in the case of Argentina can be attributed to that country's decrease in exports to industrialized nations and the relatively small increase to middle income developing countries in comparison to total wheat trade to those nations. Canada at -231% or an absolute effect of -5,398,000 tonnes also suffered from declines in exports to industrialized countries between the two periods. All exporting nations except the U.S.A. experienced stable to declining wheat exports to industrialized nations between these two ten year periods. U.S.A. exports increased over this time period.

The commodity composition effect in percentage terms is significantly negative for Argentina at -200% from the initial calculation and -53% calculated with the effects reversed. Canada, as well, has a significant negative impact in percentage terms at -27% initially and -85% with the effects reversed. In absolute terms, Canada suffered the greatest negative impact with a -631,000 tonne impact from

the initial calculation and 1,975,000 tonne impact when calculated with the effects reversed. Because Argentina and Canada export mainly hard red spring types of wheat one could conclude from the significant negative commodity effects that the growth in global trade in wheat between the two periods was more concentrated in medium protein and softer wheat types. The commodity effect for Australia could be considered neutral in that the magnitude of the change with the effects reversed is small even though a sign change takes place. The effect for the U.S.A. and the E.E.C. (as well as the "others" category) are positive. This gives an indication of the the influence of changes in the composition of on U.S. and E.E.C. growth in onclude that the U.S.A. and E.E.C. market share. One mi have specialized types for which international trade grew more rapidly between these two time periods.

The market effects in Table 4.3 vary somewhat between the initial calculation and the calculation with the effects reversed. The E.E.C. at 9% and 12% respectively had a positive impact under both methods of calculation and can be interpreted as having gained from exporting to more rapidly growing markets (i.e. the middle income and centrally planned markets). Australia with market effects of -8 98% and -19.69%, with reversed effects, suffered from exporting to areas with declining markets. The U.S.A. had a sign change with the effects reversed although the magnitude of the change in percentage terms is relatively small. The

change in sign for both Canada and Argentina as well as the magnitude of the change indicate a substantial variation between the two methods of calculation. Canada was calculated to have a small negative impact (-5.7%) under normal order of calculation to a significant positive impact (51.9%) with the effects reversed. In absolute terms the impact went from a 132 thousand tonne negative impact to over a 1.2 million tonne positive impact. Argentina, on the other hand, had a significant positive impact (118.9%) under standard calculation and a negative impact (-28%) with the effects reversed although the absolute magnitude of the change is not as large as the magnitude for Canada. The large discrepancy between the two methods of calculation questions the walidity of these particular calculations. However, because the impacts of the world trade effect and the competitive effect are so significant, the discrepancies between the two methods of calculation for the commodity and market effect are not considered large enough to completely invalidate the results.

The substantial positive impact of the competitive effect is a striking feature of Table 4.3. Argentina with a positive impact of 1892.8% is the clear leader in this category, while Canada is a relatively distant second at 364%. The U.S.A. at 211.9%, Australia at 209%, and the E.E.C. at 51.8% all show substantial positive impacts. However, in absolute terms, The U.S.A. and Canada clearly show the greatest gains from the competitive effect. The

large positive effect attributable to Argentina might be explained by the decline in global demand for hard wheat types such as those exported by Argentina and the simultaneous success Argentina has had selling wheat on global markets. This is also an indication that there may be a high degree of substitutability between the three wheat types as categorized in this study and that Argentina with a chronic need for foreign exchange is willing to price product relatively low in order to clear stocks. Regardless, Argentina appears to have done a creditable job of marketing wheat between period 1 and period 2 in view of the large negative impact suffered due to the world trade effect. The U.S.A. and Canada, with the largest absolute gains due to the competitiveness effect, more than offset substantial negative impacts attributed to the world trade effect.

Table 4.4 provides a summary of CMS analysis between period 2 (1965/66 to 1974/75) and period 3 (1975/76 to 1984/85). Once again, from period 2 to period 3 all exporters suffered a negative impact from the world trade effect although not to the same degree as from period 1 to period 2.

Ganada suffered the largest negative impact from the world trade effect at -134.5% and the second largest absolute negative impact. This would indicate that Canada did not benefit from a general rise in world exports. Also, Australia at -89.4%, the U.S.A. at -73%, Argentina at -51.7% and the E.E.C. at -50.1% similarly did not benefit from the

rise in wheat exports between the two periods. The U.S.A. with a -10 million tonne impact and Canada with a -6 million tonne impact clearly benefitted least in absolute terms.

The impact of the commodity effect was relatively small for the five major exporters in percentage terms. With the calculations performed with the effects reversed, the magnitude of the change was relatively small and in only one case (Argentina) was there a reversal of sign, although again the magnitude of the change was small. Of the five major exporters, Canada had the largest negative impact from the commodity effect, suggesting that the wheat export structure for Canada was relatively concentrated in low growth wheats. Conversely, the E.E.C. had the most favorable impact from the commodity effect suggesting that growth was due to concentration in higher growth wheats. Australia at -27.4% from the initial calculation and -19.7% with the effects reversed, also clearly suffered from concentation in . lower growth wheats. The U.S.A. showed negative impacts as well although the effect was relatively small. Argentina, with a small negative impact from the initial calculation (-3.9%) and a small positive impact (4.2%) with the effects reversed, had no clear impact due to the commodity effect?

The impact of the market effects are quite variable but with the effects reversed the impacts are relatively unchanged, with the exception of Canada. Argentina at 17.5% from the initial calculation and 7.2% with the effects reversed, had the greatest impact from having its export

structure concentrated in high-growth areas. The U.S.A. with 8.2% and 11.3% with the effects reversed, and the E.E.C. with 7.6% and 3.8% also clearly benefitted from exports to high growth markets. Australia with -27.4% from the initial calculation and -19.7% with the effects reversed suffered the most from concentration in markets with slow growth. Canada had an almost neutral impact at -2.2% but, calculation with the effects reversed showed a substantial positive impact from exporting to higher growth markets. The "Other" countries category had significant negative impacts suggesting that the group of other exporters suffered from selling into low growth markets as well.

In absolute terms, the large negative impact of the lect for Australia from both the initial calculation and the calculation with the effects reversed indicates that Australia quite clearly suffered unfavorable market distribution effects between period 2 and period 3. At the other extreme, the U.S.A. had a significant absolute gain under both methods of calculation, as did Argentina and the E.E.C. The market distribution effect for Canada is less clear. From the initial calculation the negative impact is -94,000 tonnes, a relatively small negative impact. From the calculation with the effects reversed, a positive impact of almost 1.2 million tonnes was estimated suggesting that Canada may have gained from favorable market distribution effects.

The residual or competitive effect was postive for the five major exporters but significantly negative for the "others" category in percentage terms. Canada at 246.8% and Australia at 221.9% had the largest positive impacts attributed to competitiveness. The U.S.A. at 165% also had a significant impact due to competitiveness while Argentina at 138.1% and the E.E.C.at 136.1% also exhibited substantial positive (effects. On the other hand, The "others" category with a competitive effect of 404.9% was also clearly competitive. The U.S.A. with a competitive effect of almost 23 million tonnes is the leader in absolute terms. Canada with a positive impact of 10.6 million tonnes, Australia with a positive impact of 8.4 million tonnes and the E.E.C. at 7.2 million tonnes all have substantial impacts attributed to competitiveness. Argentina also had a substantial positive impact due to competitiveness at 3.6 million tonnes. The significant factor evident from the results in Table 4.4 is the overwhelming positive impact attributed to the competitive effect for all the focus countries or regions.

Results: Comparison of Period 1 and Period 3 (calculations with effects reversed in brackets)

~		.			•	
	Argentina	Austratial Canada	- Canada	E.E.C.	U.S.A.	others
•		ď.	Percentage		· ·	,
World Trade Effect	18.2	12.6	26.4	9	12.6	53.5
Commodity Effect	-15(-8.3)	(6.4.)9-	-6(-4.9) -21.7(-80.2)	10.2(11.2)	1.8(16)	73.7(119.2)
Harket, Effect	7.2(.5)	-24(-24.8)	-24(-24.8) 18(54.6)	(9.6(39.6)	13(-1.2)	13(-1.2) -115.7(-161.2)
Competitive Effect	9.68	711	8.5	1.	12.6	7.88
				•		
World Trade Effect	87.4	¥ 862 	Absolute Values (-900-tomes)	(-)000-tonnes)	2586	771
Commodity Effect	-104(-217)	-390(-310)	-1443(-5321)		366(3277)	1062(1717)
Market Effect	190(13)	190(13) - 1494(-1574) - 253(3625)	-253(3625)	304 (3010)	2660(-251)	2660(-251) · 1666(-2321)
Competitive Effect	2351	1436	6581	3171	14848	1273
<i>}</i>						

Results: Comparison of Period 1 and Period 2 (calculations with effects reversed in brackets).

	Argent ins	Australia	Canada	E.E.C.	U.S.A.	others	
World Irade Effect	-1711.7	.8.3	Percentage -231.3	-74.5	-120.1	65.7	
Compodity Effect	-200(-53)	-5.6(6)	-27(-84.6)	13.7(10.4)	2.7(23.7)	15.8(1.3)	· ·
Narket Effect	118.9(-28)	-8.1(-19.7)	-5.7(51.9)	8.9(12.2)	5.5(-15.5)	-12.1(2.3)	
Competitive Effect	1892.8	208.9	¥	151.8	211.9	182	
World Trade Effect	1472	A -2459	Absolute Values (-000-tonnes) -5398 -1742	(-000-tames)	. 2970	-2375	
Commodity Effect	-172(-46)	-145(155)	-631(-1975)	321(243)	181(1576)	(37(37)	
Market Effect	102(-24)	-208(-508)	-132(1212)	. 209(286)	364(-1030)	-335(65)	
Competitive Effect	1628	5456	84.95	3551	14.062	5045	

Results: Comparison of Period 2 and Period 3 (calculations with effects reversed in brackets)

	Argentine	Australia	Canada	E.E.C.	. U.S.A.	others	
World Trade Effect	51.7	7.68-	Percentage -134.5	-50.1	, ,	9.40	
Commodity Effect	-3.9 (4.2)	-3.9 (4.2) -5.1 (-12.7) -10.1 (-39.6)	-10.1 (-39.6)	6.4 (10.2)	2 (-3.3)	2 (-3.3) -32.4 (-151.8)	•
Market Effect	15.2 (7.2)	15.2 (7.2) -27.4 (-19.7) -2.2 (27.4)	-2.2 (27.4)	7.6 (3.7)	8.2 (11.3)	6.2 (11.3) 263.6 (403.1)	
Competitive Effect	. 140.3	22/4	246.8	136.1	165	6.504-	•
w est			Absolute Values (-000-tomes)	(-000-tonnes)			• ,
World Trade Effect	1312	3371	-5787	-2635	-10088	1988	
Comodity Effect	-98 (106)	-191 (-480)	-191 (-480) -433 (-1705)	335 (539)	-23 (-459)	-431 (-2023)	
Harket Effect	387 (183)	387 (183) -1031 (-743)	-94 (1178)	(161) (17)	1128 (1564)	3778 (5369)	
Competitive Effect	3562	850.	10616	7159	22806	90%-	.

V. SUMMARY AND CONCLUSIONS

This study has attempted to address the problem of determining competitiveness for wheat exporting nations over the last thirty years by trying to measure relative shifts in market shares for the major exporting countries and for the three broad categories of major wheat types, namely hard, medium and soft wheats. The objective was to determine if there has been an actual shift in market shares for various exporting countries and wheat types, and then attempt to attribute this shift to changing market distribution, commodity composition and/or competitiveness.

The study has focused on the five major wheat exporting countries, three major wheat types and four major importing categories. Constant Market Share analysis (CMS) was the method used to assess the nature of changes in trade flows. The study analyzed three consecutive ten year periods beginning in 1955/56.

This summary will attempt to interpret the findings of the analysis and discuss some of its implications.

Suggestions for future research will also be made.

A. General Summary

The main objective of this study was to attempt to identify the competitiveness of the five major wheat exporting nations for a thirty year period using Constant Market Share analysis. A summary of the analysis for the three separate time periods follows. It is appropriate to

emphasize again that CMS analysis suffers from some severe conceptual and applicative problems as discussed earlier in this study, and that any interpretation of results should be approached bearing these limitations in mind.

Period 1/Period 3 comparing 1955/56 to 1964/65 with 1975/76 to 1984/85.

The results of the analysis for this comparison indicate that Australia (117%) and Canada (99.2%) had the highest gains attributable to competitiveness between the 1955/56 to 1964/65 and the 1975/76 to 1984/85 time period, although Argentina (89.6%) and the U.S.A. (72.6%) were not far behind. The E.E.C. (41.7%) showed the poorest gains due to the competiveness factor. The U.S.A. with a positive impact of 14.8 million tonnes had the highest gains attributable to competitiveness in absolute terms, while Australia with a 7.4 million tonne impact and Canada with a 6.6 million tonne impact were in the second and third place respectively. The E.E.C. with a 3.2 million tonne impact and Argentina with a 2.4 million tonne impact had the lowest gains of the five major exporters attributable to the competitive effect.

It would appear that Australia and Canada, which have similar marketing regimes, have maintained market share by being competitive in traditional markets. On the other hand, Canada, Argentina and Australia (to a lesser degree) show poor performance due to commodity composition while the

U.S.A. and the E.E.C. show substantial benefits from commodity composition. These results lead one to conclude that the Hard Red Spring wheats produced by Canada and Argentina, and to a lesser degree the medium quality wheats produced in Australia have not been a positive factor in the wheat export potential for these countries. Conversely, the U.S.A. with its vast amounts of Hard Red Winter Ordinary and Soft White and Red Wheats, and the E.E.C. with its considerable production of soft and medium protein wheats, have benefitted to a greater degree in a marketplace requiring these lower protein wheat types.

Of the five major exporters, Australia suffered the greatest losses due to market distribution in both percentage and absolute terms. The change in traditional markets have likely affected Australian exports to a greater degree than other exporters. Australia's dependency on the European marketplace made her vulnerable to declining European imports. The fact that European bakers needed a high quality wheat to mix with their domestically grown wheat, likely favored Canadian exports and may have been more detrimental to the lower protein Australian exports. Argentina, which exports hard wheats, also showed a slight gain due to market distribution. The U.S.A. with a wide variety of wheat types also exhibited ammarginal gain due to market distribution (although with the effects reversed, a slight negative impact was in evidence). The major beneficiary due to market distribution between the two time

periods was the E.E.C. This could partially be explained by the emergence of the E.E.C. as a major grain exporter over the time period in question and her relative proximity to the high growth importing regions in Eastern Europe. As well, political affiliations with third world nations from imperialist days, especially in Africa and Southeast Asia, could have benefited E.E.C. exports. An interesting sidelight to this summary is the magnitude of the positive commodity composition effect and the corresponding magnitude of the negative market distribution effect for the group of "others". In general these countries produce a medium protein or soft, low protein type of wheat. The positive commodity composition effect suggests that these types of wheat enjoyed favorable market demand between the two time periods. The sizeable negative market distribution effect implies loss of traditional markets for this grouping of nations. Whether a meaningful interpretation can be made from the data for this diverse group of exporters is speculative. However, it appears that traditional markets have changed to these nations' detriment, while the global situation has been favorable to the lower and medium quality wheat types produced by these nations.

Period 1/Period 2 comparing 1955/56 to 1964/65 with 1965/66 to 1974/75.

Between time period 1 and 2, Argentina had the largest gains due to competitiveness but at the same time failed to maintain its share of total world exports as evidenced by the large negative percentage attributable to increased world trade. Also, a substantial negative effect due to commodity composition suggests that additional losses took place because of concentration in low growth wheat types. No clear market distribution result is apparent because of the reversal of signs when the analysis was performed with "reversed effects". What becomes clear when viewing the total result is that although Argentina failed to maintain her market share between period 1 and period 2, and suffered negative effects from commodity composition, she did make gains strictly due to her "competitiveness" or competitive practises.

Canada similarly failed to maintain market share between period 1 and period 2 although not to the same degree as Argentina. Similarly, Canada suffered a negative impact due to commodity composition and an unclear result due to market distribution (again, because of the reversal in signs when calculated with the effects reversed). Like Argentina, Canada could attribute increases in marketings between the two time periods to competitiveness.

Australia likewise did not maintain its share of exports between period one and two, however, Australia did not suffer a negative impact due to commodity composition as did Canada and Australia, suggesting that her exports were concentrated in higher growth wheat types. Australia did, however, suffer a clear negative impact due to market

distribution suggesting that her exports were to slower growth areas. Between time period 1 and 2 any growth in Australian, exports can be attributed to her competiveness.

The U.S.A. had gains due to competitiveness of about the same magnitude as Australia in percentage terms. However, the U.S.A. had a clear postive impact due to commodity composition, suggesting that U.S. concentration on production of hard winter ordinary and soft wheat types may have contributed to export gains. The market distribution effect can be interpresed as neutral and as such implies that the U.S.A. neither gained nor lost from concentration on either high or low growth markets, possibly because of the wide global distribution and large number of customers. Again, the largest impact contributing to increased U.S. exports proved to be the competiveness effect.

The E.E.C. showed positive gains from both the commodity composition and the market distribution effects, suggesting that her concentration of exports in soft or lower protein wheats and her position with regard to markets were major factors in increasing exports. She also had major gains due to competitiveness although not to the same degree as the other major exports.

Period 2/Period 3 comparing 1965/66 to 1974/75 with 1975/76 to 1984/85.

Between period 2 and period 3, Canada exhibited the largest impact due to competitiveness, closely followed by

Australia. Similarly these two nations suffer clear negative impacts due to commodity composition] suggesting that although the marketing efforts of these nations may be effective, concentration in wheat types with slackening demand has hurt exports. Similarly Argentina and the U.S.A. show no clear impact due to commodity composition suggesting that the hard and medium type wheats which form the bulk of their production have not been a factor in increasing their wheat exports. On the other hand, the E.E.C. shows a clear positive impact due to commodity composition suggesting that concentration on production and exportation of soft wheat types benefitted E.E.C. market shares during the time period in question.

The market distribution effect was positive for Argentina, the U.S.A. and the E.E.C., negative for Australia and unclear for Canada because of a sign reversal when calculated with the effects reversed. The results suggest that Argentina, the U.S.A. and the E.E.C. have concentrated their sales in high growth markets while Australia and Canada have been more active in lower growth markets.

Canada and Australia had the largest gains attributed to competitiveness, perhaps suggesting some success by the two respective wheat boards. The U.S.A., Argentina and the E.E.C. also displayed sizeable gains due to competiveness.

One of the most striking results of the analysis for all three comparisons was the positive impact due to competitiveness for the five major exporters. In all cases

the size of the impact was sufficiently large to be able to positively ascribe competitiveness to each exporter in all cases. In all three analyses Canada proved to be either first or second in the "competitiveness" ranking. Australia as well had rankings of first, second and fourth for the competitiveness effect.

These results may suggest that the respective marketing arms for each country have been relatively successful in their attempts to retain market share and effectively compete in the global marketplace. However, the negative impact due to the commodity composition effect displayed in all cases for Canada, suggests that Canada has concentrated on selling wheat that has a declining demand. That is to say, demand for hard wheat types as a portion of the global trade in wheat has declined and appears to have negatively impacted Canadian wheat exports. Australia also seems to have suffered a marginal negative impact by concentration in wheat types showing slower global growth, although in one case (period 1 vs period 2) the impact could be considered neutral.

The E.E.C. in all three comparisons showed the lowest gains attributable to the "competitive" effects. However, in all cases, gains due to the commodity composition effect were the highest of all the major exporters suggesting that demand for the soft wheats grown by the European countries grew more rapidly than for wheats produced by the other exporters. The E.E.C. also had a consistently positive

impact calulated for the market distribution effect suggesting that much of the growth in E.E.C. exports has been to rapidly expanding markets. Indeed, the growth of the Eastern European market and the proximity of this market to the E.E.C. may have been a major factor contributing to this positive effect.

Argentina has also showed a positive competitiveness effect for all three comparisons but especially so for the period 1 versus period 2 comparison. In that comparison, Argentina showed the largest positive impact due to the competitive effect by a wide margin over second place Canada. With the exception of the period 2 versus period 3 comparison in which the impact could be considered neutral, the commodity composition effect for Argentina was negative. However, the impact of the market distribution effect was positive but very small. From these results it is apparent that Argentina, although maintaining its export share, has suffered from concentration in wheat types characterized by slow growth. The positive market distribution effect likely results from non-reliance on declining Western European markets.

The U.S.A. in two of the comparisons ranked fourth of the five major exporters with regard to the competitive effect, and in the period 1 versus period 2 comparison, ranked third, just slightly ahead of fourth place Australia. The U.S.A. also had a small positive impact due to the commodity composition effect except for the period 2 versus

period 3 comparison in which the impact was negative but small. The market distribution effect, because of sign changes for the calculations with the effects reversed, could be considered neutral to marginally positive for the U.S.A.. The results indicate that the U.S.A. has been competitive but not to the degree that most of her major trading rivals have been. However, it appears that the U.S.A. has partially benefitted from concentration on wheat types for which there is a growing demand. This marginal positive impact due to commodity composition is likely a result of increased production of soft and medium quality wheats in the U.S.A. and correspondingly an increased global demand for these wheat types. However, a significant portion of U.S. wheat production is still of the top grade hard red winter and hard red spring types. This has likely tempered the degree of the impact due to the commodity composition

The three separate analyses performed in this study attempt to explain market shares in detail for the various countries and commodity categories involved. Because the results of the analysts vary to some degree when the commodity composition effects and the market distribution effects are calculated with the effects reversed, there is some risk involved in using a specific result as an absolute indication of reality in the marketplace. It may be more appropriate to make general observations based on an overall assessment of the three individual analyses.

Several observations can be made when looking at the results of this study. These are:

- 1. the high degree of competitiveness between the five major wheat exporting entities;
- 2. the significant positive impacts due to commodity composition for countries involved in the exportation of soft wheat types, especially the E.E.C..
- 3. the significant negative impacts due to the commodity composition effect for countries exporting almost exclusively, hard and medium type wheats (ie. Canada, Argentina, Australia);
- 4. the significant positive impacts due to market distribution for the E.E.C. and, less strikingly, for Argentina and Canada (evidenced by their involvement in the rapidly expanding Eastern European market);
 5. the large magnitude of the positive impacts due to "competitiveness" for Canada and Australia.

From these observations one could conclude that Canada has done a creditable job of marketing hard red spring wheat over the period of the study, especially in light of what

Mowever, the significant and consistent negative impact due to the commodity composition effect leads one to speculate that it may have been more appropriate to concentrate somewhat more effort on the production and exportation of higher yielding, lower protein wheat types.

There has been doubt expressed as to whether Canada could maintain her reputation as an exporter of high protein 'wheat if the system were to encourage production of lower protein wheats as well. There is some concern about maintaining purity within grades for the higher protein wheats. However, in light of the substantial increases in demand for lower protein wheats over the last thirty years, it may be necessary to begin to encourage production of these wheat types and attempt to adapt the system so that both high protein and other wheats can be accommodated within the same system. A continuous supply of high protein wheat should not be in jeopardy because areas of the prairies where high protein, hard red spring wheat is produced will continue to grow these wheats becaus the marginal advantage attributable to 3M wheats would not be obtainable in these areas in most years. However, in areas of the prairies such as the black soil zone where hard red spring wheats are consistently downgraded in quality, substantial advantage may be derived from the production of the lower protein wheats.

With technological advances in varietal identification and type verification, a system which can accommodate both high protein hard red spring wheats and lower protein wheats is feasible and desirable. By discouraging production of lower protein, higher yielding wheats, Canada may have to continue to rely on pricing surplus hard wheats at a level which makes them attractive to importers who are more concerned with energy levels in wheat rather than protein content. The consequences of this policy are likely to reduce income for many Canadian producers.

B. Suggestions for Further Study

As stated earlier, this study was based on a broad aggregation of importing nations categorized by income, as well as a somewhat arbitrary grouping of wheat types. The analysis was intended to identify shifts in market shares and attribute these shifts to commodity or market related effects. The results are based on historical data and should not be used as a conclusive indication of future market performance. Some hypotheses can be drawn from this analysis which give an indication of broad shifts in market share, but in order to be more precise at the individual exporter's level, a more comprehensive analysis would need to further disaggregate the categories of wheat types and importing areas. Future analysis of this type could break down importing entities to the national or country level. In the case of minor importers, groupings could be made on a.

geographical basis and according to income level. As well, instead of using the commodity categorizations "hard", "medium" and "soft", a finer aggregation should be used which takes into account specific end use. For example, soft wheats should be divided into at least two categories to accommodate both red and white wheats, as they appear to face different demands. Depending on data availability, a more comprehensive study using finer groupings might give a better understanding of shifts taking place over time in the world markets for wheat.

BIBLIOGRAPHY

Abbot, P. C., "Modeling International Grain Trade with Government Controlled Markets," American Journal of Agricultural Economics 61(1979): pp.21-31.

Alaouze, Chris M., A. S. Watson and N. H. Sturgess, "Oligopoly Pricing in the World Wheat Market." American Journal of Agricultural Economics 60 (1978) pp.173-85.

Armington, P. S., "The Geographic Pattern of Trade and the Effects of Price Changes," *International Monetary Fund*, Staff Papers, XVI (July 1969) pp.159-75.

Armington, P. S., "A Theory of Demand for Products Distinguished by Place of Production," *IMF Staff Papers* 16(1969) pp. 159-78.

Australian Wheat Board; Australian Wheat Board Annual Report var. years.

Baldwin, R. E., "The Commodity Composition of Trade: Selected Industrial Countries, 1900-1954," Review of Economics and Statistics, XL (Feb. 1958, Supplement), pp.50-71.

Briggs, K. G., Factors Affecting the Development of Utility Wheats for Alberta, Agriculture and Forestry Bulletin #2 University of Alberta 1978.

Byerlee, Derek, The Increasing Role of Wheat Consumption and Imports in the Developing World CIMMYT Working Paper No. 5, Mexico City 1983.

Canada Grains Council, The Structure of the Feed Grain Market in Western Canada Canada Grains Council, Winnipeg, Man., March 1985.

Canada Grains Council, Grain Grading for Efficiency and Profit Grain Grading Committee, Canada Grains Council, Winnipeg, Manitoba, Sept. 1982.

Canada Grains Council, Wheat Grades for Canada Maintaining Excellence Grain Grading Committee, Canada Grains Council, Jan. 1985.

Canada Grains Council, Canada Grains Council, Winnipeg, Man. 1982.

Canadian International Grains Institute, Grains and Oilseeds: Handling, Marketing, Processing. CIGI. Winnipeg, Man., 1982

Canadian Wheat Board, Canadian Wheat Board Annual Report; C.W.B., Winnipeg, Man., various years.

Capel, R. E. and L. R. Rigaux, "Analysis of Export Demand for Canadian Wheat", Canadian Journal of Agricultural Economics, 22 (1974): 1-14.

Carter, C. A., R. M. A. Loyns and Z. F. Ahmadi-Esfahani, "Varietal Licensing Standards and Canadian Wheat Exports" Canadian Journal of Agricultural Economics 34 (Nov. 1986):361-377

Chalmers, James A. and Terrance Beckhelm, Shift and Share and the Theory of Industrial Location. Regional Studies, Vol. 10, pp.15-23. Pergamon Press, Great Britain 1976.

Cheplo, Nandor J. World Wheat Trade by Origin and Destination. U.S.D.A. Economic Research Service Staff Report #AGE 820712.

Creamer, D., "Shifts of Manufacturing Industries," in Industrial Location and Natural Resources. Washington: U.S. National Resources Planning Board paper, (1943).

Grennes, T., P. R. Ohnson and M. Thursby, The Economics of World Grain Trade. aeger Publishers, New York, N. Y. 1977.

Houston, D. B., The Shift and Share Analysis of Regional Growth: A Critique, Southern Economic Journal 33(1967): 577-581

Irvine, G. N., The History and Evolution of the Western Canadian Wheat Grading and Handling System. Canadian Grain

Commission, Winnipeg, Man., 1983.

International Wheat Council, World Wheat Statistics, various years, London, Eng..

Konandreas, Panos and Hernan Hurtado, "Analysis of Trade Flows in the International Wheat Market", Canadian Journal of Agricultural Economics Vol. 26(3), 1978: 11-23.

Lamfalussy, A., The United Kingdom and the Six, Richard D. Irwin and the Yale University Growth Centre, Homewood, Illinois 1963.

Leamer, E. E. and R. M. Stern, Quantitative International Economics, Allyn and Bacon, Boston, Mass. 1970.

Lichtenberg, R. M., *One-Tenth of A Nation*, Harvard University Press, Cambridge, Mass. 1960.

Loyns, R. M. A., Colin Carter, M. Kraut, W. Bushuk, J. R. Jeffrey and Z. Fredoun Ahmadi-Esfahani, Constraints to Biotechnological Developments in Canadian Grains with Special Reference to Licensing of Varieties. Report submitted to the Science Council of Canada by Prairie Horizons Ltd., Winnipeg, Man., April 1984.

Macdonald, A. A., Wheat Grading Systems of Major Exporting Countries. Paper presented to the Nineteenth International Grain Industry Course; Canadian Grain Commission, May 30, 1984.

McCalla, Alex F. "A Duopoly Model of World Wheat Pricing" American Journal of Agricultural Economics, 48 (Aug. 1966): 711-27.

McKeague, D., Canadian Grain Grades and Vancouver Terminals, M. Sc. Thesis, University of Alberta, 1985.

Oleson, B. T. and H. Brooks, Prospects for Change in Cereal Grain Production and Trade. Paper presented to Future Prospects for World Agricultural Policies and Trade: Implications for Western Canada., proceedings from a conference at the University of Saskatchewan, Saskatoon, Sask., Nov. 1984.

Paraskevopoulos, C. C., "Patterns of Regional Economic Growth" Regional and Urban Economics 4(1974) 77-105.

Perkins, Peter, Peter Sniekers and Jane Geldard. Commercial Link between Australian and U. S. Wheat Prices. Quarterly Review of the Rural Economy 6(4), Nov. 1984: 321-329.

Richardson, J. D., Constant-Market-Share Analysis of Export Growth, Journal of International Economics 1(1971): 227-39.

Richardson, J. D., Some Sensitivity Tests for a "Constant-Market-Shares" Analysis of Export Growth, The Review of Economics and Statistics 53(1971): 300-304.

Rigaux, L. R., "Market Share Analysis Applied to Canadian Wheat Exports" Canadian Journal of Agricultural Economics 19(1971):22-34

Stern, R. M., Foreign Trade and Economic Growth in Italy, Frederick A. Praeger, New York, N., Y. 1967.

Spiegelglas, S., "World Exports of Manufactures, 1956 vs. 1937," The Manchester School XXVII (May 1959): 111-39.

Thompson, Robert L., A Survey of Recent U. S. Developments in International Agricultural Trade Models, United States Department of Agriculture, Economic Research Service, Washington, D. C., Sept. 1981.

Tyszynski, H., "World Trade in Manufactured Commodities, 1899-1950, The Manchester School 19(1951): 272-304.

Ulrich, Alvin and W. Hartley Furtan, An Economic Evaluation of Producing HY320 on the Prairies. Department of Agricultural Economics, University of Saskatchewan; Saskatoon, Sask. 1984.

Veeman, Michele M., "Hedonic Price Functions for Wheat in the World Market: Implications for Canadian Wheat Export Strategy", Canadian Journal of Agricultural Economics, 35(1987): 535-52.

Veeman, Michele M., International Wheat Markets: Shares, Trends, and Some Implications for Canada, Agriculture and

Forestry Bulletin, University of Alberta, Summer 1987.

Weaver, G. D., M. J. Nilsson and R. E. Turney, *Prospects for the Prairie Grain Industry* 1990, Canada Grains Council, Winnipeg, Manitoba; Nov. 1982.

Wheat Advisory Committee, The Internatioal Wheat Situation, The Secretariat, Wheat Advisory Committee, Bush House, London, Eng. W. C. 2 (Jan. 10, 1939).

Williams, A. (editor), Breadmaking: The Modern Revolution British Arcady Co., Hutchinson Benham Ltd. London, Eng..

Wilson, William W. and David A. Berg. Price Relationships between Hard Red Spring and Hard Red Winter Wheats in the United States. Dept. of Agricultural Economics, North Dakota Agricultural Experiment Station, North Dakota State University, Fargo, North Dakota (Aug. 1982)

World Bank, World Development Report 1984 Oxford University Press, London, Eng., 1984.

Zwart, A. O., and K. D. Meilke, "The Influence of Domestic Pricing Policies and Buffer Stocks on Price Stability in the World Wheat Industry," American Journal of Agricultural Economics 61(1979): 434-47.

Appendix A

Table		
Table:	Exports of Wheat and Wheat Flour by Principal Exporter	Page 98
* 1		
2	Wheat Exports by Country, 1945 to 1985.	Page 9°
* * * * * *		
•		
3	Canadian Wheat Yields, 1921 to 1986.	Page 100
•.		• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •
4	Wheat Exports for Three Consecutive Time Periods by Economically Defined Importing Region.	Page 102
• •		
5	Groupings of Importing Countries Used in	Page 103
	the Analysis.	-

TABLE 1

Exports of Wheat and Wheat Flour by Principal Exporter -000-tonnes

Arg.	Aust.	Canada	U.S.A.	E.E.C.	Other	Total
		•				
2,377	6,277	9,653	19,541	3,325	6,012	47,185
1,806	4,788	8,909	17,364	3,920	6,272	43,059
2,777	7,813	16,101	23,106	3,816	3,097	56,710
4,443	6,469	10,839	19,596	5,444	2,519	49,310
7,948	5,681	15,897	23,405	5,465	4,621	63,017
3,059	6,984	14,005	20,194	4,177	6,671	55,090
1,370	7,011	9,127	20,494	4,350	9,305	51,657
2,785	5,369	8,305	15,023	5,020	9,097	45,599
2,108	7,250	9,380	16,792	7,167	8,695	51,392
1,704	9,492	11,819	20,140	3,105	8,591	54,851
1,328	8,736	13,684	16,901	4,656	7,191	52,496 ·
3,510	5,562	15,681	31,734	6,525	5,041	68,053
1,106	5,509	11,436	31,273	5,467	8,184	62,975
2,178	8,049	10,776	28,304	7.122	6,516	62,945
3,111	8,072	12,334	31,669	7,729	3,953	66,86 8
5,584	8,357	13,434	26,080	3,912	4,643	62,010
2,670	11,144	16,030	31,538	4,479	6,677	72,538
3,307	7,246	13,081	32,311	7,349	7,906	71,200
4,748	15,364	15,886	37,198	10,271	4,063	87,530
3,932	11,088	16,259	41,936	12,684	7,254	93, 153
4,281	11,405	18,445	48,776	13,990	3,984	100,8 81
7,471	8,530	21,367	39,939	14,084	5,630	97,021
9;637	11,554	21,764	38,860	15,040	4,642	101,497
7,9 66	18,090	17,540	38,092	17,234	6,488	102,410
6,197	16,014	17,683	25,000	14,335	3,981	83,210
	2,377 1,806 2,777 4,443 7,948 3,059 1,370 2,785 2,108 1,704 1,328 3,510 1,106 2,178 3,111 5,584 2,670 3,307 4,748 3,932 4,281 7,471 9;637 7,966	2,377 6,277 1,806 4,788 2,777 7,813 4,443 6,469 7,948 5,681 3,059 6,984 1,370 7,011 2,785 5,369 2,108 7,250 1,704 9,492 1,328 8,736 3,510 5,562 1,106 5,509 2,178 8,049 3,111 8,072 5,584 8,357 2,670 11,144 3,307 7,246 4,748 15,364 3,932 11,088 4,281 11,405 7,471 8,530 9,637 11,554 7,966 12,090	2,377 6,277 9,653 1,806 4,788 8,909 2,777 7,813 16,101 4,443 6,469 10,839 7,948 5,681 15,897 3,059 6,984 14,005 1,370 7,011 9,127 2,785 5,369 8,305 2,108 7,250 9,380 1,704 9,492 11,819 1,328 8,736 13,684 3,510 5,562 15,681 1,106 5,509 11,436 2,178 8,049 10,776 3,111 8,072 12,334 5,584 8,357 13,434 2,670 11,144 16,030 3,307 7,246 13,081 4,748 15,364 15,886 3,932 11,088 16,259 4,281 11,405 18,445 7,471 8,530 21,367 9,637 11,554 21,764 7,966 13,090 17,540	2,377 6,277 9,653 19,541 1,806 4,788 8,909 17,364 2,777 7,813 16,101 23,106 4,443 6,469 10,839 19,596 7,948 5,681 15,897 23,405 3,059 6,984 14,005 20,194 1,370 7,011 9,127 20,494 2,785 5,369 8,305 15,023 2,108 7,250 9,380 16,792 1,704 9,492 11,819 20,140 1,328 8,736 13,684 16,901 3,510 5,562 15,681 31,734 1,106 5,509 11,436 31,273 2,178 8,049 10,776 28,304 3,111 8,072 12,334 31,669 5,584 8,357 13,434 26,080 2,670 11,144 16,030 31,538 3,307 7,246 13,081 32,311 4,748 15,364 15,886 37,198 3,932 11,088 16,259 41,936 4,281 11,405 18,445 48,776 7,471 8,530 21,367 39,939 9,637 11,554 21,764 38,860 7,966 13,090 17,540 38,092	2,377 6,277 9,653 19,541 3,325 1,806 4,788 8,909 17,364 3,920 2,777 7,813 16,101 23,106 3,816 4,443 6,469 10,839 19,596 5,444 7,948 5,681 15,897 23,405 5,465 3,059 6,984 14,005 20,194 4,177 1,370 7,011 9,127 20,494 4,350 2,785 5,369 8,305 15,023 5,020 2,108 7,250 9,380 16,792 7,167 1,704 9,492 11,819 20,140 3,105 1,328 8,736 13,684 16,901 4,656 3,510 5,562 15,681 31,734 6,525 1,106 5,509 11,436 31,273 5,467 2,178 8,049 10,776 28,304 7,122 3,111 8,072 12,334 31,669 7,729 5,584 8,357 13,434 26,080 3,912 2,670 11,144 16,030 31,538 4,479 3,307 7,246 13,081 32,311 7,349 4,748 15,364 15,886 37,198 10,271 3,932 11,088 16,259 41,936 12,684 4,281 11,405 18,445 48,776 13,990 7,471 8,530 21,367 39,939 14,084 9,637 11,554 21,764 38,860 15,040 7,966 15,090 17,540 38,092 17,234	2,377 6,277 9,653 19,541 3,325 6,012 1,806 4,788 8,909 17,364 3,920 6,272 2,777 7,813 16,101 23,106 3,816 3,097 4,443 6,469 10,839 19,596 5,444 2,519 7,948 5,681 15,897 23,405 5,465 4,621 3,059 6,984 14,005 20,194 4,177 6,671 1,370 7,011 9,127 20,494 4,350 9,305 2,785 5,369 8,305 15,023 5,020 9,097 2,108 7,250 9,380 16,792 7,167 8,695 1,704 9,492 11,819 20,140 3,105 8,591 1,328 8,736 13,684 16,901 4,656 7,191 3,510 5,562 15,681 31,734 6,525 5,041 1,106 5,509 11,436 31,273 5,467 8,184 2,178 8,049 10,776 28,304 7,122 6,516 3,111 8,072 12,334 31,669 7,729 3,953 5,584 8,357 13,434 26,080 3,912 4,643 2,670 11,144 16,030 31,538 4,479 6,677 3,307 7,246 13,081 32,311 7,349 7,906 4,748 15,364 15,886 37,198 10,271 4,063 3,932 11,088 16,259 41,936 12,684 7,254 4,281 11,405 18,445 48,776 13,990 3,984 7,471 8,530 21,367 39,939 14,084 5,630 9,637 11,554 21,764 38,860 15,040 4,642 7,966 13,090 17,540 38,092 17,234 6,488

signifies the year in which the crop year begins.

*source: International Wheat Council

TABLE 2

WHEAT EXPORTS BY COUNTRY, 1945 TO 1985 -000-tonnes

				• .			
		ARG.		CANADA	U.S.A.	OTHER	TOTAL
1930-	39 avg		3,102		2.041	5,170	19,319
	1945	· ·		10,150	10,612	0	23,592.
	1946	•	1,279	6,231	10,803 13,197	1,170	21,116
•	1947		2,612	5,578	13,197	1,116	
	1948	•	3,320	6,122	13:714	2.259	27,075
	1949	2,367		6.313	8,136	2,558	22,476
	1950	2,803	3,456	6,150	9,959	3,265	25,633
	1951	816	2,694	9,388	12,925	3,129	28,952
•	1952	789	2,694	10,449	8,626	4,082	26,640 23,647
	1953	2,993	1,932	7,565	2.,00	5,252	23,647
•	1954	3,592	2,531 2,776	6,884	7,456	5,959	26.422
	1955			8,272	9.415	6:694	57,205
	1956		3,429		14,939	7,265	35,674
	1957	2,122	1,687	8,626	10,939	9,034	32,408
	1958		2,041	8,163	12,027 13,850	10,776	
	1959	2,122	3,320	7,619	13,850	10,068	36,979
	1960	1,932	4.980	9 306	17,986	48.707	42 911
	1961	2,340	6,313	7,211	19,537	96,877	132,278
	1962		4,952	8,980		10,667	43,756
1.	1963	2,776	7,810	15,020	23,102	10,667 7,619	56,327
,	1964	2,776 4,435 7,946 3.048	6,476	11,918	19,592	8,762	51,183
	1965	7,946	5,687	,,	22,701	10,612	62,530
	1966	-,	6,993	14,830	20,190	10,612	56,326
	1967		7,020	14,830 9,143			52,599
	1968	2,776	5,361	8,327	15.020		44,926
	1969	2,122	7,238	9,415	16,789	13,442 15,429 10,912	50,993
	1970	1,741	9,497	11,837	20,136	10,912	54,123
	1971	1.333			16 808	11,755	52,435
	1972	3,510	5,551	15,701	31,728		
	1973	1,106	5,509	11,436	31,273	13,651	62,975
	1974	2,178	8,049	10,776		13,638	62,945
	1975	3,111	8,072	12,334	31,669	11,682	66,868
	1976	5,584	8,357	13,434	26,080	11,682 8,555	62,010
	1977	2,670	11,144	16,030	31,538	11,156	72,538
	1978	3,307	7,246	13 021	22 211	15,255	71,200
	1979	4,748	15,364	15,886	37.198	14,334	87,530
	1980⊬	3,932	11,088	16,260	41,936		93,154
	1981	4,281	11,405		48,776	17,974	100,881
	1982	7,471	8,530	21,367	39,939	19,714	
	1983	9,637	11,554	21,764	38,860	19,682	101,497
	1984	7,966	15,090	17,540	38,092	23,722	102,410
	1985	6,197	16,014	17,683	25,000		83,210

source: Canadian Wheat Board

TABLE 3

CANADIAN WHEAT YIELDS, 1921 TO 1986
bushels/acre

		Western	
•	Sask.	Canada	Canada
1921	13.9	12.6	12.9
1922	20.3	17.7	17.8
1923	21.2	21.7	21.7
1924	10.2	-11.2	11.9
1925	18.8	18.6	19
1926	.16.2	17.5	17.8
1927	19.5	21.2	21.4
1928	23.3	23.5	23.5
1929	11.1	11.5	. 12
1930	14.4	16.6	16.9
1931	8.8	11.8	12.2
1932	13.6	16	16.3
1933	8.7	10.4	10.8
1934	8.6	11.3	11.5
1935	10.8	11.3	11.7
1936	7.5	8.1	8.6
1937	2.6	6.4	7
1938	10	13.5	13.9
1939	19.1	19.1	19.5
1940	17.1	. 18.5	18.8
1941	12	14	14.3
1942	24.7	25.6	25.8
1943	15.2	16.7	16.9
1944	18.3	17.9	18.3
1945	12.4	13.1	13.6
1946	14.6	16.6	16.9
1947	12.2	13.7	. 14
1948	13.3	15.6	16.1
1949	11.8	12.9	13.4
1950	16.5	16.6	17.1
1951	20.8	21.7	21.9
1952	27	26.7	26.8
1953	23.3	23.7	24
1954	10.2	12.3	13
1955	22.7	22.6	22.9
1956	24.4	25	25.2
1957	16.6	17.8	18.2
1958	15	17.3	18
1959	16	17.9	18.2
1960	20.7	20.8	21.1

1961	8.5	10.6	11.2
1962	^ 20.4	20.8	21.1
1963	27.5	26.	26.2
1964	18.1	19.9	20.2
1965	21.6	22.7	22.9
1966	27.7	27.7	27.9
1967	17.2	19.4	19.7
1968	19.6	21.8	22.1
1969	27	26.7	26.9
1970	26.2	26	26.6
1971	26.7	27	27.3
_[1972	23.5	24.7	25
1973	24	24.8	25.1
1974	21	21.6	22.1
1975	25.6	25.5	26.5
1976	31.3	30.9	30.9
1977	29.4	28.8	28.8
1978	29.4	29.5	29.5
1979	21.7	23.6	23.8
1980	23	25.2	25.4
1981	27.7	29.6	29.7
1982	30.7	31.6	314.6
1983	26.9	28.3	28.4
1984	211.7	23.9	24.1
1985	24.5	27	27.1
1986	31.6	32.6	32.7

source: Statistics Canada

TABLE 4.
WHEAT EXPORTS FOR THREE CONSECUTIVE TIME PERIODS BY ECONOMICALLY DEFINED IMPOR

Figures in the table are averages derived from ten years of deta.

			4,				· .							61. a.,			***
		TOTOMAS	1418	13683	11350		GRANDTOT 11682	21205			GRAND 101 6780	11500	15453	GRANDTOT	5516	8534	18155
		1011304	3613	2258	2385		4060	8154	14977		50£1101 5781	\$962	6832	SOF1101	2806	4225	5678
		1010	2847	3733	2885		MED101 4675	59162	14431		MED101 3992	74,32	7607	MEDIOT	1343	1754	5505
· ·		101047	7535	6378	0909		HARD101 2927	6887	8198		1209	7907	4527	HARDTOT	1367	5556	.6973
				÷				-	• .				. 19.			ء جمعان	
•		01.00	171	83	558	•	OTHERUS 145	501	1117		USSW . OTHERUS	. 12	= .	USSU OTHERUS	8	29 0	8
•	Z.	2	1016	933	1137		USSU 953	1429	3029		USSU 1160	1035	1411	nssn	25	**	2
MSSN .	OtherUS	į	563	38	50 8		USSRV 628	896	2610	•	USSRU 18	629	5965	USSRU	141	6,	352
USHRU		1	1381	2018	1750	-	USHRU 3506	5230	1989	<i>)</i>	USHRU 2501	2423	1378	USHRU	1085	1445	7005
8	. 4	1	S X	1267	2119		\$10SN	1538	2683		SNOSU 43	727	981	USDNS	~ .	~	•
	•		1156	935	198	<i>:</i>	01 NER 897	2031	24.79	٠.	OTHER B9	507	975	OTHER	2002	3533	2351
Cen.			# 8	8	285	•	1458	3226	. 2745	(D)	311	7.87	1802	EEC	927	272	2875
	,	,	3 5	905	3686	OMS	CAM 7	1957	4210		% CA	3241	3672	CONOMIES	1340	222	0697
1974/75		S #	1465	1715	XII.	PING MATI	AUST 1169	2632	1275	RIES	1491	2008	2716	AUST	\$2	309	1412
1965/66 to 1975/76 to		IZED MATIC	1.81	\$	٤.	WE DEVELC	ARG 1246	+395	2025	YPED COUNT	ARG 171	907	699	PLAMMED EL	%	305	2280
Period 2 -1965/66 to 1974/75 Period 3 -1975/76 to 1964/85		INDUSTRIALIZED NATIONS	PER100 1	PER100 2	PER100 3	MIDDLE INCOME DEVELOPING MATIONS	PER 100 1	PER100 2	PER100 3	LESS DEVELOPED COUNTRIES	PER100 1	PER100 2	PER100 3	CENTRALLY PLANNED EUROPEAN ECONOMIES ARG AUST CAN	PER 100 1	PER100 2	PER100 3

CROUPINGS OF IMPORTING COUNTRIES USED IN THE ANALYSIS

LESS DEVELOPED COUNTRIES (low income economies)

Chad, Bangladesh, Ethiopia, Nepal, Mali, Burma, Zaire, Malawi, Upper Volta, Uganda, India, Rwandi, Burundi, Tanzania, Somalia, Haiti, Benin, Central African Republic, China P.R.C., Guinea, Niger, Madagascar, Sri Lanka, Togo, Ghana, Pakistan, Kenya, Sierra Leone, Afghanistan, Bhutan, Lao P.D.R., Mozambique, Viet Nam.

MIDDLE-INCOME DEVELOPING COUNTRIES (includes oil exporting nations*)

Sudan, Mauritania, Yemen (PDR), Liberia, Senegal, Yemen Arab Rep. Lesotho, Bolivia, Indonesia, Zambia, Honduras, Egypt, El Salvador, Thailand, Papua New Guinea, Philippines, Zimbabwe, Nigeria, Morocco, Cameroon, Nicaragua, Ivory Coast, Guatemala, Congo (People's Rep.), Costa Rica, Peru, Dominican Republic, Jamaica, Ecuador, Turkey, Tunisia, Colombia, Paraguay, Angola, Cuba, Korea (Rep. of), Panama, Chile, Brazil, Mexico, Algeria, Portugal, Argentina, Uruguay, South Africa, Yugoslavia, Venezuela, Greece, Israel, Hong Kong, Singapore, Trinidad and Tobago, Iran, Iraq, Oman*, Libya*, Saudi Arabia*, Kuwait*, United Arab Emirates*.

INDUSTRIAL MARKET ECONOMIES (Industrialized Countries)

Ireland, Spain, Italy, New Zealand, United Kingdom, Austria, Japan, Belgium, Finland, Netherlands, Australia, Canada, France, Germany (Fed. Rep.), Denmark, United States, Sweden, Norway, Switzerland.

CENTRALLY PLANNED ECONOMIES (Eastern European non-market economies)

Hungary, Romania, Albania, Bulgaria, Czechoslovakia, German Dem. Rap., Poland, U.S.S.R.

APPENDIX B

Results of the Analysis

Expla	natio	on of Symbo	ls						Page	105
Table	1.	Argentina							Page	
Table		Australia	Period 1	vs.	Period	3			Page	
Table	3	Canada	Period 1	vs.	Period	3		•	Page	
Table	4	E.E.C.	Period 1	vs.	Period	3			Page	
Table	5	U.S.A.	Period 1						Page	
Table		Other	Period 1						Page	
Table	7	Argentina	Period 1	vs.	Period	3	Effects	Reversed	Page	
Table		Australia	Period 1	vs.	Period	3	Effects	Reversed	Page	
Table		Canada	Period 1	VS.	Period	3	Effects	Reversed	Page	
Table		E.E.C.	Period 1	VS.	Period	3	Effects	Reversed	Page	115
Table		U.S.A.	Period 1	VS.	Period	3	Effects	Reversed	Page	
Table		Other	Period 1	vs.	Period	3	Effects	Reversed	Page	117
Table		Argentina						ů.	Page	118
Table		Australia							Page	119
Table		Canada	Period 1						Page	120
Table		E.E.C.	Period 1						Page	121
Table	•	U'S.A.	Period 1						Page	122
Täble			Period 1				•		Page	123
Table		Argentina	Period 1	VS.	Period	2	Effects	Rever	Page	124
Table		Australia	Period 1	vs.	Period	2	Effe cts	Reversed	Page	125
Table		Canada						Reversed	Page	126
Table		E.E.C.						Reversed	Page	127
Table		U.S.A.						Reversed	Page	128
Table								Reversed	Page	129
Table		Argentina							Page	130
Table		Australia						•	Page	131
Table		Canada	Period 2	VS.	Period	3	-	Section 1	Page	132
Table		E.E.C.	Period 2	vs.	Period	3			Page	133
Table		U.S.A.	Period 2	vs.	Period	3			Page	134
Table		Other	Period 2						Page	135
Table		Argentina							 Page	
Table		Australia							Page	
Table		Canada						Reversed	Page	
Table		E.E.C.	Period 2	vs.	Period	3	Effects	Reversed	Page	
Table		U.S.A.						Reversed	Page	
Table	36	Other	Period 2	vs.	Period	3	Effects	Reversed	Page	
			the state of the s					the second secon	_	

Explanation of Symbols Used in the Analysis*

- Xj Xi focus country's exports in the base period.
- X'j = X'i = focus country's exports in the second period.
- sj focus country's growth rate in a particular importing region
- sjXj = focus country's expected exports in a particular importing region.
- sXj = focus country's expected exports aggregated by region.
- si = focus country's growth rate in a particular commodity group.
- siXi = focus country's expected exports by commodity category.
- sXi = focus country's expected exports by commodity, based on aggregated share.
- jSsijXij = focus country's expected exports calculated by region and by commodity aggregated by importing regions.
- iSjSXij focus country's exports aggregated by commodity and importing region in the base period.
- iSiSX'ij focus country's exports aggregated by commodity and importing region in the second period of the comparison.
- s = growth rate for focus country's total world exports.
- iSsiXi = focus country's expected exports aggregated by commodity
- jSsjXj = focus country's expected exports aggregated by importing region.
- jSsXj = focus country's expected exports aggregated over the importing regions.
- iSsXj = focus country's expected exports aggregated over the commodity categories.
- iSjSsjSij = focus country's expected total exports based on shares calculated by importing region.
- iSjSsijXij focus country's expected total exports based on shares calculated by commodity and by importing region.
- * this analysis uses the methodology developed by Stern (Leamer and Stern, 1970)

TABLE 1

ARGENTINA, Res	(1)	(2)	s. Period	- 00-tonr	Nes			
MARKET		(2)						
MARKET	DEDIAN 1 D		(3)	(4)	(5)	(6)	(7)	(8)
MARKET	LEKIOD I P	ERIOD 3	PERIOD 1	PERIOD 3	(2)/(1)-1	(5)*(3)·	5 * (3)	
MARKET	,		Хj	Χ'j	sj	siXi	sX	2001/11
				_		, ,	•	
		,			:		+	·
IND.	14196	11350	1181	275	-0.2	-236	i396	-228
MID INC.	11682	38326		2025	2.281	2842	1473	2551
LDC	6780	15453		669	1,.279	219	202	469
CEN PLAN	5516	18155	7 26	2280	2.291	60	31	107
TOTAL	38174	83284	2624	5249		2885	3102	28 9 8
			islskil	islex, fl	5	jSsjXj	jSsXj	iSjSsjXij
							41	
		•						
COMMODITM			Χí	Χ,τ	si	siXi	sXi	jSsijXij
COMMODITY		•		• .				
HARD .	17020	26400	262.					
MEDIUM	13038	26498	2624	5249	1.032	2708	3102	289 8
SOFT	12857	26915			1.093			0
TOTAL	12278	29872			1.433			. 0
TOTAL	38173	83285	2624	5249	1.182	2708	3102	2898
•	•							Ž
	•		1838813	isjsx'ij	s	iSsiXi	iSsXi	iSjSsijXi
•				1.0	•	į.		•
ARGENTINE ingr	esce in tra	da harwa						
X' X	case III cla	de Derwe	en berroo	I and pe	riod 3	. 2626		
	•			•		2625	100%	
DUE TO INCREAS	ED WORLD TRA	ADE			*	٠.		
iSsXi-SXi	D WORLD IN			. 7		470	X	
						478	18.2	
DUE TO COMMODI	TY COMPOSIT	TON			٠.			
iSsiXi - SsXi				•		307	15.0	
					t.	- 394	15.0	
DUE TO MARKET	DISTRIBUTION	4	·				•	
iSjSsijXij-iSs				• .,		100	7.0	
111	444	67				190	7.2	
DUE TO INCREAS	ED COMPETET	TUENESS	•				* 4	
iSjSX'1j-15jS:		L V LATESS						
	LJALJ					2351	89.6	
S - summation							٠,	
is - summation	over ell ti		dien saas		1			
jS = summation	over all el	ie (maa-	city cate	gories.	·			
J- Gummari Dil	/	e rabor	ching com	cry group	ings.			. ,
					_			

TABLE 2

	-100 01 16	eriod I v	s. Period					
,				-000 - toni	nes			
100	(1)	(2)	. (3)	(4)	7/51	(6)	(7)	(0)
	PERIOD 1	PERIOD 3	PERIOD 1	PERIOD 3	(2)/(1)-1	(5)*(3)	s*(3)	(8)
	•		X j	X'j	sj			iSsijXij
MARKET,				,	. 3)	sjXj	sXj	
IND.	14104							
	14196	11350	1465	1134	-0.2	- 293	1732	19
MID INC.	11682	38326	1169	5471	2.281	2666	1382	
LDC	6780	15453	1491	2716	1,279	1907	1762	
CEN PLAN	5516	18155	258		2.291	591		
TOTAL	38174	83284	4383	10733	1.182		305	0.0,0
				isjsx'ij		4871	5181	
			,5,1,1	13)37 1	, 5	jsajxj	jSsXj	iSjSsjXi
	•							
201010DZ	•		Xi	Χ'i	si	siXi	sXi	jSsijXij
COMMODITY			7				3.1.2	Jastivii
HARD				: •	- '			
	13038	26498			1.032			0
MEDIUM	12857	26915	4383	10733	1.093	4791	5181	
SOFT	12278	29872			1.433	. 4/)1	7101	
TOTAL	38173	83285	4383	10733	1.182	4791	5181	0 3297
			isjsxij	15]SX'11	5	iSsiXi	_	iSjSsijX
•				•	•		IJJAI	13]3SI]A
ATTOM 4			<u>.</u>					
AUST. increase	in trade b	etween p	eriod l _. a	nd period	3	•		
X' - X						6350	100%	
		•				0330	100%	
DUE TO INCREASES) WORLD TR	ADE	-					
issxi-sxi	*					798	10.6	
						/90	12.6	•
DUE TO COMMODITY	COMPOSIT	ION		* *		·		
lSsiXi - SsXi			0				•	**
		•				- 390	-6.1	
DUE TO MARKET DI	STRIBITTO	M					δ .	• ,
SjSsijXij-iSsiX	SIKIDOLIO	N j			•			
rolostlytl - 1921V	.1					-1494	-23.5	
HE TO INCORACES	COMPERT		. •					
UE TO INCREASED	COMPETIT	IVENESS		1		•		
ziżx, ii-isiz*ii	X1)		4 •			7436	117.1	
- summation	**	r 1		•				
= #UDMartion	the second							
2								
S = summation o S = summation o	ver all t	he commod	ity cates	ories				

TABLE 3

CANADA: Resu	its of Perio	d 1 vs. 1	Period 3.					
				-000 - toni			•	•
	(1)	(2)	(3)	(4)	(5)	(6) [*]	(7)	(8)
	PERIOD 1	PERIOD 3			(2)/(1)-1	5 * 3	s*3 '	(sijXij
			Хj	x'J	sj	sjXj	sXj	
MARKET								
IND.	1/106	11260					Ţ	
	14196	11350					` 7105	-1160
MID INC. LDC	11682	38326				2911	1508	2612
	6780	15453					1176	2730
CEN PLAN	5516			•			1584	5495
TOTAL	38174	83284				6052	11373	9677
			isjsxij	ISJSX'IJ	S	jSsjXj	jSsXj	iSjSsjXij
				•				
			Χí	Χ'i	si	siXi	sXi	jSsijXij 1
COMMODITY								- 1 · 1 · 1
			1	•				
HARD	13038			16258		9930	111373	9677
MEDIUM	12857				1.093		9.	
SOFT	12278	29872	-	**	1.433			
TOTAL	38173	83285	9622	16258	1.182	9930	11373	9677
		•	isjsxij	isjsx'ij	S	1X1 e 21	1SsX1	isjssijxi
CANADIAN inci X' - X	rease in tra	de betwee	n period	1 and per	riod 3	6636	100%	
DUE TO INCREA	CED HODED -		• :					
iSsXi-SXi	ZED MOKITD I	KADE			•	1751	x 26.4	
DUE TO COMMO	TTY COMPOST	TION						
iSsiXi - SsX		TION	•			1443		
The state of the s	•				•	-1443	-21.7	
DUE TO MARKET	PATCTOTAITT	ON		•				
ISJS#1JX1J-15		ON						•
)-sr]vr]-1:	PINI	•		•		-253	-3.8	
DUE TO INCRE	CED COMBERT	TIVENECC				·		
		TIVENESS						
isjsx'ij-isjs	ssijkij:		*			6581	99.2	·
S - summation	1							4

iS = summation over all the commodity categories.
jS = summation over all the importing country groupings.

TABLE 4

	C COMMUN) z		-000 - tonr	les ·		•
•	(1)	(2)	(3)	(4)			(7)	
į r	EKIOD I I	PERIOD 3	ERIOD 1	PERIOD 3	(2)/(1)-1	(5)*(3)		(8)
			■ Xj	ξ Χ'j	sj		S*(3)	issijxij
MARKET			•		3)	s j X j	sXj	
* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * *	. ^ .				- •		•	
IND.	14196	11350	908	285	-0.200	100		
AID INC.	11682	38326	145.8	5742		-182	1073	
LDC "	6780	15453	311	1862	2.281	3326	1723	70,7
CEN PLAN	5516	18155	428	· T	1.279	398	368	1035
TOTAL	38174	83284		2875	2.291	981	506	
	;	03204	3105	10704	1.182	4522	3670	
			isjsxij	isjsx'ij	· s	jSsjXj,	jSsXj	
	*			•		, , ,	lasvl	iSjSsjXi
OMMODITY	•		Χí	X'I	₹ si	siXi	sXi	10-110-1
OURIODITI		. *		•		2207	2VI	lsailxil
			100					
ARD	13038	26498	0	0	1 022			
EDIUM	12857	26915	0	. 0	1.032	0	.0	0
OFT	12278	29872	3105	_	1.093	0	0	` 0
OTAL	38173	83285		10704	1.433	4449	3670	7533
	202,3	82#62	3105	10704	1.182	4449	3670	7533
			1010711					
5			13]3X1]	isjsx'ij	S	iSsiXi	iSsXi	iSjSsijXi
		•						J J
E.C. increase i	n trade H	Detwaan n	omia i					•
' - X		berneen b	eriod 1	and period	13.	•	* - 1	
						759 9	100%	
JE TO INCREASED	במד מופטע	DP ·						
SSXI-SXI	MOKITO IKA	IDE .					x	
AUT AVT			٠			565	7.4	
(D. 20. 00.000	, · _	_	* .			203	7.4	
E TO COMMODITY	COMPOSITI	ON			•,			
siXi - SsXi		9	· · ·					
			•			779	10.3	
E TO MARKET DIST	CD T BILLY							
jSsijXij-iSsiXi	" TPO L TOW						**	
1221XI	•					3084	40.6	
P 70 THOSE						. 5004	40.6	
E TO INCREASED (OMPETITI	VENESS	:					
jsx'ij-isjs:ijxi	身 一			, · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·			•	
	T 17.0					3171	41.7	
						•		·
- summation		-						
= summation ove	r all at					. *		

ς

S - summation

is - summation over all the commodity categories.

js - summation over all the importing country groupings.

			TABLE 5		KS			
1011000 00.000		_						
UNITED STATES:	Results of				•			•
			-000 - tonn					
	(1)	(2)	(3)	(4)	(5)	(6)	(7)	(8)
# 1 T	PERIOD 1 P	ERIOD 3	PERIOD 1	PERIOD 3	(2)/(1)-1	(5)*(3)	s*(3)	
,	·	•	Хj	χij	sj	s X 1	sXj	or jach
MARKET	•				- A	- JJ	5	
		E			-			
IND.	14 196	11350		5772	-0.200	-696	4106	-704
MID INC.	11682	38326	5638	- 18400	2.281			
LDC /	- 6780	15453		5948				.=
CEN PLAN	5516	18155				3146	4399	4101
TOTAL -	38174	83284	14207	34667.	Y 102	20070	, 1023	
				15 SX'1	1, 102			
•			13)371)	1939V 13	5	jSsjXj	jSsXj	iSjSsjXij
				100				
					1.0			
COMMODITY	•		Χi	X'I	si	siXi	sXi	jSsijXi j
CONTRODITE		•						
HARD	12020							
	13038	26498			1.032	819	939	891
MEDIUM	12857		8473	16181	1.093	9261	10015	10762
SOFT	12278	29872	4940	13494	1.433	7079	5839	8166
TOTAL	38173	83285	14207	34667	1.182	17159	16793	19819
•		100	• "	•				
		•**	isjsxij	isjsx'ij	s	iSsiXi	1 S e X f	iSjSsijXij
**				.				10,031,171
								As a second
U.S. increase in	n trade be	tween pe	riod 1 an	d period	3			
X' - X				- policu,		20460	160%	100
. (¥*					20400	1001	
DUE TO INCREASED	WORLD TR	ADE						
iSsXi-SXi						25.25	7	
						2586	12.6	
DUE TO COMMODITY	COMPOSTE	TON	-					
iSsiXi - SsXi	CONFOSTI	ION			(Domin			
133171 - 3871	•			*	and the same	366	1.8	
DUE TO MARKET AT	CORD TRANS	7					- 1	•
DUE TO MARKET DI		N						
iSjSsijXij-iSsiX	(1					2660	13.0	
				ı				
DUE TO INCREASED		IVENESS		• •				
isjsx'ij-isjsaij					10 mg 10 mg	14848	72.6	
	-				3	1-040	/2.0	

TABLE 6

OTHER EXPORTIN	G MATIONS,	Period	1 04	. `.				
			r co reri					
	(1)			-000 - ton				
		(2)	(3)	(4)	(5)	(6)	(7)	(8)
	PERIOD 1	PERTOD 3	PERIOD 1	PERIOD 3	(2)/(1)-	1 (5) *(3)	s*(3).	iSsijXij
MARKÉT			XJ.	x'j	s j	sjXj	sXj	5 5
IND.	14196	11350	1150					
MID INC.	11682	38326	1156 897				1366	434
LDC	6780	15453		,,			1060	2396
CEN PLAN	5516	18155	89		1.279		105	296
TOTAL	38174	83284	2092	-		4793	2473	2142
	301/4	03284	4234			6721	5005	4401
· ·	•		isjsxij	isjsx'ij	s	jSsjXj	jSsXj	iSjSsjXij
1								, , ,
<u>.</u> .						Q Taylor		
COMMODITY			Xi	Χ'ί	si	siXi	sXi	jSsijX ij
COMMODITI				+ r 1 1				J J
HARD	12020	06100					1000	
MEDIUM	13038	26498	0		1.032	0	0	0
SOFT	12857	26915	0		1.093	0	0	
	12278	29872	4234	5674	1.433	6067	5005	4401
TOT	38173	83285	4234	5674	1.182	6067	5005	4401
			•					
	100		isjsxij	isjsx'ij	s	iSsiXi	1SsX1	iSjSsijXi
						*		,001,112
OTHER (margines						ø		
OTHER increase	in trade b	etween p	eriod 1 a	nd period	3	1440	100%	•
^ • ^					,			
DUE TO INCORPAGE					r			
DUE TO INCREASE	WORLD TR	ADE			•		x	
iSsXj-SXj		100				771		
WE TO COLORD	_			•			23.3	•
DUE TO COMMODITY	COMPOSIT:	ION						
iSsjXj - SsXj						1062	73.8	
						1002	/3.8	
UE TO MARKET DI	STRIBUTION	1 .						÷
SjSsijXij-iSsjX	ij					-1666	116 7	
			ř	a .	•	-1000	-115.7	•
UE TO INCREASED	COMPETITI	VENESS			1.0			
	X11					1070		
5]5X'11-15 5 s 11						1273	88.4	
2)2X,1]-12]2= []	•							
SjSX'ij-iSjSsij	•			. 1		. *	•	
- summation	var all rh			:		• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •		· (
	ver all th	e i's					· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	

TABLE 7

						•	`	
ARGENTINA: Res	ults of .Pe	eriod 1 v	. Period	3 Calcul		the Effect	s Rever	sed,
	(1)	(2)	(3)	(4)	(5)	- (6)	(7)	(8)
				PERIOD 3	(2)/(1)-1	(5)*(3)	s*(3)	iSsijXij
V			- X1	Χ'j	s j	sjXj	sXj	rasrivii
MARKET	·			,		رندرد	5.1.	
IND.	14196	11350	1181	275	-0.2	-236	1396	-228
MID INC.	11682	38326	1246			2842	1473	2551
LDC	6780	15453	171					469
CEN PLAN	5516				•	. 60	- 31	107
TOTAL	38174	83284				2885	3102	
,				ISJSX'IJ		jSsjXj		iSjSsjXij
i ·			33		•	10011	100	19,95,613
			Χí	I'X	si	siXi	sXi	jSsijXij
COMMODITY	•							333
HARD	13038	26498	2624	5249	1.032	2708	3102	2898
MEDIUM	12857		•		1.093	1. 4. •		0
SOFT	12278	29872			1.433	1, 17		0
TOTAL	38173	83285	2624	5249	1.182	2708	3102	2898
V .	1.5						,	
			isjsxij	isjsx'ij	s	iSsiXi	iSsXi	iSjSsijXij
		4.0				* * ·	1.5	
ARGENTINE incr	ease in tr	rade betwe	en perio	d 1 and p	eriod 3	2625	100%	
x' - x					· .			
DUE TO INCREAS	ED WORLD T	FRADE			**		X	
jSsXj-SXj					1	478.0	18.2	
DUE TO COMODI	TV COMPONI	·						
DUE TO COMMODI	IY COMPOSI	LTION						
jS sjXj - SsXj	100					-217.0	-8.3	
DUE TO MARKET	N.T.C.T.D.T.D.I.T.D.						. • .	.*
DUE TO MARKET		LON					,	
iSjSsijXij-jSs	ויו					13.5	0.5	•
DUE TO INCREAS	BD COMBES	TTHEWESS.					•	
		TITAEWE22			:	0251 0	·00 •	
isjsx'ij-isjsa	TIVII					2351.0	89.6	
S - summation	•		•					
2 - 2mmerc10U								and the second second

iS = summation over all the commodity categories.
jS = summation over all the importing country groupings.

TABLE 8

AUSTRALIA: Re	sults of P	eriod 1 v	s. Period	3 Calcula	ted with	the Effec	cts Rever	sed
	(1)	(2)		- ooo - conr	les	•		•
v	PERIOD 1	0.27	(3)	(4)	(5)	(6)	(7)	(8)
•	LEKTOD I	PERIOD 3	PERIOD 1	PERIOD 3	(2)/(1)-	1 (5)*(3)	s*(3)	
			X J	Χ'j	sj.	-144		iSsijXij
MARKET			<i>.</i> , •		٠ رو	sjXj	sXj	
								•
IND.	14196	11350						
MID INC.		11350		1134	-0.2	-293	1732	
	11682	38326	1169	5471	2.281	2666		
LDC	6780	15453	1491	2716			1382	2440
CEN PLAN	5516	18155			1.279	1907	1762	·38
TOTAL	38174		258	1412	2.291	591	305	
	20174	83284	4383	10733	1.182	4871		
•			isisxii	isjsx'ij	5		5181	
			J J	,	3	jSsjXj	jSsXj~	iSjSsjXij
•						-		
						•		
COMMODITE			Χí	X'1	si	siXi	sXi	10-11911
COMMODITE						51111	371	jSsijXij
		•		•				
HARD	13038	26498						•
MEDIUM	12857		1		1.032			0
SOFT		26915	4383	10733	1.093	4791	5181	3297
	12278	. 29872		•	1.433		2101	
TOTAL	38173	83285	4383	10733				0
			4303	10/33	1.182	4791	5181	3297
			1010011	1616				
		•	ralayrl	isjsx'ij	S	iSsiXi	iSsXi	iSjSsijXij
î			. *			•		
Allen 4	رناد							
AUST. increase	in trade b	etween p	eriod 1 a	nd parted	3	(250		
X' - X		•		Per roa	J	6350	100%	
	*			•		•		
DUE TO INCREAS	ED UODID TO							
jSsXj-SXj	ED MOKED IK	ADE					7	
122V1-2YJ						798.0	30 6	
•	· 1					798.0	12.6	•
DUE TO COMMODIT	TY COMPOSIT	י אס						
jSsjXj - SsXj		TON						
102141 - 2241						-310.0	-4.9	
						- 3100	-4.9	
DUE TO MARKET I	DISTRIBUTIO	N	5					
iSjSsijXij-jSsj	Y 4							
555	wf.	Contract of				-1574.1	-24.8	
DIE TO THE							- 2. → , 0	
DUE TO INCREASE	D COMPETIT	IVENESS		-				
isjsx'ij-isjsei	1X11	-		•	•			
	J - J	:				7436.0≰.	117.1	
S - summation			•		-			
weight from								
is = summation	over all th	e commod	ity cated	ories				
jS = summation	over all rh	e import	ing course	~~~~	•			
	01	Import	THE COUPE	ry, groupin	gs.			
					•		•	

TABLE 9

a.u.a. a. 1.							•	
CANADA: Result	s of Peri	od I vs. 1	Period 3	Calculated 000-tonn-	with the	Effects	Reversed	:
	(1)	(2)	(3)	(4)		(6)	(7)	(8)
	PERIOD 1	PERIOD 3		PERIODE3.	(2)/(1)-1	(5) * (3)	s*(3)	iSsijXij
			Xj ⁴	x'j	sj	sjXj	sX1	1001]XI]
MARKET				•	•	, ,	٠,	
								•
IND.	14196	11350	6011		-0.2	-1202	7105	-1160
MID INC.	11682		1276		2.281	· 2911	1508	2612
LDC	67.80		995	3672	1.279	1273	1176	2730
CEN PLAN	5516				2.291	3070	1584	5495
TOTAL	38174	83284	9622		1.182	6052	11373	9677
· .		* *	isjsxij	isjsx'ij	5	jSsjXj	jS s Xj	iSjSsjXij
•	•			•				
• .		-	Xi	Χ'ί	si	siXi	sXi	jSsijXij
COMMODITY								
HARD	12020	26400						
MEDIUM	13038	26498	9622	16258	1.032	9930	11373	9677
SOFT	12857	26915			1.093			
TOTAL	12278	29872	2622		1.433			
TOTAL	38173	83285	9622	16258	1.182	9930	11373	9677
		•	istsxii	isjsx'ij	s	iSsiXi	iSsXi	iSjSsijXij
						1001111	103/11	10]031]K1]
CANADIAN 4					- · · · ·			
CANADIAN incre	ase in tra	ade betwee	en period	l and per	iod 3	6636	3333	•
A - A					* .			
DUE TO INCREAS	ED WORLD 1	TRADE				• .	x	•
jSsXj-SXj						1751.0	26.4	
J,,			-14		-	1/31.0	20.4	
DUE TO COMMODI	TY COMPOSI	ITION						1. 💉
jSsjXj - SsXj						-5321.0	-80.2	j.
J J					•	-3321.0	- 00 . 2	
DUE TO MARKET	DISTRIBUT	ON						
iSjSsijXij-jSs						3625.5	54.6	
J J						3023.3	J4.0	
DUE TO INCREASE	ED COMPETI	TIVENESS						, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,
iSjSX'ij-iSjSs:						6581.0	99.2	•
	· , •					3301.0		`\

S - summation
iS - summation over all the commodity categories.
jS - summation over all the importing country groupings.

TABLE 10

S - summation
iS - summation over all the commodity categories.
jS - summation over all the importing country groupings.

		TUBER IO							
5 5 6 . n 1							VC·		
E.E.C.: Resul	Lts of Perio	d l vs.	Period 3.	-000-ton	d with the	Effects	Reverse	1 -	
	: (1)	(2)	(3)	(4)	/53	(6)	(7)	(0)	
	PERIOD 1	PERIOD 3	PERIOD 1	PERIOD 3	(2)/(1)-1	(5)*(3)	s*(3)	(8)	
W. DUDO			. xj	χ'j	sj	sjXj	sXj	iSsijXij	
MARKET		•		_		-55	3.7	•	
IND.	• • • • •		•	,					
	14196	11350			-0.200	-182	1073	- 341	
MID INC.	11682	38326	1458	5742	2.281	3326	1723		
LDC	6780	15453	311		1.279	398	368		
CEN PLAN	5516	18155	428	2875		981	506		
TOTAL	38174	83284	3105		1.182	4522	3670		
			ISISXII	isjsx'ij	. 5				
				,,		jSsjXj	JSsXj	iSjSsjXij	
			Xi	X'i	si	-171			
COMMODITY					21	siXi	sXi	jSsijXij	
•••••						اح ک			
HARD	13038	26498	. 0	0	1 020	1		4	
MEDIUM	12857	26915	ŏ	0.	1.032	·, / 0	. 0	0	
SOFT	12278	29872	3105	10704	2.23	0	0		
TOTAL	38173	83285	3105		1.433	. 4449	3670	7533	
		03243	3103	10704	1.182	4449	3670	7533	١
• .	•	•	1010711	1010011.	· · ·	·			
		-	12)271]	isjsx'ij	S	iSsiXi -	iSsXi	iSjSsijXij	
							•.	- •	
E.E.C. increas	e in trade)	20.5110.00	P - J 1				. •	•	
X' -X	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	secweett 1	berrog I	and period	d 3	7599	100%	٠,	
DUE TO INCREAS	FD HODID TO	.DE						•	
jSsXj-SXj	LU. WORLD IR	നമ		•			X		
, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,		100				565.1	7.4		,
DUE TO COMMODI	TV COMBÓCIMA			•					
jSajXj - SaXj	II COMPOSITI	.UN							
laelul - savl		4	<u>.</u>			852.3	11.2	4	
DUE TO MADUET							4.		
DUE TO MARKET	DISTRIBUTION					_	•	•	
isjsaijxij-jsa	JXJ					3010.1	39.6		
NITE MA							37.0		
DUE TO INCREASE	ED COMPETITI	VENESS				*			
isj sx'ij-isjs #:	LjXij	٠,				3171.0	. 1 →		
	-					21/1.U .	41.7		

TABLE 11

·					•			
U.S.A.: Result	s of Period	i 1 vs. i	Period 3 (Calculated - 000 - tons	i with the	Effects	Reversed	•
	(1)	(2)	(3)	(4)		(6)	(7)	
					(5) (2)/(1)-1		(7)	(8)
:	I ERIOD I	ERIOD 3					s*(3)	iSsijXij
(ARKET			ХJ	х,1	sj	sjXj	sXj	• •
MUCCOL .	•							
IND.	14196	11350	3474	5772	0.200		,100	* ***
AID INC	11682	38326	5638	18400		-696		-704
LDC	6780	15453	3722	5948		12859	6664	12758
CEN PLAN	5516	18155			1.279	4761	4399	410r
TOTAL	38174	83284		4547		3146	1623	3664
TOTAL	301/4	83284	14207	34667	1.182	20070	16793	
•			1515811	rslsx, il	5	jSsjXj	jSsXj	iSjSsjXij
					. 1	•		•
•								
			Xi	X,ī	si	siXi 🕟	sXi	jssijxij
COMMODITY	ø							
			* *		•			
HARD	13038	26498	794			819	939	891
1EDIUM	12857	26915	8473	1,6181	1.093	9261	10015	10762
SOFT	12278	29872	4940	13494	. 1.433	7079	5839	8166
TOTAL	3817-3	83285	14207	34667	1.182	17159	16793	19819
1.0		-						
*			isjsxij	ISJSX'IJ	s.	iSsiXi	iSsXi	iSjSsijXi
,								
U.S. increase	in trade be	cween pe	eriod 1 an	nd period	3	20460	100%	
K' - X	,							
					·			
DUE TO INCREAS	ED WORLD TR	RADE					x	
SsXj-SXj	Ø.					2586	12.64	
ME TO COMMODI.	TY COMPOSIT	CION						
SsjXj - SsXj					, ,	3277	16.02	
· ·				* .				•
UE TO MARKET	DISTRIBUTIO	N		•		•		
SjSsijXij-jSs						-251	-1.23	
	,,		•			-231	-1.23	•
UE TO INCREAS	ED COMPETIT	TUENECC						
SjSX'ij-iSjSs:		TVENESS		•		1/0/0	70 67	
	rlurl \	1				14848	72.57	
- summation				•				
				_		•		
S = summation	over all t	ne commo	odity cate	egories.				
S - summation	over all t	ne impor	cting cou	ntry group	pings.			
							4	

TABLE 12

								• .
OTHER NATIONS:	Results	f Period	1 vs. Pe	riod 3 Ca	lculated v	vith the i	Effects B	
		:		-000 - ton	nes	arcii ciie	. CITECIS	eversed
	(1)	(2)	(3)	(//)	155	(6)	(7)	
	PERIOD 1	PERIOD 3	PERIOD 1	PERIOD 3	(2) ((1) . 1	(6)+(3)	(7)	(8)
			X f	Χ'j	s)		S*(3).	iSsijXij
MARKET			,	,	3)	sjXj	ξXε	
• • • • • • • •						•		
IND.	14196	11350	1156	198	, 0.200			
HID INC.	11682	38326			9.200	-232	1366	
LDC	6780	15453	89	24//	2.281	2046	1060	
CEN PLAN	5516	18155	2092	9.0	1.279	114	105	296
TOTAL	38174	83284			2.291	4793	2473	2142
	3,0274	03204	4234		1.182	6721	5005	
*			15]5X1]	isjsx'ij	S	jSsjXj	jSsXj	iSjSsjXij
							•	
						٠.		•
COMMODITY			XI	Χ'i	sí	siXi	sXi	jSsijXij
COMMODITI		•		•				10217/11
UADO								
HARD	13038	26498	, 0		1.032	0	0	0
MEDIUM	12857	26915	0		1.093	ŏ	. 0	
SOFT	12278	29872	4234	5674	1:433	6067	•	0
TOTAL	38173	83285	4234	5674	1.182		5005	4401
			'	30,4	1.102	6067	5005	4401
			1515X11	isjsx'ij	_			
		•	,-,-,	rojok rj	S	iSsiXi	iSsXi	iSjSsijXij
			•				* 1	
OTHER increase	in trade b	etween n	eriod i e	ويفسمت فست				
X' - X		- carden p	criou i a	nia perioa	3	1440	100%	
	. '							
DUE TO INCREASE	מד תופחש ה	ADE						
jSsXj-SXj	O WORLD IN	ADE		10 m		•	X	
Jeerij onij		r.	• *			771	53.5	
DUE TO COMMODITY					•			
48-144 C-VI	COMPOSIT	TON						
jSsjXj - SsXj					*	1717	119.2	
Aur		•	•				117.1	
DUE TO MARKET DI	STRIBUTIO	N `	_					
iSjSaijXij-jSajX	ij					-2321	161 0	
the state of the state of		, •		•		- 2321	-161.2	
DUE TO INCREASED	COMPETIT	IVENESS		•				
isjsx'ij-isjsaij	Xij					1070		٠.
	•,				•	1273	88.4	
S - summation							* -	
10	2							

is - summation over all the commodity categories.
js - summation over all the importing country groupings.

TABLE 13

و			Period :				4.0	
	(1)	(0)	4.5.	-000 - toni				
•	(1)	(2)	(3)	(4)	(5)	(6)	(7)	(8)
	PERIOD 1	PERIOD 2	PERIOD I	PERIOD 2	(2)/(1)-1		s*(3)	iSsijXij
MARKET			Xj ′	X'j	sj .	sjXj	sXj	
MARKET							•	
IND.	14196	12/02			_		· '	-
MID INC.	-					-43	.518	-182
LDC	11682		1246			1016	547	835
CEN PLAN		11500	171	, , , ,		119	75	407
	5516		26	302	0.547	['] 14	11	23
TOTAL	38174	54922	2624			1106	1152	1082
	•		isjsxij	isjsx'ij	\$,	jSsjXj	153X1	iSjSsjXij
				. "		3 3 3	J , -J	
	A	•				•		
201010077771			Xī	, X'1	si	siXi	sXi	jSsijXij
COMMODITY				•				, , ,
					•			
HARD	13038		2624	2710	0:373	980	1152	1082
HEDIUM	12857	-			0.406	* 0		0
SOFT	12278		•	•	0.542	0		Ö
TOTAL	38173	54924	2624	2710		980	1152	1082
					•			
•	1		isjsxij	isjsx'ij	S	iSsiXi	iSsXi	iSjSsijXi
,								
•								.
RGENTINE 1r	ncrease in tr	ade betwe	en period	il and pe				
ARGENTINE ir	ncrease in tr	ade betwe	en period	il and pe		86	100%	
(- X	·	•	en period	il and pe				
V - X DUE TO INCRE	·	•	en period	il and pe				
V - X DUE TO INCRE	ncrease in tr	•	en period	il and pe		86	100x	
V - X DUE TO INCRE	·	•	en perioc	il and pe			100x	
C - X DUE TO INCRE .SsXi-SXi	CASED WORLD T	'RADE	en perioc	il and pe		86	100x	
OUE TO INCRE SEXI-SXI	ASED WORLD T	'RADE	en perioc	il and pe		-1472	100x x -1711.7	
OUE TO INCRE SEXI-SXI	ASED WORLD T	'RADE	en period	il and pe		86	100x	
DUE TO INCRE SSXI-SXI DUE TO COMMO SSIXI - SSX	CASED WORLD TO DDITY COMPOSI	RADE TION	en period	il and pe		-1472	100x x -1711.7	
DUE TO INCRE SSXI-SXI DUE TO COMMO SSIXI - SSX DUE TO MARKE	CASED WORLD TO DDITY COMPOSI TO DISTRIBUTE	RADE TION	en period	il and pe		-1472 -172	100x x -1711.7 -200.0	
OUE TO INCRE SSXI-SXI OUE TO COMMO SSIXI - SSX	CASED WORLD TO DDITY COMPOSI TO DISTRIBUTE	RADE TION	en period	il and pe		-1472	100x x -1711.7	
DUE TO INCRE ISSXI-SXI DUE TO COMMO ISSIXI - SSX DUE TO MARKE ISJSSIJXIJ-I	CASED WORLD TO DDITY COMPOSI II T DISTRIBUTI Ssixi	TION	en period	il and pe		-1472 -172	100x x -1711.7 -200.0	
DUE TO INCRE SSXI-SXI DUE TO COMMO SSIXI - SSX DUE TO MARKE SJSSIJXIJ-I	CASED WORLD TO DDITY COMPOSI TO DISTRIBUTE Saixi CASED COMPETE	TION	en period	il and pe		-1472 -172	100x x -1711.7 -200.0	

iS = summation over all the commodity categories.
jS = summation over all the importing country groupings.

TABLE 14

AUSTRALIA: Res	ults of P	erfod 1 v	. Pariod	•				
· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·		01100 1 4		- 2. 000 - toni	ne g			
7	(1)	(2)	(3)	(4)	755	(6)	(7)	
* ***	PERIOD 1	PERIOD 2	PERIOD 1	PERIOD 2	(2)/(1)-1	(5)+(3)	(7)	(8)
			Χj	X'j	s)	sjXj	s*(3)	iSsijXij
MARKET				J	٠,	2)/)	sXj	
	K							
IND.	14196	13683	1465	1715	-0.036	- 53	613	
MID INC.	11682	21205	1169		0.815	953	643	
řDC .	6780	11500	1491		0.696		513	, ,,,
CEN PLAN	5516	8534	258	~~~	0.547	1038	655	~~ *
TOTAL	38174	54922	4383	6964		141	113	79
•					0.439	2079		1571
			12)271)	isjsx'ij	, 5	jSsjXj -	jSsXj	ISjSsjXij
								•
			, de					
COMMODITY			XI	Χ'£	si	siXi	sXí	jSsijXij
							5	555
HARD	12020				-	٠.		
MEDIUM	13038	17907			0.373			
	12857		4383	6964	0.406	1779	1924	1571
SOFT	12278	18936	1		0.542	2,,,	1724	13/1
TOTAL	_38173	54924	4383	6964	0.439	1779	100/	3.534
•					0.433	1779	1924	1,571
1 .			1515X11	isjsx'ij	S	iSsiXI	10.41	
/	,		J -J	,,	•	ISSIVI	iSsXi	iSjSsijXi
AUST. increase	in trade l	Detween p	eriod 1 a	nd period	2	2521	100-	
(' x		•		portou	4	2581.	100%	
DUE TO INCREASED	WORLD TE	PADE		*		à		
LSsX1-SX1		de C	,			•	· X	
	•					-2459	-95.3	
OUE TO COMMODITY Ssixi - SsXi	COMPOSIT	CION						14
						-145	-5.6	•
UE TO MARKET DI	CTDIBITTO	13.7			-			
SjSsijXij-iSsiX	.a. .a.k.rdolf()	N. S.					*	
-1-21VI] - 122IV						-208	-8.1	
UP TO THORRES					.,	. = - =		
UE TO INCREASED	COMPETIT	IVENESS						
sisx, il-releti	Xij					5393	209.0	
						2222	209.0	

S = summation iS = summation over all the commodity categories. jS = summation over all the importing country groupings.

TABLE 15

CANADA: Results	of Peri	od l vs.	Period 2.		•			
** **				-000 - toni	nes -			
	(1)	(2)	(3)	(4)	(5)	(6)	(7)	· (8)
	PERIOD 1	PERIOD 2			(2)/(1)-1	(5)*(3)	s*(3)	iSsijXij
M. Dirmm			ХJ	x'j	sj	sjXj	sXj	• •
MARKET								
IND.	1/106	12602						
MID INC.	14196 11682	,		4506		-217	2639	
LDC	6780		1276			1040		
CEN PLAN	5516		995			693	437	
TOTAL	38174					733	588	1166
TOTAL	301/4	54922				2249	4224	_
			15]5X1]	isjsx'ij	S	jSsjXj	jSsXj	iSjSsjXij
'			•					
			V.	973				
COMMODITY		N	Xí	X'i	si	siXi	sXi	jSsijXi j
COMMODITI								
HARD	13038	17907	9622	11066	0 272			
MEDIUM	12857		9022	11956		3593	4224	3461
SOFT	12278	18936			0.406			
TOTAL	38173	54924	9622	11056	0.542			
IOIAL	301/3	34924	9622	11956	0.439	3593	4224	3461
			1515811	isjsx'ij	S	issīxi	10-97	4616 11911
)0)			IJSIAI	12271	iSjSsijXij
						•		
CANADIAN increa	se in tra	ade betwee	en period	l and ne	riod 2	2334	100%	
K' - X						. 2334	100%	**
				. 4				
DUE TO INCREASE	D WORLD T	TRADE	,				x '	
LSsXi-SXi						-5398	-231.3	
						3370		
OUE TO COMMODIT	Y COMPOS	TION			1		· 🎉	. *
SsiXi - SsXi		_		*		-631	-27.0	
1						551	27.0	
DUE TO MARKET D	ISTRIBUT]	ON				`	,	
isjsaijxij-isai	Xi .					-132	-5.7	
	100			•				
DUE TO INCREASE	D COMPET	TIVENESS			ν,			• .
isjsx'ij-isjs#i	jxtj				*	8495	364.0	
•							. 554.0	•
S - summation								

is - summation over all the commodity categories.
js - summation over all the importing country groupings.



TABLE 16

FUROPEAN ECONOMIC CONGRE	TTTL D						
EUROPEAN ECONOMIC COMMUN	ıııı: Kes	ults of P	eriod l'v	s. Period	2.		
(1) PERIOD 1	(2)	(3) PERIOD 1	-000-ton (4) PERIOD 2	155	(6) 1: (5)±(3)	(7)	(8)
MARKET		` Xj	X'j	sj	sjXj	, 5*(3) sXj	iSsijXij
IND. 14196	13683	908	000			•	
MID INC. 11682	21205	1458	, , ,	-0.036		399	-57
LDC 6780	11500	311		0.815	1189	640	,
CEN PLAN 5516		428	572	0.696	217	137	277
TOTAL 38174	54922	3105		0 547	234	188	217
•			1SJSX'11	_ 0.39	1606	1363	1893
Ý.			12)2/1	- S	jSsjXj	jSsXj	iSjSsjXij
	,						
COMMODITY		Χí	Χ'i	si	siXi	sXi	jSsij Xij
11.000							
HARD 13038	17907	0	0	0.373	. 0	- 0	
MEDIUM 12857	18081	0	0	0.406	0	. 0	0
SOFT 12278	18936	3105	5444	0.542	1684	1363	1000
TOTAL 38173	54924	3105	5444	0.439	1684	1363	1893 1893
	٠.	isjsxij	ısjsx.tl	s	iSsiXi	iSsXi	iSjSsijXij
E.E.C. increase in trade	between	period 1	and nerio	d 2	. 2339	300*	
X' - X			pozio		. 2339	100%	
DUE TO INCREASED WATER TO			•		2		•
DUE TO INCREASED WORLD TR	ADE					x .	
13371-371	,			•	-1742	-74.5	
DUE TO COMMODITY COMPOSIT	TON						
iSsiXi - SsXi	ION						•
					321	13.7	
DUE TO MARKET DISTRIBUTION	.,						
isjssijXij-issiXi	Ν .				. •		
20]031]R1]-1331X1	. (209	8.9	
DUE TO INCREASED COMPETITI	IVENECC		•	•			
isjsx'ij-isjs#ijxij	· · Livess						
					3551	151.8	
S = summation					2		
is = summation over all rh	e commod	ity care-	oria-				
jS - summation over all th	e import	ing count	SULIES.				
		codin	ry Rroub!	ngs.		4	
			,				

TABLE 17

<u> </u>		INDLE I/		• .		1	
eò' IICA Docule	s of Period 1 vs.	D					
U.J.A. RESULE	a or retion t vs.	reriod 2.	-000 - tonn				
	(1) (2)	(2)					
	PERIOD 1 PERIOD	(3)	(4)	(5)	(6)	(7)	(8)
	LERIOD I LERIOD	Z FERIOD [PERTOD 2			s*(3)	iSsijXij
MARKET		ХJ	xej	s j	sjXj	sXj	
IND.	14196 1368	3 3474					
MID INC.	11682 2120			-0.036	-126	1525	
LDC	6780 1150			0.815	4596	2475	4612
CEN PLAN				0.696	2591	1634	1426
TOTAL				0.547	751	603	478
TOTAL	. 38174 5492			0.439		6237	6782
	,	isjsxij	isjsx'ij	S	jSsjXj	jSsXj	iSjSsjXij
,	,		•				
*****		Χī	X'1	si	siXi	sXi	jSsijXij
COMMODITY		: '				•	
HARD	13038 1790			0.373	297	349	323
HEDIUM	12857 1808	1 ·8473	11116	0.406	3443	3720	
SOFT	12278 1893	6 4940	6487	0.542	2679	2169	
TOTAL .	38173 5492	4 14207	20844	0.439	6418	6237	
				•	: :		
3		isjsxij	isjsx'ij	. s	iSsiXi	įSsXį	iSjSsijXi
, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,							
		•					
J.S.A. increas	e in trade between	n period 1	and perio	d 2	6637	100%	
(' - X `			-				,
			•				*
	ED WORLD TRADE					X	
ISsXi-SXi					- 7970	120.1	
ONE TO COMMODI.	TY COMPOSITION					•	
SsiXi - SsXi		•			181	2.7	
						2.7	
UE TO MARKET	DISTRIBUTION					•	
SjSsijXij-iSs					. 364	٠, د	
		•			204	5 . 5	
UE TO INCREASE	ED COMPETITIVENES	3					
isjsx'ij-isjs	ivenes.	•			31075		
	-lu-l		•		14062	211.9	₽
	•		*				

iS = summation over all the commodity categories.
jS = summation over all the importing country groupings.

TABLE 18

	(1)	(2)	(3)	-000-toni (4)	nes (5)	(6)	(7)	
· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	PERIOD 1	PERIOD 2	PERIOD 1	PERIOD 2	(2)/(1)-1	(6) (5)+(3)	(7)	(8)
			Χj	X'j	sj	s X	s*(3) sX†	iSsijXij
MARKET		•		,	٠,	3)11)	27]	•
IND.	14196	13683	1156					
IID INC.	11682	21205	1156	935	-0.036	-42	507	-73
LDC K	6780	11500	897 89	2031	0.815	731	394	896
CEN PLAN	5516	8534	2092	507	0.696	62	39	- 79
TOTAL	38174	54922	4234	3533 7006	0.547	1145	918	1059
		34722		isjsx'ij	0.439	1896	1859	1961
		Ì	13)3/1)	12]2X,1]	5	jSsjXj	jSsXj	iSjSsjXij
*				•				
			Xi	X'1	si	siXi	e V I	jSsijXij
COMMODITY					• •	JIMI	371	Pastlyti
ARD	13038	17907	. 0		0.373	0	0.	0
EDIUM	12857	18081	0		0.406	0.	0	o
OFT	12278		4234	7006	0.542	2296	1859	1961
OTAL	38173	54924	4234	7006	0.439	2296	1859	1961
	1							
			15)5X1)	rsisx, ti	. s	iSsiXi	iSsXi	iSjSsijXi
	•							
THER increase in	n trade b	etween p	eriod 1 a	nd period	2	2772	100%	.*
' - X		-		•	- T	2772	100%	
, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,								
UE TO INCREASED	WORLD TR	ADE					x	
SsXi-SXi				:		-2375	-85.7	
						23,3	- 05.7	
TE TO COMMODITY	COMPOSIT	ION		e e e e e e e e e e e e e e e e e e e				
SsiXi - ŠsXi			•	•		437	15.8	
					•			
JE TO MARKET DIS	TRIBUTIO	N				•		
SjSsijXij-iSsiXi						- 335	-12.1	
IE TO THOURS		•		a .				
E TO INCREASED	COMPETIT	IVENESS						
ijsx'ij-isjs≢ijx	ij:	•				5045	- 182.0	<i>/</i> 5.
= summation >								

TABLE 19

						•	•		
ARGENTINA:	Period	1 vs.	Period 2	Calculate			Reversed	•	·
	•	(1)	(2)	(3)	-000 - toni				
	PF			PEDIOD 1	(4) ⁶	(5) (2)/(1)-1	· (6)	(7)	(8) 1
		KIOD I	LERIOD 2	Xj	X'				iSsijXij
MARKET	•	_		٠, ٨,	^ J	sj	sjXj	sXj	
• • • • • • • • •	•	Ţ.,						1 2	
IND.		14196	13683	1181	. 605	-0.036	-43	518	100
MID INC.	<.p>	11682	21205			0.815	1016	547	-182
LDC		6780	11500	171	408	0.696	1119	75	835
CEN PLAN		5516	8534	26	302	0.696	14	· -	
TOTAL		38174	54922		2710			11	23
,		3027,	34722		isjsx'ij		1106	1152	
				13]371]	19/34 1)	Ś	jSsjXj	jṢsXj	iSjSsjXij
	,								• •
•				XI 🖷	1'X	si	siXi	sXi	jSsijXij
COMMODITY						34	SIXI	. 371	lastivii
				• *			•		
, HARD		13038	17907	2624	2710	0.373	980	1152	1082
MEDIUM		12857	18081	. 1	1	0.406	0	1132	0
SOFT	*	12278	18936	**		0.542	Ŏ		0
TOTAL		38173	54924	2624	2710	₃ 0. 439°	980	1152	1082
						40.000	, , ,	1132	1002
					isjsx'ij	s	iSsiXi	iSsXi	iSjSsijXij
			1	′		• • • •	-,	,	55
,									•
ARGENTINE	increas	e in tra	ade betwe	en period	1.1 and $p_{ m c}$	riod 2	86	100%	
x' - x	٠.								•
DUE TO THE	 Dragen				•				
DUE TO INCE	CEASED	WORLD TE	RADE					x	
jSsXj-SXj						,	-1472	-1711.7	
DUE TO COM	1007777		***						
DUE TO COM		COMPOSIT	LION					•	
jSsjXj - Ss	SXJ ·						-46-	-53.0	· .
DUE TO MARK					٠	•		•	
DUE TO MARK		TKIROLIC	N	e de la companya de La companya de la co			•		
isjssijXij-	-lealxl			•			- 24	-28.0	
DIE TO THE	PACER	COMBETT	B.T.I.E.I.T.			45			
DUE TO INCE			LIVENESS			•			
isjsx'ij-is) >214X	ıl					1628	1892.8	
S - summati				•		•			
		11		. ,		:			
is - summat	TOU OA	er all (cue commo	dity cate	gories.			Ð	
js - summat	tion ove	er all t	the impor	ting cour	itry group	ings.	• •	- · ·	

TABLE 20

AUSTRALIA: Res				-000-toni	aced with nes	the Effe	cts Reversed.	• • .
	(1)	,(2)	(3)	. (4)	151	(6)	(7) (8)	
•	PERIOD 1	PERIOD 2	PERIOD 1	PERIOD 2	(2)/(1)-1	(5)*(3)		
W. DVCm			Хj	Χ'j	51	sjXj	s*(3) iSsijXi	i
MARKET				,		-3.43	عمل ک	
IND	14196	13683	1/65			٠,	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	
MID INC.	11682	21205	1465			-53	643 456	
LDC	6780	11500	1169		0.815	953	513 872	2
CEN PLAN	5516	8534	1491	-000	0.696	1038	655 164	
TOTAL	38174		258	30,9	0.547	141	113 79) -
	301/4	54922	4383	6964	0.439	2079	1924 1571	
			isjsxij	isjsx'ij	5	jSsjXj	JSsXj iSjSsjX	
		,				•		
			Xi 🐷	X'1	si	siXi	-VI IC-11911	
COMMODITY		ć			31	SIVI	sXi jSsijXij	
HARD				•				•
	13038	17907		. •	0.373			
MEDIUM	12857		4383	6964	0.406	1779	1924 1571	
SOFT	12278	18936			0.542		1371	
TOTAL -	38173	54924	4383	6964	0.439	1779	1924 1571	•
•			isjsxij	isjsx'ij	· s	iSsiXi	iSsXi iSjSsijX	
						2002112	19341 19321JV	r)
AUSTRALIAN incr	ease in tr	ade berw	en nerio	d.1 and a.				
X' - X	•		on perio	a rand pe	eriod 2	2581	100%	
				r.				
DUE TO INCREASE	O WORLD TR	ADE					•	
jSaXj-SXj		•				-2459	2	
			1. 4			- 2439	-95.3	
DUE TO COMMODITY	COMPOSIT	ION	1.4					
jSsjXj - SsXj		-				155		
					N	. 133	6.0	
DUE TO MARKET DI	STRIBUTIO	N ,				•		
isjssijxijijssjx	ij					- 508	10 7	
			•	200		- 200	-19.7	
DUE TO INCREASED	COMPETIT	IVENESS			- '			
isjsx'ij-isjsaij	Xij			i kņi	A training	5393	209.0	
						2272	209.00	
~								

S - summation

is - summation over all the commodity categories.

js - summation over all the importing country graupings.

			e de la companya del companya de la companya del companya de la co					
CANADA: Results	of Period	d 1 vs. 1	Period 2	Calculated -000-toni	i with the	Effects	Reversed	
	(1)	(2)	(3)	(4)	(5)	(6)	(7)	(0)
•					$(2)/(1)^{\frac{1}{2}}$	(5)*(3)	s*(3)	(8)
			Xj	' X' 1	s j	s 1 X 1	sX}	iSsijXIj
MARKET		•	ر٠٠.		ر و	ָ בּיִרנ	svi	
	•					•	`.	
IND.	14196	13683	6011	4506	-0 036	- 21 [.] 7	2620	
MID INC.	11682	21205		1957				, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,
LDC	6780	11500		_	0.815	1040	560	855
CEN PLAN	5516	8534	1340	3241	0.696	693	437	
TOTAL	38174	54922			0.547		588	
IOINL	301/4	34922	9622	11956		2249		3461
			12)2X1)	ISJSX'IJ	s	j S s j X j	jSsXj	iSjSsjXij
**	• , •			2				
		• '		•				
			XI	X, f	∍ si	siXi	sXí	jSsij Xij
COMMODITY		est:						
• • • • • • • •								
HARD	13038	17907	9622	11956	0.373	3593	4224	. 3461
MEDIUM	12857	18081			0.406			
SOFT	12278	18936			0.542			
TOTAL	38173	54924	9622	11956	0 -39	3593	4224	3461
	1.0							3-01
			isisxii	15 SX'11	.	iSsiXi	1 SeX i	iSjSsijXi
			33	,	n	1331.11	IJJAI	10]031]71
				,				
CANADIAN increa	se in trad	te hetwe	an neriod	1 25 50	dod ?	2334	100%	
(' - X	:		- periou	I alic per	. rou	2334	1002	
		*.						
DUE TO INCREASE	ח נוספות דם	ADE .				200		. 4.
SsXj-SXj	D WORLD IN	CADE .			· .		X	100
193K] - 3K]			ř			-5398	-231.3	1.0
NIE TO COMMONT			• •		•			
OUE TO COMMODIT	Y COMPOSIT	TON	•			•		
SsjXj - SsXj .			• *			-1975	-84.6	
				÷				•
DUE TO MARKET D		N		100				
LSjSsijXij-jSsj	Xj				.	1212	51.9	
	• •	' '	•					
DUE TO ANCREASE	D COMPETIT	IVENESS			to the state of			
isjsx'ij-isjsai	1X11		-			8495	364.0	
	J				**	0473	504.0	

S - summation
iS - summation over all the commodity categories.
jS - summation over all the importing country groupings.

TABLE 22

			TABLE 22					
E.E.C.: Result	s of Perio	d 1 vs.	Period 2	Calculate	d with the	Effects	Reversed	Ι,
	(1)	(2)	(3)	-000-con	nes (5) (2)/(1)-1		(7)	(8)
MARKET		4	Хj	x'j	sj	(3)*(3) sjXj	s*(3) sXj	iSsijXij
IND.	14196	13683	908				~	
HID INC.	11682	21205	1458	, ,	-0.036	- 33	399	- 57
LDC	6780	11500	311	3226	0.815	1189	640	
CEN PLAN	5516	8534		737	0.696	- 217	137	
TOTAL	38174	54922	428	572	0.547	234	188	~ , ,
	301/4	34922	3105	5444	0.439	1606	1363	1893
			rsisxri	isjsx'ij	S ,	jSsjXj	JSsXj	iSjSsjXij
							J	-0,03,77
	* .		Χſ	V.,		*		
COMMODITY				Χ'ί	si	siXi	sXi	jSsijXij
	Taranta da la caracteria de la caracteri	•					4 .	
HARD	13038	1,7907	0	0	0.373	•	_	
MEDIUM	12857	18081	0	ŏ	0.406	.0	.0	. 0
SOFT	12278	18936	31.05	5444		0	0	9 0
TOTAL	38173	54924	3105		0.542	1684	1363	1893
			3103	5444	0.439	1684	1363	1893
•			isjsxij	isjsx'ij	s	10-191		
	:		J -J) 5 [1]	3	iSsiXi	iSsXi	iSjSsijXij
F. F. C. (name)			•					
E.E.C. increase X' - X	in trade t	etween p	eriod 1	and period	1 2	2339	100%	
					b		1001	
DUE TO INCREASED	LIORID TO	0.0						
jSsXj-SXj	WOKED IKA	DE.		* -			x	
11					·	-1742	- 74 . 5	
DUE TO COMMODITY	COMPOSE						74.3	
jSsjXj - SsXj	COMPOSITI	ON			:			
122 [22V]			•			243	10.4	• .
TO MADUET OF	6 mm =	•				243	10.4	X
DUE TO MARKET DI	SIKIBUTION		•	* *				
LSJSsijXij-JSsjX	j .					286	12.2	
MIP TO THORM:			V			200	12.2	
OUE TO INCREASED	COMPETITI	VENESS						
lsjsx'ij-isjs#ij	Kīj	•			٦	2651	15.	
						3551	151.8	
- summation	: · · ·				4.			
S = summerion or					•			

iS - summation over all the commodity categories.

jS - summation over all the importing country groupings:

TABLE 23

(1) (2) (3) (4) (5) (6) (7) (8) PERIOD 1 PERIOD 1 PERIOD 2 (2)/(1)·1 (5)*(3) s*(3) iSsijXij MARKET Xj X'j sj sjXj sXj SXj sXj SXj sXj SXj sXj sXj SXj sXj sXj SXj sXj sXj sXj SXj sXj sXj sXj SXj sXj sXj sXj sXj sXj SXj sXj sXj sXj sXj sXj sXj sXj sXj sXj s		(1)	(3)	(7)	-000-ton				
MARKET Xj X'j sj sjXj sXj				(3)	(4)	(5)	(6)		
IND. 14196 13683 3474 5013 0.036 126 1525 266 HID INC. 11682 21205 5638 9666 0.815 4596 2475 4612 LDC 6780 11500 3722 4598 0.696 2591 1634 1426 CEN PLAN 5516 8534 1373 1567 0.547 751 603 478 TOTAL 38174 54922 14207 20844 0.439 7813 6237 6782 ISJSXIJ ISJSX'IJ S JSSIJXJ JSSXJ ISJSSJXI COMMODITY ARRD 13038 17907 794 3241 0.373 297 349 321 EEDIUM 12857 18081 8473 11116 0.406 3443 3720 3652 SOFT 12278 18936 4940 6487 0.542 2679 2169 2807 SOFT 12278 18936 4940 6487 0.542 2679 2169 2807 SOTAL 38173 54924 14207 20844 0.439 6418 6237 6782 ISJSXIJ ISJSX'IJ S ISSIXI ISSXI ISJSSIJX J.S. increase in trade between period 1 and period 2 — 6 100% "SSXJ-SXJ" OUE TO INCREASED WORLD TRADE SSXJ-SXJ UE TO COMMODITY COMPOSITION SJSSIJXI-JSSJXJ UE TO COMMODITY COMPOSITION SJSSIJXI-JSSJXJ 1576 23.7 UE TO MARKET DISTRIBUTION SJSSIJXI-JSSJXJ 1030 -15.5 UE TO INCREASED COMPETITIVENESS SJSX'I-ISJSSIJXIJ 14062 211.9 - summation		PERIOD I	PERIOD 2	PERIOD I	PERIOD 2				iSsijXij
IND. 14196 13683 3474 5013 -0.036 -126 1525 266 MID INC. 11682 21205 5638 9666 0.815 4596 2475 4612 LDC 6780 11500 3722 4598 0.696 2591 1634 1426 CEN PLAN 5516 8534 1373 1567 0.547 751 603 478 TOTAL 38174 54922 14207 20844 0.439 7813 6237 6782 ISJSXIJ ISJSX'IJ S JSSJXJ JSSXJ ISJSSJXI COMMODITY	1ARKET		ĝ*	AJ	x. 1	sj	sjXj	sXj	
MID INC. 11682 21205 5638 9666 0.815 4596 2475 4612 CDC 6780 11500 3722 4598 0.696 2591 1634 1426 CEN PLAN 5516 8534 1373 1567 0.547 751 603 478 1570TAL 38174 54922 14207 20844 0.439 7813 6237 6782 1575Xij iSjSXij iSjSXij iSjSXjXij iSjSXij iSjSXijij iSjSXijiiSjSXijij iSjSXijij iSjSXijiiSjSXijij iSjSXijii									
MID INC. 11682 21205 5638 9666 0.815 4596 2475 4612 CDC 6780 11500 3722 4598 0.696 2591 1634 1426 CEN PLAN 5516 8534 1373 1567 0.547 751 603 478 10TAL 38174 54922 14207 20844 0.439 7813 6237 6782 1SjSXIj iSjSX'ij s jSsjXj jSsiXj iSjSsjXi iSjSxiXi iSjSxiXi iSSXI iSSiXi iSSIXI SCOMMODITY	IND.	14196	13683	3474	5013	-0.036	126	1626	
LDC 6780 11500 3722 4598 0.696 2591 1634 1426 CEN PLAN 5516 8534 1373 1567 0.547 751 603 478 TOTAL 38174 54922 14207 20844 0.439 7813 6237 6782 ISJSXIJ ISJSX'IJ S JSSJXJ JSSJXI COMMODITY ARD 13038 17907 794 3241 0.373 297 349 322 REDIUM 12857 18081 8473 11116 0.406 3443 3720 3652 SOFT 12278 18936 4940 6487 0.542 2679 2169 2807 SOFT 12278 18936 4940 6487 0.542 2679 2169 2807 SOTAL 38173 54924 14207 20844 0.439 6418 6237 6782 ISJSXIJ ISJSX'IJ S ISSIXI ISSXI ISJSSIJX J.S. increase in trade between period 1 and period 2 — 6 100X V. X. X. X. X. S.	ID INC.	11682							
CEN PLAN 5516 8534 1373 1567 0.547 751 603 478 TOTAL 38174 54922 14207 20844 0.439 7813 6237 6782 ISJSXIJ ISJSX'IJ S JSSJXJ JSSXJ ISJSSJXI COMMODITY ARRD 13038 17907 794 3241 0.373 297 349 323 EEDIUM 12857 18081 8473 11116 0.406 3443 3720 3652 SOFT 12278 18936 4940 6487 0.542 2679 2169 2807 FOTAL 38173 54924 14207 20844 0.439 6418 6237 6782 ISJSXIJ ISJSX'IJ S ISSIXI ISSXI ISSIJX J.S. increase in trade between period 1 and period 2 - 6 100x L' X SSSJ-SXJ SSSJ-SXJ USE TO INCREASED WORLD TRADE SSSXJ-SXJ USE TO MARKET DISTRIBUTION SJSSJIXIJ-JSSJXJ LOGO -15.5 USE TO INCREASED COMPETITIVENESS SJSX'IJ-ISJSAIJXIJ 14062 211.9 - SUMMARTON	DC .	6780							
TOTAL 38174 54922 14207 20844 0.439 7813 6237 6782 isjsxij isjsx'ij s jssjxj jssxj isjssjxi COMMODITY X1 X'1 si siXi sXi jSsijXij ARD 13038 17907 794 3241 0.373 297 349 323 REDIUM 12857 18081 8473 11116 0.406 3443 3720 3652 1805 1805 1805 1807 1100 1100 1100 1100 1100 1100 1100	EN PLAN	5516					_		
ISJSXIJ ISJSX'IJ S JSSJXJ JSSXJ ISJSSJXI COMMODITY ARRD 13038 17907 794 3241 0.373 297 349 324 REDIUM 12857 18081 8473 11116 0.406 3443 3720 3652 SOFT 12278 18936 4940 6487 0.542 2679 2169 2807 ROTAL 38173 54924 14207 20844 0.439 6418 6237 6782 ISJSXIJ ISJSX'IJ S ISSIXI ISSXI ISXXI ISSXI ISSXI ISSXI ISSXI ISSXI ISSXI ISSXI ISSXI ISSXI ISXXI ISSXI ISSXI ISXXI ISSXI ISXXI ISSXI ISXXI IXXXI	COTAL	38174						_	
Xi									
ARD 13038 17907 794 3241 0.373 297 349 323 HEDIUM 12857 18081 8473 11116 0.406 3443 3720 3652 SOFT 12278 18936 4940 6487 0.542 2679 2169 2807 FOTAL 38173 54924 14207 20844 0.439 6418 6237 6782 ISJSXIJ ISJSX'IJ S ISSIXI ISSIXI ISJSSIJX J.S. increase in trade between period 1 and period 2 — 6 100% Y - X FOUE TO INCREASED WORLD TRADE SSXJ-SXJ SSXJ-SXJ FOUE TO COMMODITY COMPOSITION SSJXJ - SSXJ FOUE TO MARKET DISTRIBUTION SJSSIJXIJ-JSSJXJ FOUE TO INCREASED COMPETITIVENESS SJSX'IJ-ISJSSIJXIJ 14062 211.9 — SUMMARTION	1				,,		inaly)	Jaski	rajasjar
ARD 13038 17907 794 3241 0.373 297 349 323 HEDIUM 12857 18081 8473 11116 0.406 3443 3720 3652 SOFT 12278 18936 4940 6487 0.542 2679 2169 2807 FOTAL 38173 54924 14207 20844 0.439 6418 6237 6782 ISJSXIJ ISJSX'IJ S ISSIXI ISSIXI ISJSSIJX J.S. increase in trade between period 1 and period 2 — 6 100% Y - X FOUE TO INCREASED WORLD TRADE SSXJ-SXJ SSXJ-SXJ FOUE TO COMMODITY COMPOSITION SSJXJ - SSXJ FOUE TO MARKET DISTRIBUTION SJSSIJXIJ-JSSJXJ FOUE TO INCREASED COMPETITIVENESS SJSX'IJ-ISJSSIJXIJ 14062 211.9 — SUMMARTION			*		•				*
ARD 13038 17907 794 3241 0.373 297 349 324 REDIUM 12857 18081 8473 11116 0.406 3443 3720 3652 SOFT 12278 18936 4940 6487 0.542 2679 2169 2807 ROTAL 38173 54924 14207 20844 0.439 6418 6237 6782 ISJSXIJ ISJSX'IJ S ISSIXI ISSXI ISJSSIJX J.S. increase in trade between period 1 and period 2 — 6 1000x "" - X SUE TO INCREASED WORLD TRADE SSEXJ-SXJ 7970 -120.1 SUE TO COMMODITY COMPOSITION SSJXJ - SSXJ 1576 23.7 SUE TO MARKET DISTRIBUTION SJSSIJXIJ-JSSJXJ 1030 -15.5 UE TO INCREASED COMPETITIVENESS SJSX'IJ-ISJSSIJXIJ 14062 211.9 — SUMMARTION		•	{	Xi	Χ'i	s i	s i X i	c Y i	15effYff
## ## ## ## ## ## ## ## ## ## ## ## ##	COMMODITY		`		_		32112	37.1	ingrivri
## ## ## ## ## ## ## ## ## ## ## ## ##									
### ### ### ### ### ### ### ### ### ##			17907	794	3241	0.373	297	349	. 323
12278		12857	18081	. 8473	11116				
isjsxij isjsx'ij s issixi issxi isjssijx J.S. increase in trade between period 1 and period 2 - 6 100x V - X DUE TO INCREASED WORLD TRADE SSXJ-SXj -7970 -120.1 DUE TO COMMODITY COMPOSITION SSjXj - SsXj 1576 23.7 DUE TO MARKET DISTRIBUTION SjSsijXij-jSsjXj -1030 -15.5 UE TO INCREASED COMPETITIVENESS SjSX'ij-iSjSsijXij 14062 211.9 - SURMALTION	2 T T		18936	4940	6487				
isjsxij isjsx'ij s issixi issxi isjssijx J.S. increase in trade between period 1 and period 2 = 6 100% DUE TO INCREASED WORLD TRADE SSXJ-SXJ -7970 -120.1 DUE TO COMMODITY COMPOSITION SSjXj - SsXJ 1576 23.7 DUE TO MARKET DISTRIBUTION SJSsijXij-JSsjXj -1030 -15.5 UE TO INCREASED COMPETITIVENESS SJSX'ij-isjssijXij 14062 211.9 - SURMALTON	OTAL	38173	54924	14207					
J.S. increase in trade between period 1 and period 2 - 6 100% OUE TO INCREASED WORLD TRADE SSXj-SXj -7970 -120.1 OUE TO COMMODITY COMPOSITION SSjXj - SsXj 1576 23.7 OUE TO MARKET DISTRIBUTION SjSsijXij-jSsjXj -1030 -15.5 OUE TO INCREASED COMPETITIVENESS SjSX'ij-iSjSsijXij 14062 211.9 - SUMMALION				1010711	1010V///				
DUE TO INCREASED WORLD TRADE SSXJ-SXJ TOTO COMMODITY COMPOSITION SSJXJ - SSXJ DUE TO MARKET DISTRIBUTION SJSSIJXIJ-JSSJXJ TOTO INCREASED COMPETITIVENESS SJSX'1J-ISJSSIJXIJ SUBMERATION				15)511)	13]37 []	. S	1551X1	1SsX1	iSjSsijX
DUE TO INCREASED WORLD TRADE SSXJ-SXJ TOTO COMMODITY COMPOSITION SSJXJ - SSXJ DUE TO MARKET DISTRIBUTION SJSSIJXIJ-JSSJXJ TOTO INCREASED COMPETITIVENESS SJSX'1J-ISJSSIJXIJ SUBMERATION									
DUE TO INCREASED WORLD TRADE SSXJ-SXJ TOTO COMMODITY COMPOSITION SSJXJ - SSXJ DUE TO MARKET DISTRIBUTION SJSSIJXIJ-JSSJXJ TOTO INCREASED COMPETITIVENESS SJSX'1J-ISJSSIJXIJ SUBMERATION	.S. increase i	n trade b	etween pe	riod 1 ar	nd period	2 -	67	100%	
TSSXj-SXj TO COMMODITY COMPOSITION SSjXj - SSXj TO MARKET DISTRIBUTION SJSSIJXIJ-JSSJXJ TO INCREASED COMPETITIVENESS SJSX'1j-iSJSSIJXIJ TO INCREASED COMPETITIVENESS SJSX'1j-iSJSSIJXIJ TO SUBMERATION	' - X				-		-		
TSSXj-SXj TO COMMODITY COMPOSITION SSjXj - SSXj TO MARKET DISTRIBUTION SJSSIJXIJ-JSSJXJ TO INCREASED COMPETITIVENESS SJSX'1j-iSJSSIJXIJ TO INCREASED COMPETITIVENESS SJSX'1j-iSJSSIJXIJ TO SUBMERATION				•					
DUE TO COMMODITY COMPOSITION SsjXj - SsXj DUE TO MARKET DISTRIBUTION SjSsijXij-jSsjXj -1030 -15.5 DUE TO INCREASED COMPETITIVENESS SjSX'ij-iSjSsijXij 14062 211.9 - SURMEALTON		D WORLD T	RADE					X.	
DUE TO COMMODITY COMPOSITION SSjXj - SSXj DUE TO MARKET DISTRIBUTION SJSSiJXij-JSSJXj -1030 -15.5 DUE TO INCREASED COMPETITIVENESS SJSX'ij-iSJSSiJXij 14062 211.9 - SURMERATION	Ssxj-SXj				•		- 7970	-120.1	
SsjXj - SsXj UE TO MARKET DISTRIBUTION SjSsijXij-jSsjXj -1030 -15.5 UE TO INCREASED COMPETITIVENESS SjSX'ij-iSjSsijXij 14062 211.9 - SURMALION	 				•				* .
UE TO MARKET DISTRIBUTION SJSsijXij-jSsjXj -1030 -15.5 UE TO INCREASED COMPETITIVENESS SJSX'ij-iSJSsijXij 14062 211.9 - SUBMERATION		A COWLOSI.	TION						
SjSsijXij-jSsjXj -1030 -15.5 UE TO INCREASED COMPETITIVENESS SjSX'ij-iSjSsijXij 14062 211.9 - summation	SsjXj - SsXj						1576	23.7	
SjSsijXij-jSsjXj -1030 -15.5 UE TO INCREASED COMPETITIVENESS SjSX'ij-iSjSsijXij 14062 211.9 - summation	UE MA W. DUE								
UE TO INCREASED COMPETITIVENESS SjSX'1j-iSjSsijXij - summation	UE TO MARKET D	ISTRIBUTIO	NC		4				
UE TO INCREASED COMPETITIVENESS SjSX'ij-isjssijXij 14062 211.9 - summation	SJSsijXij-jSsj	хj				*	-1030	-15.5	
SjSX'ij-iSjSsijXij 14062 211.9 - summation	UP TO THORE :					1.			
- summation			TIVENESS			•			
	olov. 11-1212 8 1	JXLJ					14062	211.9	* 4
							•.		
								· ·	

TABLE 24

OTHER NATIONS:	Results	of Period	1 vs. Per	riod 2 Ca	lculated w	ith the E	Effects F	leversed.
MARKET	(1)	(2)	(3)	(4)	nes (5) (2)/(1)-1 sj	(6)	(7) s*(3)	(8) iSsijXij
IND.	14196	13683	1156	935	-0.036	-42	507	73
MID INC	11682	21205	897	2031	0.815	731	394	, ,
LDC	6780	11500	89	507	0.696	62	39	
CEN PLAN	5516	8534	2092	3533	0.547	1145		
TOTAL	38174	54922	4234	7006	0.439	1896	1859	
1	•		ısjsxıj	isjsx'ij	3	jSsjXj	jSsXj	
	•					3 3.3	J =J	
r		· · ·		*** *	. 4			
COMMODITY			XI	X'i	si	siXi	sXi	jSsijX ij
			• • •					
HARD	13038	17907	0		0.373	•		_
MEDIUM	12857	18081	. 0		0.3/3	. 0	0	0
SOFT	12278	18936	4234	7006	0.408	0	. 0	0
TOTAL	38173	54924	4234	7006	0.342	2296 2296	1859 1859	1961
*			`		0.437	2230	1039	1961
	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·		rslextl	ısısx'ıı	s .	issixi	iSsXi	iSjSsijXij
OTHER increase	in trade b	oetween p	eriod l ar	nd period	2	2772	100%	
DUE TO INCREASE JSSXj-SXj	D WORLD TE	RADE				-2375	x -85.7	
DUE TO COMMODITY	Y COMPOSIT	CION		•		37	1.3	
DUE TO MARKET DI iSjSsijXij-jSsjX	ISTRIBUTIO Kj	N				. 65	2.3	
DUE TO INCREASED	COMPETIT	IVENESS	•		•	5045	182.0	
						2042	102.0	* *

S - summation

is - summation over all the commodity categories.

js - summation over all the importing country groupings.

TABLE 25

ARGENTINA: Resu	lts of Pe	riod 2 v	s. Period	3. -000-ton	nes		,	
	(1)	(2)	(3)	(4)	(5)	(6)	(7)	(8)
	PERIOD 2	PERIOD 3	PERROD 2	PERIOD 3	(2)/(1)-1	(5)*(3)	s*(3)	iSsijXij
			Хj	Χ'j	5]	siXi	sXi	rostjarj
MARKET						, ,		
IND.	13683	11350	605	275	-0.171	-103	312	- 28
MID INC.	21205	38326	1395	2025	0.807	1126	720	1149
LDC ·	11500	15453	408	669	0.344	140	211	44
CEN PLAN	* 8534	18155	302	2280		340	156	522
TOTAL	54922	83284	2710	5249		1504	1398	1687
			isjsxij	isjsx'ij	5	jSsjXj	jSsXj	1S Ss X1
			•	, ,		333	,,,,,	20,00,112
				4				
			Χi	X'1	si	siXi	sXi	jSsijX ij
COMMODITY					-7	7 - 11 - 1) 00 2)
• • • • • • •						•		
HARD	17907	26498	2710	5249	0.480	1300	1398	1687
MEDIUM	18081	26915			0.489	0	0	1007
SOFT	18936	29872			0.578	. 0	. 0	
TOTAL	54924	83285	2710	5249	0.516	1300	1398	1687
* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * *				324,	0.510	1300	. 1390	1007
•			isjsxij	isjsx'ij	s	iSsiXi	iSsXi	iSjSsijXij
ARGENTINE increa	ase in tr	ade betwe	en period	1 2 and po	eriod 3	2539	100%	· •
DUE TO INCREASED	O WORLD T	RADE			•	-1312	x -51.7	
DUE TO COMMODITY	COMPOSI	TION				- 98	-3.9	
, 0			, .	`				
DUE TO MARKET DE iSjSsijXij-iSsi		ON		•		. 387	15.2	
DUE TO INCREASED ISJSX'1j-1SJS&1	COMPETI	TIVENESS			· ?	3562	140.3	
				D			•	

S - summation

S - summation
iS - summation over all the commodity categories.
jS - summation over all the importing country groupings.

TABLE 26

			TABLE 20				_	
AUSTRALIA: Res	ults of Pe	riod 2 v	s. Period	3.				
		• •		-000-ton	nes			
	(1)	(2)	(3)	(4)	/ 5 \	(6)	. (7)	
	PERIOD 2	PERIOD 3	PERIOD 2	PERIOD 3	(2)/(1)-1	(5)+(3)		(8)
			. Xj	X' j	44		s*(3)	iSsijXij
MARKET				ز ۸	sj	sjXj	sXj	
IND.	12602							
,	13683	11350	1715	1134	-0.171	292	885	300
HID INC.	21205	, 38326	2932	5471		2367		
LDC	11500		2008	2716	0.344	690	1513	
CEN PLAN	8534	18155	309	1412	1.127	. 348	1036	
TOTAL	54922	83284	6964	10733	0.516		159	
				isjsx'ij		3113	3593	
			10)0/11)	13]3X I]	S	jSsjXj	jSsXj	iSjSsjXi
				~			,	
COMMODITE	•		Xi	X'i	si	siXi	sXi	10-11
COMMODITY		•			-	JIMI	SXI	jSsijXij
HARD						•		
	17907	26498	, 0	. 0	0.480	0	. 0	
MEDIUM	18081	26915	6964	10733	0.489	-	0	
SOFT	18936	29872	0	0	0.578	3402	3593	2371
TOTAL	54924	83285	6964	10733	0.578	0	0	
				10/33	0.516	3402	3593	2371
			isjsxij	isjsx'ij	5	iSsiXi	10.71	
	•			,	-	LUGIKI	12271	iSjSsijXi
MISTRAL TAN Ange								
AUSTRALIAN incr	ease in cr	ade betwe	en perio	d 2 and pe	eriod 3	3769	100%	
•••				N		•		
UE TO INCREASE	ת מופחם ח	ADE		•				
SsX1-SX1	P WORLD IK	ADE.		•			· * *	
.2371-271						- 3371	-89.4	*. *
			•				07.4	1
11F TO COMMODITY	•							
UE TO COMMODITY	COMPOSIT	ION	• :					
UE TO COMMODITY Ssixi - Ssxi	COMPOSIT	ION	• •			101		
SsiXi - SsXi			• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •	i.		-191	-5.1	
Ssixi - Ssxi UE TO MARKET DI	STRIBUTIO		• •	•		-191	-5.1	
Ssixi - Ssxi UE TO MARKET DI	STRIBUTIO		• :	•		•		
Ssixi - Ssxi UE TO MARKET DI SjSsijxij-iSsix	STRIBUTION	1	•	•		-191	-5.1 -27.4	
Ssixi - Ssxi UE TO MARKET DI SjSsijxij-iSsix	STRIBUTION	1	• :			•		
Ssixi - Ssxi UE TO MARKET DI SjSsijxij-issix UE TO INCREASED	STRIBUTION	1	•			-1031	-27.4	
UE TO COMMODITY SSIXI - SSXI UE TO MARKET DI SJSSIJXIJ-ISSIX UE TO INCREASED SJSX'IJ-ISJSSIJ	STRIBUTION	1	•			•		
SsiXi - SsXi UE TO MARKET DI SjSsijXij-iSsiX UE TO INCREASED SjSX'ij-iSjSsij - summation	STRIBUTION (i COMPETIT) Xij	N IVENESS				-1031	-27.4	
SsiXi - SsXi UE TO MARKET DI SjSsijXij-iSsiX UE TO INCREASED SjSX'ij-iSjSsij - summation S - summation o	(STRIBUTION (1) COMPETITY X1.j	N IVENESS				-1031	-27.4	
Ssixi - Ssxi UE TO MARKET DI SjSsijxij-iSsix UE TO INCREASED SjSX'ij-iSjSsij	(STRIBUTION (1) COMPETITY X1.j	N IVENESS	ity categ	ories.		-1031	-27.4	

TABLE 27

CANADA . D 1							•	
CANADA: Results	or Perio	od 2 vs.]	Period 3.	000 -		•	*	
2	(1)	(2)	(3)	-000 - ton				
•		PERIOD 3	י מונט	(4)	(5) (2)/(1)-1	(6)	(7)	(8)
** · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·		. Likiob 5	X j	rekion 3	(2)/(1)-1	(5)*(3)		iSsijXij
MARKET			· ^)	x'j 🧓	sj	sjXj	sXj	
					* *			
IND:	13683	11350	45d6	3686	-0.171	7.00	2225	
MID INC.	21205				0.807	-768		
LDC	11500							
CEN PLAN	8534				0.344	1114	_	
TOTAL	54922		11956			2539	1162	3891
•		03204		isjsx'ij	0.516	4465	6169	
			, rojokij	ralay il	S ,	jSsjXj	jSsXj	iSjSsjXij
•					· .	$- \rho c$		
• ,			Χí	V.,			22.2	
COMMODITY			A.L	Χ'i	si ,	siXi	sXi	J SalJXIJ
••••••		*						. *
HARD	17907	26498	11956	16250	0 1 ³ 00	1 1 1 1		
MEDIUM	18081			16258	• • • • •	5736	6169	5642
SOFT	18936		Ó	0	0.489	0	. 0	· 0
TOTAL	54924		0	. 0	0.578	0	0	
	34724	03203	11956	16258	0.516	5736	6169	5642
			1010711	464694444	-3	*		
	,		19]3X1]	islsx, il	s *	iSsiXi	iSsXi	iSjSsijXi
					•			
CANADIAN Incres								
CANADIAN increas X' - X	Se III CIA	de permee	n period	2 and per	lod 3	4302	100%	
· · · ·								
DUE TO INCREASED	110010 7	TARE '						
iSsXi-SXi	AOKITI I	KADE					x ,	
INST. JVI				- 1		-5787	-134.5	4
DUE TO COMMODITY	COMMON	m 0		i	•			
	COMPOSI	TION						
iSsiXi - SsXi					•	-433	10.1	
						•	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	
DUE TO MARKET DI		ON	• 					
isjsaijxij-is a i	CL.			•		-94	-2.2	
				٠.			,	
DUE TO INCREASED		TIVENESS			*.	38		. •
isjsx'ij-i sjs eij	Xij		•			10616	246.8	,
						10010	240.0	•
S - summation								

iS = summation over all the commodity categories.
jS = summation over all the importing country groupings.

TABLE 28

C C C		_				and the second second
E.E.C.:	Kesults	οf	Period	2	V.	Period 3

MARKET IND. MID INC. LDC CEN PLAN TOTAL COMMODITY HARD MEDIUM SOFT TOTAL	(1) PERIOD 2 13683 21205 11500 8534 54922	PERIOD 3 11350 38326 15453	909	285	(5) (2)/(1)-1	(6) L (5)*(3) sjXj	s*(3)	
MARKET IND. MID INC. LDC CEN PLAN TOTAL COMMODITY HARD MEDIUM SOFT	13683 21205 11500 8534	11350 38326 15453	909	x ' j	(2)/(1)-1 *j	(5)*(3)	s*(3)	iSsijXij
MARKET IND. MID INC. LDC CEN PLAN TOTAL COMMODITY HARD MEDIUM SOFT	13683 21205 11500 8534	11350 38326 15453	909	x ' j	• ≢j	sjXj	sXj	
MID INC. LDC CEN PLAN TOTAL COMMODITY HARD MEDIUM SOFT	21205 11500 8534	38326 15453	, , ,					
MID INC. LDC CEN PLAN TOTAL COMMODITY HARD MEDIUM SOFT	21205 11500 8534	38326 15453	, , ,					
LDC CEN PLAN TOTAL COMMODITY HARD MEDIUM SOFT	11500 8534	15453	3226		-0.171	-155	469	300
COMMODITY HARD MEDIUM SOFT	8534				0.807	2605		202
COMMODITY HARD MEDIUM SOFT					0.344	253	~~~	2,00
COMMODITY HARD MEDIUM SOFT	. 54922	18155	572		1,127	473 445		,,,,,
HARD MEDIUM SOFT		83284		10704	0.516		295	
HARD MEDIUM SOFT		. •	ISISXII	isjsx'ij	01د. ٥	3348		
HARD MEDIUM SOFT	•		,-,-	נו אנוני	S	> jssjxj	jSsXj	iSjSsjXij
HARD MEDIUM SOFT			Χí	X'1	- •			
MEDIUM SOFT		* 4		A 1	si _.	siXi	sXi	jSsijXij
MEDIUM SOFT	17007							
SOFT	17907	26498		. 0	0.480	0	0	3545
-	18081	26915		0	0.489		Ŏ	0
IOIAL	18936	29872	5444	10704		3144	2809	U
	54924	83285	5444	10704		3144	2809	3545
			1515X11	isjsx'ij				
				10)0X 1]	S .	iSsiXi	1SsX1	iSjSsijXi
E.E.C. increase i	in trade	hetween	nariad 1			•		
X' - X		occaeen	berrog 5	and period	1 3	5260	100%	
DUE TO INCREASED	מי תופות	Dang						
iSsXi-SXi	WORLD IN	مشد	•				X	
•						-2635	-50.1	
OUE TO COMMODITY	COMBOST							
SsiXi - SsXi	COMPOSIT	TON	•					5.
.531XI - 53XI	•					2335	6.4	
UE 70 W. D							0.4	
UE TO MARKET DIS	TRIBUTIO	N						
SjSsijXij-iSsiXi	•				•	401		
			4 I			401	7.6	
UE TO INCREASED	COMPETIT	LVENESS						:
SjSX'ij-iSjSsijX	11	·		•		71.50		
	•					7 159	136.1	
- summation								

S = summation

iS = summation over all the commodity categories.

jS = summation over all the importing country groupings.

TABLE 29

11 C A		D 1		Damid and O		_
U.S.A.	:	Results	10	Period 2 ve	Pariod	. ૧

				-000 - toni	nes			
	(1) PERIOD 2 H	(2) PERIOD 3	(3) YERIOD 2	(4)	(5) (2)/(1)-1	(6) (5)+(3)	(7)	(8)
			Xj	x'1	sj		s*(3)	iSsijXij
MARKET			,-3	المراجع المراجع	3.1	sjXj .	sXj	
					-			
IND.	13683	11350	5013	5772	-0.171	-855	2587	1001
MID INC.	21205	38326	9666			7804	4988	
LDC	11500	15453	4598	5948	0.307	1581		
CEN PLAN	8534	18155	1567	4547		1767	⁻ - 2373	
TOTAL	54922	83284	20844	34667			809	
				18]SX'1]		10297	10756	
			10] 071]	13)37 1)	5	JSs JXJ	jSsXj	iSjSsjXij
•								•
•.			ìXi	Χ'í	si	~177	v.,	
COMMODITY				X 1	51	siXi	sXi	jSsijXij
	خيد ـ				•			
HARD	17907	26498	3241	4992	0 / 10	1000	1670	
HEDIUM	18081	26915	11116	16181		1555	1672	
SOFT	18936	29872	6487			5431	5736	6465
TOTAL	54924	83285	20844	13494		3746	3347	4137
	34724	63263	20844	34667	0.516	10732	10756	11861
			1616411	10100111				
•			ralavil	isjsx'ij	S	iSsiXi	iSsXi	iSjSsijXij
							. • •	
U.S.A. increase	in trade	herween	newind 1					
X' - X	in crade	Decadett	period 2	and perio	ا د ه	1,3823	100%	
· ·				:3		*		
DUE TO INCREASE	מד חומחט ח	ADE						
iSsXi-SXi	D WORLD IR	ADE				·	X	
				*		-10088	-73.0	
DUE TO COMMODIT	V COMPOSIT	TON						
iSsiXi - SsXi	I COMPOSII	ION -						
122TVI - 22VI				•		- 23	-0.2	
DUE TO MADUET D	TOTE TRIMETO						*.	
DUE TO MARKET D		M a					•	
iSjSsijXij-iSsi	X1					1128	8.2	
DUE TO INCREASE	D. 60VDDE		•		•			9
DUE TO INCREASE	O COMPETIT	IVENESS	,				-,•	
isjsx'ij-isjsai	JX1J					22806	165.0	
S summanda								

S - summation

is - summation over all the commodity categories. js - summation over all the importing country groupings.

TABLE 30

			:					
OTHER NATIONS:	Results o	f Period	2 vs. Pe	riod 3.				
				-000-ton	nes			()
•	(1)	(2)	(3)					1
	PERIOD 2	PERIOD 3	PERIOD 2	PERIOD 1	(5)	(6).	(7)	(8)
***			Χį	X'j	(2)/(1)-	1 (5)*(3)	s*(3)	iSsijXij
MARKET	. *			ر ۸	5 j	sjXj	sXj	3 -3
• • • • • • • • •					• *			1.4
IND.	13683	11350	. 935	• • •		er til state i f		
MID INC.	21205	38326	2031	198		-159	482	-209
LDC	11500	15453		2479		1640	1048	
CEN PLAN	8534		• • •	646	0.344	174	262	
TOTAL	54922	18155	3533	2351	1.127	3983		33
	34922	83284	7006	5674	0.516		1823	23
			isjsxij	isjsx'ij	S		3615	268
				3	, ,	jSsj Xj	JSsXJ	iSjSsjXij
* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * *								
			ΙX	X'i				
COMMODITY				Λ 1	si	'siXi	sXi	jSsijXi1
••••••								J -J
HARD	17907	26498	_					
MEDIUM	18081		. 0	0	0.480	0	. 0	^
SOFT	18936	26915	0	0	0.489	ŏ	ď	0
TOTAL		29872	7006	5674	0.578	4046	-	0
	54924	83285	- 7006	5674	0.516	4046	3615	268 5
					0.310	4046	3615	268
		/	isjsxij	S15Y'11				
•			JJ .	-0) 0 K 1 J	S	iSsiXi	iSsXi	iSjSsijXij
OTHER increase i	n trade be	tween ne	riod 2		_	1		1
X' - X		, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,	, rod 2 ar	d period	3	-1332	100%	1.
	•			7 4				<u>:</u>
DUE TO INCREASED	UORID TRA	D.C.				*		
iSaXi-SXi	HOLD IN	WE.	•		1.	-	X	1
			•			-3391	-254.6	
DUE TO COMMODITAL						3371	-234.6	*.
DUE TO COMMODITY iSsiXi - SsXi	COMPOSITI	ON		•				
1331X1 - 25X1								
					•,	431	3,2 . 4	
DUE TO MARKET DIS	TRIBUTION		, · · · · · · · · · · ·	اگ_			* *	
LSJSsijXij-iSsiXi			1	A				,
						-3778	-283.6	
UE TO INCREASED	COMPETITION	VENECC		·.			~~~· ~	
sjsx'ij-isjsaijx	.4.4 	v EMESS			•			
-71 - Y01081]Y		•				5406	40E 0	
- summation						2400	405.9	
- summation	•		•					

S - summation
iS - summation over all the commodity categories.
jS - summation over all the importing country groupings.

TABLE 31

ARGENTINA: Resu	ilts of Po	eriod 2 v	s. Period	3 Calculation	ated with	the Effec	ts Rever	sed.
	(1)	(2)	(3)	(4)	(5)	(6)	(7)	(8)
	PERIOD 2	PERIOD 3	PERIOD 2	PERIOD 3	$(2)/(1)\cdot 1$	(5)*(3)	s*(3)	iSsijXij
			Хj	Χ'j	sj	s j X j	sX	
MARKET					. •	-		
IND.	13683	11350	. 605	275	-0.171	-103	312	-28
MID INC.	21205	38326	1395	2025	0.807	1126	720	1149
TDC .	11500	15453	408	669	0.344	140	211	44
CEN PLAN	8534	18155	302	2280		. 340	156	522
TOTAL	54922	83284	2710	5249		1504	13,98	1687
			isjsxij	isjsx'ij		jSsjXj		iSjSsjXij
		•	- · -		•	3 - 13 - 3	JJ	,5-05.1.23
				*				
			XI	Χ'i	si	siXi	sXi	jSsij Xi j
COMMODITY	÷							, ,
								4.0
HARD	17907	26498	2710	5249	0.480	1300	1398	1687
MEDIUM	18081	26915		•	0.489	0	0	
SOFT	18936	29872			0.578	0	ō	
TOTAL	54924	83285	2710	5249	0 516	1300	1398	1687
		~			•			3.
			isjsxij	ISJSX'IJ	s	iSsiX t	iSsXi	iSjSsijXij
					•			J -JJ
40 animatina <i>i</i>			£					
ARGENTINE incre	ase in tr	ade betwe	en perio	d 2 and pe	eriod 3	2539	100%	
X' - X								
	•							₩.
DUE TO INCREASE	D WORLD T	RADE	•			•	X	
jSsXj-SXj						-1312	-51.7	
DUE TO COMMODIT	Y COMPOSI	TION -						
jSsjXj - SsXj						106	4.2	
							· · ·	
DUE TO MARKET D	ISTRIBUTI	ON			*			
iSjSsijXij-jSsj	Хj			·		183	7.2	
	-				,	103	1.2	
DUE TO INCREASE	D COMPETI	TIVENESS						
1SjSX'1j-1SjS#1	1X11		ج.			3562	140.3	
<u> </u>	ر ر		•			3362	140.3	
S - summation			, j					

S = summation

iS = summation over all the commodity categories.

jS = summation over all the importing country groupings.

TABLE 32

AUSTRALIA: Res	ults of Pe	eriod 2 v	s. Period	3 Calcul	ated with	the Effec	cts Rever	sed
				000 - 0010	nes			- .,
*	(1)	(2)	(3)	(4)	(5)	(6)	(7)	
	PERTOD 2	PERIOD 3	PERIOD 2	PERIOD 3	(5) (2)/(1)-1	(5)*(3)	(7)	(8)
MARKON			Хj	X' j	sj	sjXj	s* (3)	iSsijXij
MARKET			_	- J		2) 7)	sXj	
			• •					
IND.	13683	-11350	1715	1134	0 174			
MID INC.	21205	38326	2932		-0.171	-292	885	-389
LDC	11500	15453		5471	0.807	2367	1513	
CEN PLAN	8534	18155	2008	2716	0.344	690	1036	-153
TOTAL	54922		309	1412	1.127	348	159	661
	34722	83284	6964	10733	0.516	3113	3593	
			isjsxij	isjsx"ij		jSsjXj	_	2371
,	•			J -J		122171	jSsXj	iSjSsjXi
				. •				•
			Χí	X'1				
COMMODITY			***	V 1	si	siXi	sXi	jSsijXij
,			•			2		
ARD	17907	26498	_					
EDIUM	18081		0	0 -	0.480	0	0	
OFT		26915, .	6964	10733	0.489	3402	.3593	2271
OTAL	18936	29872	.0	0		0	•	2371
OTAL	54924	83285	6964	10733	0.516	_	.0	
	•				0.510	3402	3590	2371
		**	isjsxij	isjsx'ij	s	iSsiXi	1SaX1	iSjSsijXi
•		• •						10] 231] XI
IST Ingress								
JST. increase	in trade b	etween pe	riod 2 a	nd period	3	376 9	100%	
· X				•	-	3703	1007	
								+ 1
JE TO INCREASE	WORLD TR	ADE			-			
S s Xj-SXj							X	
•					•	- 3371	-89.4	
E TO COMMODITY	COMPOST	TON						
sjXj - SsXj	COMPOSIT	TON						
-1v1 - 22V1		fagilia di		•		-480	-12.7	
						-400	-12.7	
E IU MARKET DI	STRIBUTION	N 1						
	31					•		
JSsijXij-jSsjX	•					7/7	• • • •	
JSsijXij-jSsjX						- 743	-19.7	
JSsijXij-JSsjX		IVENECE		•		- 743	-19.7	
jS:ijXij-jS:jX E TO INCREASED jSX'ij-iSjS:ij	COMPETIT	IVENESS				-743	-19.7	

S = summation;
iS = summation over all the commodity categories.
jS = summation over all the importing country groupings.

TABLE 33

•			IVPTE 33	:		. ,		
CANADA: Resu	ilts of Perio	od 2 vs.	Period 3	Calculated	d with the	Effects	Reversed.	
	(1)	(2)	(3)	(4)				
			DEDIOD 2	757707	(5)	(6)	(7)	
	. TERRIOD E	I DRIOD 3	TERIOD 2		(2)/(1)-1			.SsijXij
MARKET			Хj	X'j	sj	sjXj	sXj	· · · · ·
		*						
IND.	12602	11250						
MID INC	13683	11350			-0.171	-768	2325	~-212
LDC	21205	38326			0.807	1580	1010	1613
PLAN	11500	15453	3241		0.344	1114	1672	350
	8534	18155	2252		1.127	2539	1162	3891
AL	54922	83284	11956	16258	0.515	4465	6169	5642
		-	isjsxij	ISJSX'IJ	5	jSsjXj		.SjSsjXij
	•					331.5	,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,	.0,00,111
k								
•			Xi	Χ'I	si	siXi	sXi i	~ VII
COMMODITY						SINI	371]	ZsijXij
HARD	17907	26498	11956	16258	0 (00	5726		
MEDIUM	18081		0		0.480	5736	6169	
SOFT	18936	29872			.0.489	0	Ó	0
TOTAL	54924		0	0	0.578	0	0.	
TOTAL	34924	83285	11956	16258	0.516	5736	6169	5642
•					•		•	٠.
			isjsxij	isjsx'ij	s	iSsiXi	iSsXi i	SjSsijXi
CANADTAN								
CANADIAN inc	rease in tra	ide betwee	en periód	2 and per	iod 3	4392	100%	a ·
x, - x	•	•						# ,
		1				•		
DUE TO INCRE	ASED WORLD T	RADE		· .	·		X	
jSsXj-SXj				,		- 5787	-134.5	
						, 3, 6,	134.5	
DUE TO COMMO	DITY COMPOSI	TION	4 8					•
SsjXj - SsX	1					1706		
				•	4.22	-17 0 5	-39.6 =	•
DUE TO MARKE	יייונת ופייטיויי	ON	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	•				
iSjSsijXij-j	CPIAI Y DIRIKIDATI	.UA		•	• .	•		
ralastlyt]-j	osj∧j _{ek}			•	• •	1178	27.4	
DIID 'BO ***			,		•			
DUE TO INCRE	ASED COMPETI	TIVENESS			•			
isjsx'ij-isj:	SaijXij	. :				10616	246.8	•
S - summation		•	•	,				•
1S - summatio	on over all	the commo	dity cate	gorià=			•	• • • •
jS - summatio	on coall	the impor	Ting cour	President	.inge	•	•	
• , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,		zmpoj.	cang cour	. Kroup	TuRa.			
• ,				,				

TABLE 34

F F C . Pagulte of Doming of					
E.E.C.: Results of Period ? vs.	Period 3	Calculated with	the	Effects !	Reversed
		-000 - tonnes			,

				-000 - ton	165			
	(1) PERIOD 2	PERIOD 3	(3) PERIOD 2	(4) PERIOD 3	(5) (2)/(1)-1	(6) (5)*(3)	(7) s*(3)	(8) iSsijXij
MARKET	• *		Хj	x'j	sj	sjXj	, sXj	
IND.	13683	11350	909	285	-0.171	-155	- 469	200
HID INC.	21205	38326	3226		0.807	2605	1665	
LDC	11500	15453	737	1802	0.344	253	380	-, -,
CEN PLAN	8534	18155	572		1.127	645		
TOTAL	54922	83284	5444		0.516	3348	295	
	4.	**		isjsx'ij	5	jS⊈jXj	2809 jSsXj	
				- 33	•	ועובנו	Jaski	iSjSsjXij
1					•			
COMMODITY	4 ,		Χī	X'I	si	siXi	sX1	jSsijXij
UARR							¥.**	
HARD	17907	26498	0	0	0.480	0	0	3545
HEDIUM	18081	26915	. 0	. 0	0.489	õ	. 0	0
SOFT	18936	29872	5444	10704	0.578	3144	2809	U
TOTAL	54924	83285	5444	10704	0.516	3144	2809	354.5
		•	· .			· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	. 2007	ب.بدر د
			isjsxij	rslsx.rl	s	iSsiY,	iSsXi	isjssijxij
E.E.C. increas X' - X	se in trade	between	period 2	and perio	i 3	5260	100%	
DUE TO INCREAS	ED WORLD TE	PADE	•				:	
SsXj-SXj	""	and .					X	
	•					-2635	-50.1	
OUE TO COMMODI SsjXj - SsXj	TY COMPOSIT	ION	**			520	10.0	
						539	10.2	
UE TO MARKET Sjs#ijXij-js#	DISTRIBUTIO	N .				107		
				100		197	3.7	•
UE TO INCREAS	ED COMPETIT	IVENESS	1 .				e e e e e e e e e e e e e e e e e e e	•
.sjsx'ij-i sjs a:	ijXij				•	7159	136.1	•
			* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * *			. / 1772	130.1	

S = summation
iS = summation over all the commodity catego 3s.
jS = summation over all the porting country groundings.

TABLE 35

	(1)	(2)	(3)	-000-tonn	(5)	(6)	(7)	//
		PERIOD 3	PERIOD 2	PERIOD 3	(2)/(1)-1	(5) + (3)	s*(3)	(8)
**			Xj	X'1	s1	sjXj	sx(3)	iSsijXij
IARKET			,	,	, - J	3)/)	37)	
ND.	12602	11250	5010					
IID INC.	13683 21205	11350	5013		-0.171	-855	2587	-1091
DC	11500	38326	9666	18400	0.807	7804	4988	7710
EN PLAN	8534	15453 18155	4598	5948	0.344	1581	2373	2107
OTAL	54922	83284	1567	4547	1.127	1767	809	3136
·	. 34922	03284	20844	34667	0.516	10297	10756	11861
•			15]5X1j	isjsx'ij		jSsjXj	jS s Xj	rsisaixr
				t			a	
		9 ž	Xi `	X'1	si	siXi	sXi	jSsijX ij
OMMODITY		•	4.					
ARD	17907	26498	3241	4992	0.480	1666	1672	1256
EDIUM	18081	26915	11116	16181	0.480	1555 5431	5736	1258
OFT	18936	29872	6487	13494	0.489	3746		6465
OTAL	54924	83285	20844	34667	0.576	10732	.3347 10756	4137 11861
			1S SX1	1S1SX'11	° s	iSsiXi	iSsXi	iSjSsijX
		N. T		J			200112	
S.A. increase	. in trada	in a recomme						
' - X	: Ill Clade	between	period 2	and perio	d 3.	13823	100%	•
	-							
UE TO INCREASI	D WORLD TE	RADE	7				x	
SsXj-SXj	•					-10088	-73.0	
	• 				•			
JE TO COMMODII SsjXj - SsXj	Y COMPOSIT	TION						
						-459	-3.3	•
	STRIBUTTO	י אר		1	• 4.5	•		
7				*				
JE TO MARKET			• • •	•		1501	11. 1	
JE TO MARKET ! 5jSaljXij-ySaj	Хj			•		1564	11.3	
JE TO MARKET ! SJSsijxij-JSsj JE TO INCREASI	XJ ED COMPETIT					1564	11.3	
JE TO MARKET ! SJSsijXij-JSsj JE TO INCREASI	XJ ED COMPETIT					1564 22806	11.3	
JE TO MARKET ! SjSsijXij-JSsj JE TO INCREASI SjSX'ij-ISjSsi	XJ ED COMPETIT							
JE TO MARKET ! SjSsijXij-jSsj JE TO INCREASE SjSX'ij-iSjSsi - summation	XJ ED COMPETIT LJXLJ	TIVENESS	dity care	gories				
JE TO MARKET ! SjSsijXij-ySsj JE TO INCREASE SjSX'ij-iSjSsi - summation S - summation	Xj ED COMPETIT ijXij over all t	TIVENESS	dity cate	gories	ings.			
JE TO MARKET ! SjSsijXij-JSs; JE TO INCREASE SjSX'ij-iSjSsi - summation S - summation S - summation	Xj ED COMPETIT ijXij over all t	TIVENESS	dity cate	gories ntry group	ings.			
JE TO MARKET ! SjSsijXij-ySsj JE TO INCREASE SjSX'ij-iSjSsi - summation S - summation	Xj ED COMPETIT ijXij over all t	TIVENESS	dity cate	gories ntry group	ings.			

TABLE 36

OTHER NATIONS:	Kesults	of Period	2 vs. Pe	riod 3 Ca	lculated w	ith the B	Effects R	leversed.
	(1)	(2)	(3).,	-000-ton				
*		PERIOD 3	ער אורן פיין	(4)	(5) (2)/(1)-1	(6)	(7)	\ - /
		1 2114 02 3	V4	PERTOD 3	(2)/(1)-1		s*(3)	iSsijXij
MARKET		•	Хj	x., 1	sj	sjXj	sXj	
•••••								
IND.	13683	11350					,	•
MID INC.	21205		, , ,	,	-0.171	-159	482	- 209
LDC	11500		2031		0.807	1640	1048	419
CEN PLAN	8534		50,		0.344	174	262	35
TOTAL		18155	3533		1.127	3983	1823	23
TOTAL	54922	83284	7006		0.516	5638	3615	268
			isjsxij	isjsx'ij	3	jSsjXj '	jSsXj	isjssj x ij
9 .						, , ,	J J)) j
1		· ·	Χí	Χ'ί	s i	siXi	sXi	jSsijX i j
COMMODITY					•		3.1.1	Jastivil
		•				•		
HARD	17907	26498	0	0	0.480	. 0	0	^
MEDIUM	18081	26915	0	. 0	0.489	. 0	_	0
SOFT	18936	29872	7006	5674	0.578	4046	0	0
TOTAL	54924		7006	5674	0.576		3615	268
			7,900	3074	0 3 2 6	4046	3615	26 8
			{ C + C Y + +	isjsx'ij				
·			13)371)	13;3% 1]	S	iSsiXi	iSsXi	iSjSsijXij
	* .	•						
THER increase	in trade	hetween n	orical o					
(′ ¸- , x		Decween p	errod 2 a	ina period	٤.	-1332	100%	
			ē.	· ·	• *			
UE TO INCREASE	ת זמחנו ח	DADE			a a	4		•
SaXj-SXj &	O WORLD I	KADE	•				X X	
22V1-2V1 #						-3391	-254.6	
				•				
UE TO COMMODITY						. • •		
SajXj - SaXj	. 4	1. Or 10. 10.			7	2023	151.8	
	• •	1. 1 & 1 L				2023	131.0	
UE TO MARKET DI	STRIBUTIO	ON					₽.	
SjSsijXij-jSsjX	(-5369	-403.1	
a	<i>J</i> *.					- AOCC -	-403.1	
UE TO INCREASED	COMPETIT	TIVENESS			•			
SjSX'ij-iSjS#ij	X11 🚧					5.00		
	- -					5406	405.9	
	and the second			•				

S - summation

IS - summation over all the commodity categories.

JS - summation over all the importing country groupings.